
CALL TO ORDER 

FLAG SALUTE 

Marriott Mission Valley Hotel 
July 18, 1991 - 10:00 A.M. 
Rio Vista Grande Ballroom 
8757 Rio San Diego Drive 

San Diego, CA 92108-9607 
( 619) 692-3800 

AGENDA 

ROLL CALL OF COMMISSION MEMBERS 

RECOGNITION OF ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT 

INTRODUCTIONS 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

A. Approval of the minutes of the April 18, 1991 regular 
Commission meeting at the Holiday Inn Holidome in 
Sacramento. 

CONSENT CALENDAR 

B.l Receiving Course Certification Report 

since the April meeting, there have been 52 new 
certifications, 117 decertifications, and 23 modifications. 
In approving the Consent Calendar, your Honorable Commission 
receives the report. 

B.2 Receiving Financial Report - Fourth Quarter FY 1990/91 

The fourth quarter financial report will be provided at the 
meeting for information purposes. In approving the Consent 
Calendar, your Honorable Commission receives the report. 

B.3 Receiving Information on New Entries Into the POST Regular 
(Reimbursement! Program 

The Yuba community College District Police Departme~t has . 
met the Commission's requirements and has been i:l:cGepted,into 
the POST Regular (Reimbursement) Program. In approving the 
Consent Calendar, your Honorable Commission., r$.cej;v.es .,the·· 
report. . . .; .,.-, ' ,c; · .:."·. __ : · 
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B.4 Receiving Information on New Entries Into the Public Safety 
Dispatcher Program 

B.5 

Procedures provide that agencies that have expressed 
willingness to abide by POST Regulations and have passed 
ordinances as required by Penal Code Section 13522 may enter 
into the POST Reimbursable Public Safety Dispatcher Program 
pursuant to Penal Code Sections 13510(c) and 13525. 

In approving the Consent Calendar, your Honorable Commission 
notes that since the April meeting, 11 agencies listed in 
the enclosed report have met the requirements and have been 
accepted into the POST Reimbursable Public Safety Dispatcher 
Program. These new entrants bring to 302 the number of 
agencies joining the program since it began July 1, 1989. 

Approving a Resolution Commending POST Special Consultant G. 
Mike Davanis 

In approving the Consent Calendar, your Honorable commission 
adopts a Resolution commending G. Mike Davanis, Sergeant 
with the San Bruno Police Department, for his outstanding 
service to POST in developing the Reserve Officer Standards 
and Programs publication. Sgt. Davanis worked on this 
project at POST from November 1990 to February 1991. The 
publication is ready for distribution to the field and 
should be helpful in serving the information needs of law 
enforcement pertaining to reserve officers . 

PUBLIC HEARING 

c. Receiving Testimony Pertaining to Proposed Changes in POST 
Regulations on Certificate Revocation 

Pursuant to Penal Code Section 13510.1, the Commission 
maintains a certificate program for specified peace officers· 
who are awarded Basic, Intermediate, Advanced, Supervisory, 
Management, and Executive Certificates for purposes of 
fostering professionalism in law enforcement. The 
Commission is required by law to revoke certificates when a 
holder is convicted of felony crimes, and is empowered to 
cancel certificates for other reasons. 

The report under this tab includes a proposal to change 
regulations to permit the cancellation of POST certificates 
of individuals for certain felony convictions (unlawful 
sexual behavior, assault under color of authority, 
dishonesty associated with official duties, theft, or 
narcotics offenses) which have been reduced to a misdemeanor 
pursuant to Penal Code 17, subsections (b) (1) or (3). The 
possession of these certificates by unqualified persons 
serves to diminish the prestige of the Commission 
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and the esteem for the certificates in both the public and 
professional views • 

It is further proposed that revocations be broadened to 
include those instances where an individual has been 
disqualified under Government Code Section 1029 (a). In 
addition to felony convictions, Government Code Section 1029 
(a) disqualifies a person for the position of peace officer 
when adjudged by a Superior Court to be mentally 
incompetent; found guilty by reason of insanity of any 
felony; determined to be a mentally disordered sex offender; 
or adjudged addicted or in danger of becoming addicted to 
narcotics and committed to a state institution. Currently, 
the only disqualifier that results in revocation is felony 
conviction. Expansion of revocation to include all these 
disqualifiers would provide for consistency between the 
certificate program and legal barriers to peace officer 
employment. 

In instances where specified felonies are reduced to 
misdemeanors pursuant to Penal Code 17 (b) (1) or (3), 
department heads, as well as the affected individual, would 
be afforded an opportunity to provide input to the 
Commission regarding the appropriateness of proposed 
certificate cancellation. All such inputs would be 
evaluated and presented to the Commission for consideration 
prior to the initiation of normal cancellation procedures. 
This input provision is recommended because cancellation for 
misdemeanors, even though narrow in scope, is a new area and 
there is concern that the appropriateness of cancellation be 
examined in the most careful manner. 

Subject to the results of the public hearing, appropriate 
action would appear to be a MOTION to adopt amendments to 
Regulation 1011 and Procedure F-2, concerning the expansion 
of certificate cancellation, to be effective January 1, 
1992. 

MANAGEMENT COUNSELING 

D. Report on Peace Officer Feasibility Study for Independent 
Colleges and Universities and Recommendation to Release the 
study 

Penal Code Section 13540 provides that individuals and 
groups seeking legislation to confer peace officer status 
shall first contract with POST for a feasibility study. 
Feasibility studies with recommendations of the Commission 
are submitted to the Legislature for consideration • 
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The Association of Independent Colleges and Universities has 
contracted for a feasibility study principally on behalf of 
stanford University, the University of Southern California, 
and the University of the Pacific. They seek passage of SB 
1126 (Presley) that would provide for employment of campus 
peace officers with powers similar to officers serving the 
public state college and university systems. 

The study is in progress. There has been a request for 
prompt completion of the study in order that recommendations 
may be considered during this legislative session. For this 
reason, the matter is on this agenda, rather than October. 
Analysis was being finalized as this agenda was completed. 
The report will be provided to Commissioners under separate 
cover. 

If the Commission concurs, the appropriate action would be a 
MOTION to authorize submittal of a complete report to the 
Legislature upon its completion. 

Peace Officer Feasibility Study for California State Museum 
of Science and Industry and Recommendation to Release the 
Study 

Penal Code Section 13540 provides that individuals and 
groups seeking legislation to confer peace officer status 
shall first contract with POST for a feasibility study • 
Feasibility studies with recommendations of the commission 
are submitted to the Legislature for consideration. 

The California State Museum of science and Industry has also 
contracted for a study. They seek passage of AB 1196 
(Hughes) in order to confer peace officer powers on their 
Chief and Assistant Chief of Security and Safety. 

This study is also in progress. There has been a request 
for prompt completion of the study in order that 
recommendations may be considered during this legislative 
session. For this reason, the matter is on this agenda, 
rather than October. Analysis was being finalized as this 
agenda was completed. The report will be provided to 
Commissioners under separate cover. 

If the Commission concurs, the appropriate action would be a 
MOTION to authorize submittal of a complete report to the 
Legislature upon its completion • 
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F. Report on the POST In-Service Physical Fitness Pilot Program 
and Recommendation to Authorize Release of the POST 
Inservice Physical Fitness Program for Use by California Law 
Enforcement Agencies 

In January, the Commission approved a six-month pilot test 
of a POST-developed program designed to encourage incumbent 
officers to achieve and maintain exemplary levels of 
physical fitness. The Commission further requested the Long 
Range Planning Committee to consider alternatives and report 
back with a recommendation concerning possible POST 
recognition of officers who achieve certain fitness levels 
as delineated in the program. As reported at the April 
Commission meeting, the Long Range Planning committee 
recommends that no such action be taken at this time. 

A total of 150 law enforcement personnel from four 
departments participated in the field test. overall 
reaction to the program was very favorable. As described in 
the full agenda report, a number of modifications to the 
program are suggested by the field test results - the most 
significant being changes with regard to a number of the 
tests used to assess fitness • 

Staff is prepared to finalize the program for general 
distribution by making those changes suggested by the field 
test results. 

If the Commission concurs, the appropriate action would be a 
MOTION to authorize release of the POST In-service Physical 
Fitness Program (revised) for use by California law 
enforcement agencies. 

G. Report on Recruitment Project 

A one-year POST Fellowship position was approved by the 
Commission in July 1990 to work on several recruitment­
related projects, including an evaluation of alternatives 
with respect to possible POST involvement in a statewide 
image buildingjrecruitment campaign. The position was 
filled in October, and work initiated under the fellowship 
is ongoing. Specifically, a one-year pilot program 
involving the collaboration of POST and 16 Contra Costa 
County law enforcement agencies, and designed to assess the 
utility of regional recruitment and pre-employment testing 
(using the POST reading and writing test), will conclude in 
January 1992; and a nationwide review of high school law 
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enforcement magnate programs has been completed, with plans 
underway to host a workshop on the topic, to be attended by 
local law enforcement executives and their respective high 
school administrators, in late September. 

The evaluation of alternatives with respect to possible 
statewide image building/recruitment has been completed. 
The following alternatives were considered: 

Alternative #1: POST conducts market research 
and develops recruitment materials (print, 
radio, television) suitable for use by law 
enforcement agencies on a statewide basis. 

Alternative #2: POST conducts market research, 
develops recruitment materials, and coordinates a 
statewide public relations campaign in which 
total reliance is placed upon the use of unpaid 
radio and television time ("PSA's"). 

Alternative #3: POST conducts market research, 
develops recruitment materials, and conducts a 
statewide advertising campaign. 

The advantages and disadvantages of each alternative are 
delineated in the full agenda report, as are cost estimates, 
which range from a low of $385,000 for Alternative #1, to a 
high of $3,560,000 for Alternative #3. 

In spite of the recent downturn in the economy, demographic 
projections indicate that the recruitment of qualified peace 
officer applicants will become increasing difficult in the 
years to come. Local agency interest in a POST-coordinated 
statewide recruitment effort remains high. 

' This is an important matter which has not yet been reviewed 
by a Commission committee. In recognition of the signifi­
cant policy and fiscal implications of implementing any of 
the three alternatives, the Commission may want to refer the 
matter to the Long Range Planning Committee for discussion 
and recommendation at the october 31, 1991 meeting. 

TRAINING PROGRAMS SERVICES 

H. Report on Field Survey Results and Recommendation to 
Schedule a Public Hearing on October 31, 1991 Pertaining to 
Changing POST Regulations to Allow Reimbursement for 
Satellite Receiving Antennas 

At the April 1991 Commission meeting, the Commission 
approved funding to increase satellite training programs and 
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directed staff to survey the field with regard to reimburs­
ing local agencies for their satellite receiving equipment 
purchase costs. 

The report under this tab includes the results of the field 
survey, which overwhelmingly favors reimbursement for the 
purchase of satellite receiving antennas. 

The next step would be to schedule a public hearing for the 
October 31, 1991 meeting to receive testimony on the 
proposal to reimburse eligible agencies up to $3000 for 
their being or becoming capable of receiving satellite 
transmitted training. Equipment would have to meet minimum 
specifications. Departments would designate a downlink 
training coordinator and assume responsibility for a proper 
distance learning training environment for their officers. 

Expectations should be that satellite training programs will 
grow gradually over time and that satellite training will 
not obviate the need for live instruction. Rather, 
satellite training will concentrate on the type of training 
most suited to it, at a projected savings in time and money 
by the using agencies. 

Clearly the survey results show that respondents are 
enthused and anxious for the program to get under way. The 
Finance Committee will review funding options in view of a 
$5 million cut in POST's 1991-92 budget. The Long Range 
Planning Committee will also revisit the proposal. The 
Committees will report the impact at the commission meeting. 
On receiving staff and Committee reports, the Commission 
will be in a position to evaluate policy and fiscal 
implications of the proposal that POST reimburse agencies 
for satellite receive capacity. Final decision and 
commitment would be before the Commission following the 
public hearing in October. The matter before the Commission 
at this time is whether to schedule the proposed public 
hearing. 

If the Commission concurs, the appropriate MOTION would be 
to schedule a public hearing at the October 31, 1991 meeting 
to consider the regulation changes that will be required to 
approve reimbursement to eligible agencies for satellite 
receiving antenna purchases (including retroactive 
purchases), and permit POST certified telecourses to meet 
Continuing Professional Training requirements under 
conditions to be established. 

Report and Recommendation to Approve Basic Course curriculum 
Changes Relating to Dealing with the Blind/Visually Disabled 
and Deaf/Hearing Disabled Persons and Authorizing a Report 
to the Legislature 
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Assembly concurrent Resolution 89 (1989) requests the 
Commission to adopt basic training standards on law 
enforcement treatment of blind and visually impaired and 
deaf and hearing impaired persons and on knowledge of 
related current laws including the "White Cane Law". A 
committee of subject experts, of whom the majority were 
blind or visually impaired, was assembled to review proposed 
curriculum. The resulting proposed performance objectives 
were unanimously endorsed by academy directors. 

It is proposed the document Performance Objectives for the 
POST Basic Course (1989) be amended to include two new 
performance objectives. The new curriculum would provide 
training on communication with blind and visually impaired 
persons similar to that which is presently a part of the 
Regular Basic course for deaf and hearing impaired. 
Training would also be required in identifying related 
provisions of law, including the "White Cane Law". The 
proposed training will ensure that all of the recom­
mendations of ACR 89 are met. The training can be 
accommodated within the existing POST minimum hourly 
requirement because of the flexibility accorded academies to 
adjust hours. 

The report under this tab presents a more detailed 
explanation of these proposed changes. They were prepared 
in the usual curriculum update process, i.e., using subject 
matter expert input and consortium review and approval. 

The proposed curriculum changes must be adopted pursuant to 
the Administrative Procedures Act. It is proposed that the 
abbreviated public notice process be used. If no one 
requests a public hearing, these proposed regulations would 
go into effect. 

Subject to the results of the proposed Notice of Regulatory 
Action, the appropriate action would be a MOTION to adopt 
proposed curriculum additions for the Regular Basic Course 
on law enforcement treatment of blind and visually impaired 
and deaf and hearing impaired persons to be effective 
January 1, 1992. 

J. Report and Recommendation to Authorize a Contract with CPOA 
to Develop a Joint PQST/CPOA 1991 Legislative Update Program 

In July 1990, the Commission authorized the Executive 
Director to enter into a contract with CPOA for the 
development and presentation of a satellite distributed 
telecourse training program on the subject of Legislative 
Update. · In granting the authority to present the program, 
the commission requested that staff evaluate its 
effectiveness • 
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Subsequently, the Standards and Evaluation Bureau, with 
input from the field and CPOA, conducted an evaluation on 
the course. The standards and Evaluation Bureau report on 
the program is now complete and is under the tab of this 
agenda item. The Results of the survey are very positive, 
and based on these considerations, authorization to present 
the program once more in 1992 would be in order. The 
contract with CPOA, which is in agreement, will require no 
more than $15,000. This amount would be limited to actual 
costs, for the production and publication of 1500 copies of 
a Legislative Update Workbook. Transmission and other costs 
have been previously approved. 

If the Commission concurs, the appropriate MOTION would be 
to authorize the Executive Director to sign a contract with 
the California Peace Officer's Association in an amount 
limited to actual costs but not to exceed $15,000 for the 
development, printing, and mailing of 1500 copies of a 
workbook to be used in conjunction with the 1992 Legislative 
Update Telecourse. (ROLL CALL VOTE) 

Report and Recommendation to Accept Cultural Awareness 
Training and Guidelines and Authorize a Contract for One 
Pilot course 

Senate Bill 2680 (Boatwright), which POST supported, called 
for the development of additional racial and cultural 
diversity training. In response, POST assembled a committee 
of subject matter experts representative of minority groups 
in California. In addition, law enforcement executives and 
trainers were consulted. The result is the training 
guidelines now before the Commission. 

The training approach proposed is different from traditional 
cultural awareness training efforts. Previous approaches 
attempted to teach information that is culturally specific 
to a potential audience of every peace officer in the State. 
With this proposed program, departments will be empowered to 
meet the specific needs of their unique situation by 
learning to develop their own training capacity. This will 
be done in three stages: 

1. A one-day course for law enforcement executives will 
focus on policy development, managing cultural 
diversity, and understanding institutional change both 
in the department and in the community • 
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2. Cultural Awareness Facilitators will be identified and 
taught how to learn about their community, the 
importance of building training bridges to that 
community, and to develop a process of ongoing 
training involving the immigrant and racial groups in 
that community. 

3. Officers will participate in the programs and training 
developed by the department, including access to 
resource people identified from within community 
groups. This cultural awareness training will reach 
more officers, faster, with more relevance, and should 
be retained for a longer period of time. 

The next step is to pilot test the training for top 
executives and the training for departmental trainers. A 
number of agencies have volunteered to participate in the 
pilot program. Upon approval, a contract with a public 
agency will be developed for the purpose of conducting that 
pilot program. 

If the Commission concurs, the appropriate action would be 
a MOTION to approve the Cultural Awareness Training and 
Guidelines; and to authorize the Executive Director to 
contract with a suitable vendor for the purpose of 
conducting a pilot course on Cultural Awareness Training in 
the amount not to exceed $17,000, and to advise the 
Legislature that the statutory requirements have been met on 
time. (ROLL CALL VOTE) 

Report and Recommendation to Approve Additional Gang 
Awareness Training Performance Objectives and Authorize 
staff to Notify Legislature of Compliance with AB 2306 

on July 18, 1990, AB 2306 was chaptered, amending 13519.5 
PC, requiring the Commission to implement a course or 
courses of instruction to the appropriate peace officers on 
methods of gang and drug law enforcement. 

In the two year period during which AB 2306 was being 
drafted, POST staff designed training in anticipation of its 
passage. Following passage, POST reviewed all existing 
certified gang and drug training. The Basic Course was found 
to be providing adequate instruction in the drug area, but 
seven new performance objectives were adopted by the 
commission in July, 1989 to expand the gang section. The 
in-service training in these two areas were reviewed by 
subject matter experts and new "Training for Trainers" 
guidelines were designed and implemented in July 1990. The 
SO-hour Narcotic Investigation course has also been 
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standardized and updated as part of the Institute of 
Criminal Investigation. 

If the Commission concurs, the appropriate MOTION would be 
to approve notification to the Legislature that appropriate 
action to meet the requirements of AB 2306 concerning drug 
and gang training has been taken. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

M. Training Review Committee 

Commissioner Wasserman, Chairman of the Training Review 
Committee, will report on the public forum and Committee 
workshop meetings held during June and July. 

N. Accreditation Committee 

Chairman Lowenberg, who also chairs the Accreditation 
Committee, will report on the Committee meeting held in 
Huntington Beach on June 19, 1991. 

o. Long Range Planning Committee 

P. 

Chairman Lowenberg, who also chairs the Long Range Planning 
Committee, will report on the Committee meeting held in San 
Diego on July 17, 1991 . 

Finance Committee 

Commissioner Wasserman, Chairman of the Finance Committee, 
will report on the Committee meeting held July 17, 1991 in 
San Diego. 

1. 1990/91 Year End Financial Report 

2. Recommended Reimbursement Rates for 1991/92 

3. Budget Change Proposals for FY 1992/93 

Q. Legislative Review Committee 

Chairman Block, Chairman of the Commission's Legislative 
Review Committee, will report on the Committee meeting held 
July 18, 1991 in San Diego. 

R. Advisory Committee 

Donald L. Forkus, member of the POST Advisory Committee, 
will report on the Committee meeting held July 17, 1991 in 
San Diego • 
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OLD/NEW BUSINESS 

COMPLIANCE AND CERTIFICATES 

s. August Vollmer University 

At its April meeting, the Commission heard an appeal from 
August Vollmer University that POST regulations should be 
changed to allow recognition of degrees and units from non­
accredited but state "approved" or "authorized" private 
colleges and universities. The Commission deferred action 
pending submittal of additional information clarifying the 
nature of state "authorization", state "approval", and 
"accreditation" by professional accrediting organizations. 
August Vollmer University's representative asserted that 
state approval should be considered similar to, if not on a 
par with, professional accreditation. 

Additional information has been developed and is presented 
in the report under this tab. staff has reviewed written 
documents and.had discussions with representatives of the 
California Postsecondary Education Commission, the Western 
Association of Colleges and Schools (WASC), and August 
Vollmer University. A recent report to the Legislature by 
the Postsecondary Education Commission is informative and is 
provided to Commissioners under separate cover. 

Professional association accreditation and the state 
approval processes have, in their description, many 
similarities. But there are also important differences. The 
accrediting bodies focus on quality of education. The state 
approving entities focus more on consumer protection 
concerns. The report of the Postsecondary Education 
commission very critical of the State's approval/authori­
zation processes that are being modified pursuant to reform 
legislation in 1989. 

The Commission probably should not change its regulation 
that now'recognizes only accredited institutions unless 
there is clear evidence of need and benefit. staff's review 
does not disclose that need or benefit exists. To the 
contrary, findings to date reinforce the apparent need for 
reliance on accreditation. 

As described in the report, the Commission could, of course, 
establish its own criteria for accrediting or approving 
education institutions such as August Vollmer university • 
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But such an approach would entail the development of 
staffing capability, expertise, and could be time consuming 
and costly. 

Subject to input at the meeting, the appropriate action 
would appear to be a MOTION to deny the request for 
recognition of non-accredited units, courses, and degrees 
toward the award of POST professional certificates. 

DATES AND LOCATIONS OF FUTURE COMMISSION MEETINGS 

October 31, 1991 - Pan Pacific Hotel - San Diego 
January 23, 1992 - Bahia Hotel - San Diego 
April 16, 1992 - Radisson Hotel - sacramento 
July 16, 1992 - San Diego 
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COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES 
April 18, 1991 - 10:00 a.m. 

Holiday Inn Holidome 
Mariposa Room 

5321 Date Avenue.,,, 
Sacramento, CA 95841 

(916) 338-5800 

The meeting was called to order at 10:05 a.m. by Chairman 
Tidwell. 

Commissioner Block led the flag salute. 

ROLL CALL OF COMMISSION MEMBERS 

A calling of the roll indicated a quorum was present. 

Commissioners Present: 

Sherman Block 
Carm J. Grande 
Richard Hunt 
Daniel E. Lungren 
Edward Maghakian 
Raquel Montenegro 
Richard L. Moore 
Alex Pantaleoni 
Floyd Tidwell 
Robert L. Vernon 
Robert Wasserman 

Commissioners Absent: 

Ronald Lowenberg 

POST Advisory Committee Members Present: 

Don Brown 
Jay Clark 
John Clements 
Dolores Kan 
Joe McKeown 
Carolyn Owens 

Staff Present: 

Glen Fine, Deputy Executive Director 
Hal Snow, Assistant Executive Director 
John Berner, Bureau Chief, Standards and Evaluation 
Chris Carey, Analyst, Information Services 
Mike DiMiceli, Bureau Chief, Management Counseling 
Bill Masters, Consultant, Training Program Services 
Holly Mitchum, Bureau Chief, Information Services 
Ken O'Brien, Bureau Chief, Training Program services 



Otto Saltenberger, Bureau Chief, Administrative Services 
Gary Sorg, Consultant, Training Program Services 
Darrell Stewart, Bureau Chief, Special Projects 
Doug Thomas, Bureau Chief·,· Center for Leadership Development 
Ken Whitman, Consultant, Training Program Services 
Frederick Williams, Bureau Chief, Compliance and Certificate 

Bureau 
Vera Roff, Executive Secretary 

Visitors' Roster: 

Ray L. Brosterhous, Assistant Attorney General 
Irene Carroll, San Jose Police Department 
Greg Cowart, Director, Division of Law Enforcement, DOJ 
Leanna Dawydiak, Office of Assemblyman John Burton 
Michael Grogan, Millbrae Police Department 
John P. Kenney, August Vollmer University 
Roger Kenney, August Vollmer University 
Greg Kyritsis, Lt., Training, San Bernardino Sheriff's Department 
Lee Militello 
Susan Newman, August Vollmer University 
Nom Nguyen, Office of Assemblyman John Burton 
Jill Tregor, community United Against Violence 
Don Warner, CSUS 
Hank Wilson, Gay/Lesbian Youth Advocates 
Linda Zellman, Kellogg West 

Chairman Tidwell announced that Executive Director Norman Boehm 
was hospitalized as a result of a compound fractured leg and was, 
therefore, unable to attend the Commission meeting. 

PRESENTATION 

Chairman Tidwell presented a plaque to Commissioner Carm J. 
Grande in appreciation for his outstanding public service and 
dedication to law enforcement as a member of the Commission from 
March 1984 to May 1991. 

A. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

MOTION - Wasserman, second - Montenegro, carried unanimously 
to approve the minutes of the April 18, 1991 regular 
Commission meeting held at the Holiday Inn in san Diego, with 
the correction of noting Commissioner Moore's presence. 

CONSENT CALENDAR 

B. MOTION - Maghakian, second - Block, carried unanimously to 
approve the following Consent Calendar: 
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B.l Receiving Course Certification Report 

B.2 Receiving Financial Report - Third Quarter FY 1990/91 

B.3 Receiving Information on New Entries Into the POST 
Regular (Reimbursement Program) 

B.4 Receiving Information on New Entry Into the POST 
Specialized (Non-Reimbursable) Program 

B.5 Receiving Information on New Entries Into the Public 
Safety Dispatcher Program 

CORRESPONDENCE - CULTURAL AWARENESS STUDY 

Representatives of the Community United Against Violence (CUAV), 
Assemblyman John Burton, and Chief Willis Casey, San Francisco 
Police Department addressed the Commission concerning the 
inclusion of law enforcement sensitivity as it relates to the 
gay, lesbian, and bi-sexual community in the current Cultural 
Awareness Study. Speakers included Nom Nguyen, Leanna Dawydiak, 
Jill Tregor, Lee Militello and Hank Wilson. 

The group was informed that the study now underway deals with 
issues of race and cultural diversity brought about by 
immigration and should be completed in July 1991. At that time, 
the Commission will look at the need for additional law 
enforcement training as proposed by the gay, lesbian, and bi­
sexual communities and possibly other groups. 

COMPLIANCE AND CERTIFICATES 

c. August Vollmer University Appeal for POST to Recognize Non­
Accredited Education Units 

staff reported that August Vollmer University (AVU) had 
requested the Commission to change its regulations to allow 
AVU non-accredited units and courses to be accepted toward 
the award of POST professional certificates. 

Dr. John Kenney, President of August Vollmer University, 
informed the Commission that AVU is devoted exclusively to 
criminal justice/criminology. He noted that the university's 
degrees are appropriate and applicable for law enforcement, 
and therefore, should be accepted toward the award of POST 
Intermediate and Advanced Certificates. 

After a lengthy discussion with particular emphasis on the 
differences between the State's approval and accreditation 
processes, the following action was taken: 
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MOTION - Block, second - Wasserman, carried unanimously to • 
delay decision on the appeal of the August Vollmer University· 
pending a review of additional information concerning the 
accreditation process, · 

D. Scheduling a pyblic Hearing on July 18. 1991 Pertaining to 
Changing PQST Regulations on Certificate Revocation 

Pursuant to Penal Code Section 13510.1, the Commission 
maintains a certificate program for specified peace· officers 
who are awarded Basic, Intermediate, Advanced, Supervisory, 
Management, and Executive certificates for purposes of 
fostering professionalization in law enforcement. The 
Commission revokes certificates when a holder is convicted of 
felony crimes. All certificates remain the property of the 
Commission underscoring the Commission's authority to cancel 
certificates for felony convictions and other reasons, 
consistent with POST regulations. 

To effect changes pertaining to certificate revocation, it 
was proposed that Regulation lOll be modified to require the 
cancellation of certificates issued to persons who have been 
convicted of certain felony crimes reduced to misdemeanors 
under P.C. 17, or who have been disqualified as peace 
officers under Government Code Section 1029 (a). 

' 

Ther7 was consens~s that proposedi regulations provide that in •. 
the ~nstance of m~sdemeanor conv ctions, input prior to 
cancellation action be invited from both the individual and 
employing department head. 

MOTION - Block, second - Pantaleoni, carried unanimously to 
schedule a public hearing at the July 18, 1991 meeting to 
consider changes in POST Regulation 1011. 

INFORMATION SERVICES 

E. Authorization to Contract for Computer Programming 
Services Associated with Database.Replacement 

Staff reported that last Spring negotiations were made with 
Systemhouse, Inc. for replacement of POST's database 
management system, INFO DB+. Completion of ali tasks 
associated with conversion to the new database.software was 
targeted for June 30, 1991. However, several delays by state 
oversight agencies stalled contract approval until mid­
December 1990. Consequently, project work did not begin 
until January 1991. 

To date, approximately 10% of the project work has been 
completed. In March, POST lost the services of its senior, 
most experienced programmer leaving two full-time programmers 
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in the data processing unit. Overall contractual obligations 
between POST, Systemhouse and the vendor of the software 
being replaced require that the conversion project be 
completed by mid-August 1991. This goal cannot be met 
without additional programming assistance. 

Staff proposed that the commission grant authority to the 
Executive Director to contract with another public or private 
entity that can provide qualified personnel for the project. 
Staff estimates that up to 688 hours of programming 
assistance will be required to complete the conversion 
project at a cost not to exceed $35,000. At its April .17 
meeting, the Finance Committee reviewed the proposal and 
recommended approval by the Commission. 

MOTION - -Pantaleoni, second - Grande, carried unanimously by 
ROLL CALL VOTE to authorize the Executive Director to 
contract with the Department of General Services or other 
public or private entity for computer programming services at 
a cost not to exceed $35,000. 

MANAGEMENT COUNSELING 

F. Approval of the OTS Traffic Grant Software CATAARMSl Report 
and Authorizing its Distribution to the Field 

In 1987 the Commission received a grant from the Office of 
Traffic Safety to develop a microcomputer based Traffic 
Accident Analysis and Records Management System (ATAARMS) for 
small- and medium-size law enforcement agencies. System· 
design and programming was completed in February 1991. 
Program testing by the police departments of Coronado, 
Folsom, and Roseville was ·completed in March 1991. TWo user 
training sessions will be presented by POST staff in May 
1991. At that time, the software and user's manual will be 
available for general distribution to interested agencies. 

MOTION - Pantaleoni, second - Grande, carried unanimously to 
approve the ATAARMS System and authorize its distribution to 
the field. 

TRAINING PROGRAM SERVICES 

G. Approval of a Contract for Interactive Video First Aid/CPR 
Training Courseware 

At its November 1990 meeting the commission authorized the 
dissemination of a Request for Proposals (RFP) to develop an 
interactive multimedia course of instruction on Law 
Enforcement First Aid/CPR Training. The RFP called for the 
design and development of instructional materials and 
software to be used with the same or compatible equipment 
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being used by law enforcement agencies and training ~ 
institutions to deliver the interactive version of P.C. 832 ~ 
mandated training. Planned time for delivery from expected 
start-up time in June 1991 is approximately nineteen months, 
or by January 1, 1993. 

Eleven proposals were received in response to the RFP. 
Industrial Training Corporation (ITC) received the highest 
score at the conclusion of the evaluation process. 

MOTION - Wasserman, second - Maghakian, carried unanimously 
by ROLL CALL VOTE to authorize the Executive Director to sign 
a contract with Industrial Training corporation (ITC) to 
develop a Law Enforcement First Aid/CPR interactive 
multimedia course at a cost not to exceed $497,700. 

H. Approval to Survey the Field on a Proposal to Expand the POST 
Distance Learning satellite Receive Network 

At its January 17, 1991 meeting, The Commission instructed 
staff to move ahead on ACR 58 plans as quickly as resources 
allowed with development of a proposal for distance learning 
programs being given high priority. This agenda item proposed 
a distance learning program for Fiscal Year 1991-92; and 
presented options for expanding the satellite downlink 
network to all California law enforcement agencies. 
Downlink network options include: ~ 

1. Waiting as individual agencies continue to purchase their 
own satellite antennas. 

2. Directly reimburse agencies up to specific amount (e.g. 
$3,000) for the costs they incur for the purchase of an 
antenna which meets minimum specifications (estimated 
cost $1,587,000). 

3. Going to bid on a lease agreement which would install and 
maintain satellite equipment. 

The Long Range Planning committee recommended surveying the 
field for interest and commitment to distance learning, with 
special focus on option #2, as the next step. A 
questionnaire will be distributed to law enforcement 
administrators which will provide information and gather 
input on their reaction to this proposal. Results of the 
questionnaire will be available to the Commission at the July 
meeting. 

MOTION - Block, second - Montenegro, carried unanimously 
authorize distribution of the field survey with a report 
results scheduled for the July 1991 meeting. 
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I. Authorization of Contracts for Distance Learning Satellite 
Video Broadcasts in Fiscal Year 1991/92 

··--··---

During 1990/91 POST had entered into several contracts with 
San Diego State University for the production and satellite 
transmission of videotape training programs. These included 
four training tape broadcasts at a cost of $24,000 and three 
telecourses at an approximate cost of $96,000 for an overall 
expenditure of approximately $120,000. 

In FX 1991/92 additional programs are proposed to allow one 
training tape broadcast every month. This will amount to 
twelve two-hour programs and up to six telecourses throughout 
the year. The Finance Committee previously reviewed this 
matter and recommended approval by the Commission. Total 
proposed contract amounts are $316,000. 

MOTION - Wasserman, second - Grande, carried unanimously by 
ROLL CALL VOTE to authorize the Executive Director to 
negotiate and sign contracts with: 

(1) The Alameda County District Attorney's Office and 
Golden West College for the purchase of legal update 
programs for FX 1991/92 in amounts not to exceed 
$52,000; and 

(2) The San Diego State University, or other units of the 
California State University system, to produce and 
uplink POST training broadcasts for FX 1991/92 in 
amounts not to exceed $264,000. 

EXECUTIVE OFFICE 

J. Report on ACR Implementation Progress and Plans 

Staff reported the Assembly Concurrent Resolution 58 study 
has been completed and the report submitted to the 
Legislature with several specific recommendations. 
Assemblyman Robert Campbell has submitted AB 492, which 
incorporates these recommendations into law. When AB 492 is 
signed into law, the Commission will receive legislative 
authority and some additional money to proceed with many of 
the recommendations, and a full assessment of skill 
development facilities and funding resources. 

MOTION - Pantaleoni, second - Moore, carried unanimously to 
authorize the Executive Director to continue to develop and 
implement recommendations outlined in both the ACR 58 study 
and AB 492 . 

7 



K. Approval of a $14.000 Contract with the San Diego Police 
Department for Producing the ACR 58 Video Tape 

The San Diego Police Department was contracted with to 
produce the ACR 58 Report video tape. Normal costs are about 
$1000 per finished minute. Arrangements were made to make a 
nine to ten-minute tape, not to exceed $9,999. Final 
scripting based upon the completed ACR 58 Study report 
resulted in the need for a video with a running time of 20-
minutes. The San Diego Police Department agreed to complete 
the tape on time and with the full script. However, the cost 
of making the 20-minute video tape was considerably more than 
allowed in the initial contract. Staff and the department 
have negotiated a more realistic video production cost. 

MOTION - Block, second - Wasserman, carried unanimously by 
ROLL CALL VOTE to authorize the Executive Director to sign a 
contract with the City of San Diego for a total amount of 
$14,000 for the production of the ACR 58 video tape. 

L. Approval of Royalty Agreement between POST and Los Angeles 
County Sheriff's Department CLASDl 

\ 

POST contracted with LASD starting in 1987 to develop a 
firearms training course which incorporated a shootjno shoot 
judgment simulator. The contract required LASD to develop 
video scenarios for the course. These videos will be pressed ... 
on laser disc by a private firm for use in the shootjno shoot 
training program. The private firm is negotiating with LASD 
for marketing rights outside of California. If an agreement 
is reached, royalties on sales would be paid to LASD by the 
private firm. POST and LASD will share equally in any 
royalties received from sales of the videos. It was proposed 
that a formal agreement between POST and LASD be established 
to divide royalties, which would amount to about $200 to POST 
for each disc sold out-of-state. 

MOTION - Grande, second - Montenegro, carried to authorize 
the Executive Director to enter into a contractual 
arrangement with LASD to share the royalties described in the 
report. (Block·Abstained) 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

M. Long Range Planning committee 

Commissioner Tidwell, Chairman of the Long Range Planning 
Committee, reported that the Committee met on March 19, 1991 
in San Bernardino. In addition to items already addressed on 
the agenda, the Committee acted on the following: 
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1. Recognition Options for Exemplary Officer Physical 
Fitness · 

The Committee considered aiternatives for POST 
participation in an inservice physical fitness program. 
There was consensus that POST should simply make the 
training program available to the field with no POST 
incentives or recognition at this time. 

2. Team Building Workshops Program Review 

The Committee received a report on the Team Building 
Workshops program and found that the program was working 
well within the purposes of the modifications established 
two years ago. Previous backlogs have been eliminated 
and workshops are available to a broader range of 
agencies with the same budget allocations as before. 

3. LETN 

The Committee discussed the Law Enforcement Television 
Network (LETN) proposal to contract with the Commission 
for delivery of their video training services for law 
enforcement agencies. The Committee consensus was to 
decline the proposal • 

MOTION - Wasserman, second - Grande, to decline the LETN 
proposal. 

The Long Range Planning Committee met for a second time on 
April 17th at the hotel to discuss the potential for the 
Commission to address training issues that may arise as a 
result of the LAPD/Rodney King incident. There was consensus 
that the Commission's oversight responsibilities for law 
enforcement training programs suggests that a thorough review 
be conducted, including the seeking of input from law 
enforcement administrators, rank and file officers, and 
trainers around the state. 

The Chairman appointed Commissioner Wasserman as Chairman of 
the Training Review Committee, with Commissioners Maghakian 
and Pantaleoni, and Advisory Committee Chairman John Clements 
as members. The Committee will conduct three or more 
meetings in various locations around the state for this 
purpose, and report back. 

Following discussion by the Commission, it was recommended 
that the Accreditation Committee again explore various 
options for providing an accreditation program for law 
enforcement agencies in California. 
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staff was directed to prepare a letter to be sent to the 
Legislators and leaders in the law enforcement field to 
inform them of what POST is doing. 

N. Finance committee 

Commissioner Wasserman reported the Finance Committee met on 
April 17, 1991 in Sacramento and recommended approval of the 
following contracts for FY 1991/92. 

MOTION - Wasserman, second - Hunt, carried unanimously by 
ROLL CALL VOTE to adopt the recommendations of the Finance 
Committee, approve the contracts for Fiscal Year 1991/92, and 
authorize the Executive Director to sign them on behalf of 
the Commission. 

1. Contracts for the Management Course are 
proposed for the following presenters: 

California State University - Humboldt 
California state University - Long Beach 
California State University - Northridge 
California State University - San Jose 
San Diego Regional Training Center 

2. A contract with California state Poly­
technic University, Pomona for 5 presenta­
tions of the Executive Development Course. 

3. A contract with San Diego Regional Training 
Center for support of executive training 
including the Command College. 

4. An Interagency Agreement with CSU Long 
Beach for administrative services for the. 
Supervisory Leadership Institute. 

5·. A contract with Cooperative Personnel Ser­
vices to administer the Basic course Prof­
iciency Examination. 

6. A contract with Cooperative Personnel Ser­
vices to administer the POST Entry-Level 
Reading and Writing Test Battery. · 

7 .. A contract with Cooperative Personnel Ser­
vices to administer the P.C. 832 Written 
Examination. 
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$453,618 

$391,684 
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8. A contract with Cooperative Personnel Ser­
vices to administer the Public Safety 
Dispatcher Basic Training Equivalency 
Examination. 

9. An Interagency Agreement with the State 
controller's Office for Auditing Services. 

10. A contract with the State's Teale Data 
center for computer services. The contract 
provides a link between POST's computer and 
the Data Center's mainframe computer. 

11. A contract to provide mandatory CALSTARS 
accounting computer linkage for necessary 
data processing services by the Health 
and Welfare Data Center. 

12. An Interagency Agreement with the State 
Department of Justice Training center. 

The Department of Justice has provided train­
ing to local law enforcement through an 
Interagency Agreement with POST since 1974. 
During fiscal year 1990~91, the amount 
allocated to this training was $870,933, 
which included a $104,000 mid-year 
supplement to provide additional narcotics­
related training. 

As a result of recent California law enforce­
ment training need expressions, the number of 
narcotics-related training courses is being 
increased in this budget. Staff continues 
to engage in the development, standardiza­
tion and update of narcotics-related curricula 
for regional presenters. As these presenters 
are certified for needed narcotics training, 

$ 13,375 

$ 85,000 

$ 89,000 

$ 24,000 

$953,081 

we anticipate the need for contract courses will 
decrease. 

staff will monitor the need to offer the 
contract courses during this fiscal year. 

0. Legislative Review Committee 

Commissioner Block, Chairman of the Commission's Legislative 
Review Committee, reported the Committee met on April 18, 
1991 just prior to the Commission meeting and recommended the 
following positions on current legislation: 
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SB 249 
{DAVIS) 

AB 352 
(NOLAN) 

AB 420 
(ELDER) 

SB .474 
(PRESLEY) 

AB 492. 
{Campbell) 

SB 671 
(MORGAN) 

SB ·all 
{AYALA) 

AB 990 
(STATHAM) 

SB 1126 
(PRESLEY) 

Authorizes POST to set standards 
and reimbursement for peace officer 
members of Coroners Office' 

Funding Local Public Dispatcher 
Training - authorizes a percentage of 
the 911 Emergency Telephone Account 
for POST to train dispatchers 

Hazardous Materials Enforcement 
Training - requires POSt to provide 
voluntary training 

SUPPORT 

SUPPORT 

NEUTRAL 

. Three-Year Break-In-service. for SUPPORT 
P.C. 832 Course Graduates - requires 
requalification or retesting 

ACR 58 Followup: Training Tech- SUPPORT 
nology and Facilities Status - requires 
POST to evaluate pilot projects and 
develop plan 

Appointment of peace officers - NEUTRAL 
authorizes city councils to designate 

a representativ·e to approve appointments 
of police officers . 

Composition and Size of POST 
Commission - adds two members 
appointed by Governor from peace 
officers of rank of sergeant 
or belol(l · 

Community College Training - requires 
Chancellor to study impact of ADA cap 
on state-mandated training· 

Peace officers: Private Post­
secondary educational institution~ 

OPPOSE 

SUPPORT 

OPPOSE 

MOTION - Block, second - Maghakian, carried unan!moQsly to 
adopt the Legislative Review Committee's position 
recommendations. 

P. Advisory Committee 

John Clements, Chairman of the POST Advisory committee, 
reported·the Committee met on April 17, 1991 in Sacramento . 
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The Committee wanted to go on record commending Commissioner 
Grande for his professionalism and outstanding interaction 
with the Advisory Committee while serving as a member of the 
Commission. 

OLD/NEW BUSINESS 

Q. Appointment of Advisory Committee Members 

There was consensus to approve the appointment of Joe 
Flannagan, as representative of the Peace Officers' Research 
Association of California (PORAC), and to reappoint the 
following as members of the Advisory Committee for a three­
year term of office beginning in September 1991. 

Dolores Kan, representing the Women Peace Officer's 
Association of California, Inc. (WPOA). 

Jay Clark, representing the California Association of Police 
Training Officers (CAPTO). 

Derald Hunt, representing the California Association of 
Administration of Justice Educators (CAAJE). 

Chief Don Forkus, representing the California Peace Officers' 
Association (CPOA). 

R. Correspondence 

s. 

1. Request by California Reserve Officer's Association for 
representative of the Association to the POST Advisory 
Committee. 

2. 

Commissioner Maghakian, Chairman of the Advisory 
Committee Liaison, reported that the Advisory Committee 
had reviewed the request. Because reserve officers are 
currently represented by CPOA and because the Advisory 
committee was recently increased to 14, it was 
recommended the request be denied at this time. 

MOTION - Maghakian, second - Montenegro, carried 
unanimously to deny the request at this time. 

Request by Community United Against Violence (CUAV) 
Assemblyman John Burton to address the Commission. 
item was addressed earlier on the agenda.) 

and 
(This 

Report of the Nominating Committee for Election of Officers 

commissioner wasserman, Chairman of the Nominating Committee, 
reported that he and Commissioners Vernon and Maghakian met 
by telephone, and the committee recommended Ron Lowenberg as 

13 

I 



Chairman and Edward Maghakian as Vice Chairman for the 
Commission. 

MOTION - Wasserman, second - Grande, carried unanimously that 
the nominees be elected. · 

DATES AND LOCATIONS OF FUTURE COMMISSION MEETINGS 

July 18, 1991 - Marriott Mission Valley - San Diego 
October 31, 1991 - Pan Pacific Hotel - San Diego 
January 23, 1992 - Bahia Hotel - San Diego 

April 16, 1992 - Radisson Hotel - Sacramento 

ADJOURNMENT 
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COMMISSION ON PEACE OFFICER STANDARDS AND TRAINING. 

Course Certification/Decertification Report 

Training Delivery Services 

Decision Requested Information Only Status Report 

July 18, 1991 

es 

Financial Impact: Yes (See Analysis tor details) 

No 

In lhe space provided below, briefly describe lhe ISSUE, BACKGROUND, ANALYSIS, and RECOMMENDATION. Use additional sheets if required. 

The following courses have been certified or decertified since the April 18, 1991 
Commission meeting: _ 

. CERTIFIED 

Course 
Course T!tle Presenter Category 

1. Supervisory Upd Los Angeles PO Technical 

2. Train the Trainers: 
Hazardous ·Materials 

CSTI Technical 

3. Missing Persons/ Santa Barbara Technical 
Runaways C1ty College 

4. Terrorism Update CSTI Technical 

5. Cannabis Eradiction DEA, San Diego Technical 

6. Reserve Training Sacramento PSC Reserve 
Module B & c Training 

7. Fingerprint, Latent Calif. Criminal- Technical 
Comparisons istic Institute 

8. Adv. Hostage FBI - S.F. Technical 
Negotiations 

9. Crime Scene Inv. FBI - S.F. Technical 

10. Skills & Knowledge Palomar College Technical 
Modular Training 

11. Basic Traffic Ohlone College Technical 
Collison Inv. 

12. Missing Persons/ Turlock Police Technical 
Runaways Department 

Reimbursement 
Plan 

IV 

III 

IV 

III 

IV 

N/A 

IV 

IV 

IV 

IV 

IV 

IV 

• 

Annual 
Fiscal Impact 

$ -0-

3,366 

-0-

3,625 

17,280 

-0-

1,860 

2,700 

2,400 

4,936 

-0-
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Course Title 

CERTIFIED (Continued) 

Presenter 
Course 
Category 

13. Firearms/Semi-Auto Modesto CJTC 
Pistol . 

Technical 

14. Drug Alcohol Recog- Shasta College Technical 
nit ion Update 

15. Driving under the San Diego S.D. Technical 
Influence 

16. Weapon Retention & San Francisco Technical 
. Takeaway P. D. 

17. · Skills & Knowledge San Jose P.O. Technical 
Modular Training 

18. Supv. Techniques & Rio Hondo CJTC Mgm~. Sem. 
Personnel Utilization 

19. Stress, Post Trauma 
Trauma/Supervisors 

20. Forensic Alcohol 
Supervisor 

21. Driver Training 
Instructor 

Centre for LivingSupv. Sem. 
with Dying 

Calif. Criminal- Technical 
alistics Inst. 

Los Angeles S.D. Technical 

Reimbursement Anual 
Plan Fi seal Impact 

IV $ 11,664 

IV 6,912 

IV 18,000 

IV -0-

IV -0-

IV 4,800 

III 24,000 

IV 28,800 

III 10,095 

22. - 52. 30 additional Proposition 115 Hearsay Evidence Testimony Course 
Presenters have been certified as of 6-10-91. Presentation of this 
course is generally done using a copy of POST Proposition 115 Video 
Tape. To date 178 presenters of Proposition 115 have been certified. 

Course T1 tl e 

1. Child Interview 
Specialist 

2. Field Training 
Officer 

3. Missing Persons/ 
Runaways 

4. Narcotic Enf., 
Contemporary 

5. Defensive Tactics 
Instructor 

QECERTIFIFD 

Reimbursement Course 
presenter Category Plan 

Office of Technical 
Attorney General 

Golden West Technical 
College 

Ceres P.O. Technical 

U.S. DEA, S.F. Technical 

San Joaquin 
Delta College 

Technical 

IV 

IV 

IV 

IV 

IV 



DECEBIIEIED (CQcticued) 

• Course Reimbursement CQurse Ii tl e Presecter CategQry Plan 
6. Effective Mgmt. Cal-State Poly, Mgmt. Trng. III Communications Pomona 

7. Effective Mgmt. Cal-State 
Communications Pomona 

Poly, Mgmt. Trng. III 

8. Police Planning Cal-State Poly, Technical III Skills Pomona 

9. Missing Persons/ Oakland P.O. Technical IV Runaways 

10. Complaint/ Oakland P.O. Technical II Dispatcher 

11. Missing Persons/ Sunnyvale Public Technical IV Runaways Safety Trng 

12. Traffic Accident Chabot College Technical IV Investigation 

13. Firearms Instr.- Willf am Penn Technical IV • Weaver Tech. Mott Trng. Ctr • 

14. Field Training Fresno City Col. Technical IV Officer 

15. Motorcyle Gang -
Outlaw Update 

Fresno City Col. Techical IV 

16. Missing Persons/ Monterey Pen in- Technical IV Runaways sul a Co 11 ege 

17. Skills & Knowledge 
Modular Training 

Alameda Co. S.D. Techni ca 1 IV. 

18. Clandestine· Store-
front Sting 

Golden West Col. Technical IV 

19. Crime Prevention, 
Elements of 

Golden West Col. Technical IV 

20. Field Training Golden West Col. Technical IV 
Officer 

21. Missing Persons/ Golden West Col. Technical IV 
Runaways 

• 22. Motorcycle Training Golden West Col. Technical IV 

23. Public Safety Aide Golden West Col. Technical IV 
Academy 



DECEHIIEIED (Cootiouedl 

• Course Reimbursement 
Course Iitle Preseoter Category Plao 

24. R.R. Grade Crossing Golden West Col. Technical IV 
Ace. Inv. 

25. Requalification - Golden West Col. Technical IV 
Basic Course 

26. Organizational· Law Enforcement Mgmt. Trng. III 
Analysis Management Ctr. 

27. Planning Mgmt., Law Enforcement Mgmt. Trng. III 
Advanced Managment Ctr. 

28. Budgeting, Zero- Law Enforcement Mgmt. Trng. III 
Based Management Ctr. 

29. Missing Persons/ Grossmont Col. Technical IV 
Runaways 

30. Driver Awareness San Diego S.D. Technical IV 
Update 

31. Missing Persons/ San Diego S.D. Technical IV • Runaways 

32. Defensive Tactics FBI, San Diego Technical IV 
Instr. Update 

33. Ofcr. Safety/Field 
Tactics Update 

San Diego P.O. Technical IV 

34. Missing Persons/ Imperia 1 Va lJ ey Technical IV 
Runaways Cell ege 

35. Missing Persons/ Anaheim P.O. Technical IV 
Runaways 

36. Contemporary Mgmt. PROLAW '90, 
Issues 

Inc. Mgmt. Trng. III 

37. Effective Mgmt. PRO LAW '90, 
Communications 

Inc. Mgmt. Trng. III 

38. Missing Persons/ Santa Ana P.O. Techni ca 1 IV 
Runaways 

39. Communicable Dis: Rancho Santiago Technical IV 
Trnr. Update College 

• 40. Skills & Knowledge Mira Costa Col. Technical IV 
Modular Training 



QECEBIIEIEQ (CQntioued) 

• Course Reimbursement 
CQurse Iitl e Presenter CategQry Plan 

41. Skills & Knowledge Shasta College Technical IV 
Modular Training 

42. Missing Persons/ Gavil an College Techni ca 1 IV 
Runaways 

43. Motorcycle Trng. Gavilan Call ege Technical III 
Update 

44. Drug Alcohol Gavilan Call ege Technical IV 
Recognition Upd. 

-45. Chemical Agent Gavil an College Technical IV 
Instructor 

46. Baton Instructors- Martinez Adult Technical IV 
Side Handle School 

47. Chemical Agent Martinez Adult Technical IV 
Trng (PC 12403) School 

48. Sex Crime Inv • Rio Hondo RTC Technical IV 

• 49. Domestic Violence Rio Hondo RTC Techni ca 1 IV 
Update 

so. Report Writing Rio Hondo RTC Technical IV 

51. Crisis Intervent. Rio Hondo RTC Technical IV 
Update 

52. Speci a 1 Weapons & Rio Hondo RTC Technical IV 
Tactics Update 

53. Vehicle-Train Los Medanos Col. Technical IV 
Accident Inv. 

54. Management Update Los Medanos Col. Mgmt. Trng. IV 
Seminar 

55. Firearms lnst.- Los Medanos Col. Technical IV 
Semi-Automatic 

56. Report Writing Los Medanos Col. Technical IV 

57. Strategic Plng & CPOA Mgmt. Trng. III 
Directed Ptl. 

• 58. Missing Person/ San Francisco Technical IV 
Runaways P.D. 

• 



DECERTIFIED (Conti nuedl 

Course Reimbursement 
Course Tjtle Presenter Category Plan 

59. Missing Persons/ Burbank P.O. Technical IV 
Runaways 

60. Management by Wolf-Corey, Inc. Technical III 
Resource 

61. Missing Persons/ Glendale P.O. Technical IV 
Runaways 

62. Ofcr. Safety/Field Santa Rosa Ctr. Technical IV 
Tactics Update 

63. Reserve Training Santa Rosa Ctr. Reserve N/A 
Module B Training 

64. Driver Awareness Whittier P.O. Technical IV 
Update 

65. Narcotics Inv. - Long Beach P.O. Technical IV 
Conspiracy-RICO 

66. Supervision-Drug Long Beach P.O. Supv~ Trng. IV 

• Inv • 

67. Supervisory Los Angeles Trng. P.O. Supv. IV 
Course, Civilian 

68. Crime Prevention Los Angeles P.O. Technical IV 
Community 

69. Occupant Prot. Los Angeles P.O. Technical IV 
Usage-Enf. Upd. 

70. Survival Shooting Allan Hancock TechnicaJ IV 
Instructor College 

71. Radar Operator Modesto CJTC Technical IV 

72. Special Weapons & Modesto CJTC Technical IV 
Tactics Update 

73. Special Weapons & Modesto CJTC Technical IV 
Tactics 

74. Defensive Tactics Modesto CJTC Technical IV 
Instr. Update 

75 • Defensive Tactics Modesto CJTC Technical IV • Instructor 

76. Field Training Modesto CJTC Technical IV 
Officer Update 



DECERTIFIED (Continued) 

Course Reimbursement Course Title Presenter Category Plan 

77. Missing persons/ Evergreen Va 11 ey Technical IV 
Runaways College CJTC 

78. Missing Persons/ Evergreen Valley Technical IV 
Dispatchers 

79. Airborne Mgmt. San Bernardi no Mgmt. Trng. III Operation S.D. 

80. Arrest & Firearms Feather River P.C. 832 IV 
(P.C. 832) College 

81. Armorer School- Lassen College Technical IV 
Colt & Ruger 

82. Driver Awareness Lassen College Technical IV 
Update 

83. Special Agent In- DOJ Advanced · Technical N/A 
Service Trng. Training Center 

84. Camp Marijuana DOJ Advanced Technical IV • Training Training Center 

85. Intelligence Data DOJ Advanced Technical IV 
Analyst Training Center 

86. Applied Statistics OOJ Advaned Technical IV 
for L. E. Training Center 

87. Computer Crime DOJ Advanced Technical IV 
Invest. Update Training Center 

88. Missing Persons/ Co 11 ege of the Technical IV 
Runaways Siskiyous 

89. Driver Awareness Baldwin Park Technical IV 
Update P.O. 

90. Skills & Knowledge Lake Tahoe Col. Technical IV 
Modular Training 

91. Baton Instructors- Butte Center Technical IV 
Straight 

92. ·Driver Awareness Butte Center Technical IV 
Update 

• 93. Firearms/Semi-Auto Butte Center Technical IV 
Pistol 

94. Fitness Advfsor Butte Center Technical IV 



DECERTIFIED (Continued) 

Course Reimbursement 
Course Jj tl e Presenter Category Plan 

95. Women in Law CPOA Mgmt. Trng. III 
Enforcement 

96. Gang Awareness - CPOA Mgmt. Trng. III 
Mngrs. & Exec. 

97. Drug Influence- Redwoods Center Technical IV 
11550 H&S Upd. 

98. Livestock Theft Redwoods Center Technical IV 
Inv. 

99. Adv. Officer (Dfs) Los Angeles P.O. AO II 

100. Reserve Training Los Angeles Reserve N/A 
Module B Harbor College Training 

101. Arrest & Firearms Los Angeles P.C. 832 IV 
(P.C. 832) Harbor College 

102. Aviation Security Los Angeles P.C. 832 IV 
(P.C. 832.1) International 

• Airport 

103. Driver Awareness Montery Park Technical IV 
Update P.o. 

104. Special Weapons Ventura Co. CJTC Techni ca 1 IV 
& Tactics 

105. Driver Awareness Lodi P .D. Technical IV 
Update 

106. Complaint/ Tulare-Kings Co. Technical IV 
Dispatcher Update Peace Ofc. Trng 

Academy 

107. Traffic Accident, Los Angeles P.O. Technical IV 
Inv., Adv. 

108. Arson Inv. Moorpark College Technical IV 

109. Bloodstain Inter- Sacramento PSC Technical IV 
pretation Upd. 

110. Vessel Theft Inv. Sacramento PSC Technical IV 

111. Fingerprint, Sacramento PSC Technical IV 

• Latent Techniques 

112. Vehicle, Speclal Sacramento PSC Technical III 
Ops - 4 Wheel 



• 
113. 

114. 

115. 

116. 

117. 

• 

• 

DECEBIIEIED (Cootj DIB~d) 

Course Reimbursement 
Course Title Presenter Category Plao 

Supervisory Sacramento PSC Supv. Sem. IV 
Seminar 

Reserve Training Sutter County Reserve N/A 
Module B S.D. Training 

Reserve Training Sutter County Reserve N/A 
Module A S.D. Training 

AIOS-Commun. American Red Technical IV 
Disease Update Cross 

AIDS/Infectious American Red Mgmt. Trng. IV 
Diseases Cross 

TOTAL CERTIFIED 52 
TOTAL DECERTIFIED 117 

. TOTAL MODIFICATIONS 23 

1218 Courses certified as of 6-10-91 
308 Presenters certified as of 6-10-91 

520 Skills & Knowledge Modules certified as of 6-10-91 
52 Skills & Knowledge Presenters certlffed as of 6-10-91 

1,738 TOTAL CERTIFIED COURSES 

• 



COMMISSION ON PEACE OFFICER STANDARDS AND TRAINING 

Compliance and 
Cer.tificate Services 

AGENDA 

Frederick ~ms Perry 

April 8, 1 991 

Financial Impact: Yes (See Analys1s for details) 

Decision Requested Information Only 

In the space provided ,briefly ANAL VSIS, and sheets· 

ISSUE 

The Yuba Community College District Police 
Department has requested participation in the POST 
Regular Reimbursable program. 

BACKGROUND 

The provisions of Section 830.32(a) Penal Code 
permit community colleges to employ peace officers. The 
Yuba Community College District Board of Trustees 
passed a resolution requesting participation in the 
POST program. 

ANALYSIS 

The department employs five full-time sworn officers. 
The officers have received adequate training and were 
suitably selected. The fiscal impact should be less 
than $3,000 annually. 

RECOMMENDATION 

The commission be advised that the Yuba Community College 
District Police Department has been admitted into the POST 
Reimbursable Program, consistent with Commission policy. 



COMMiSSION ON PEACE OFFICER STANDARDS AND TRAINING 

Safety Dispatcher Program July 18, 1 991 

Compliance and 
Certificate Services 

Decision Requested Information Only 

provided below, b<iefly describe lhe 

ISSUE 

I 

Frederic~ms 

June 7, 1991 

Financiallmpad: 

sratus Report 

Yes (See AnalySis lor details) 

No 

. Use additional sheeiS if requ1red. 

Acceptance of agencies into the Public Safety Dispatcher 
Program. 

BACKGROUND 

The agencies shown on the attached list have requested 
participation in the POST Reimbursable Public Safety 
Dispatcher Program pursuant to Penal Code sections 13510(c) 
and 13525. The agencies have expressed their willingness 
to abide by POST Regulations and have passed ordinances or 
resolutions as required by Penal Code section 13522. 

ANALYSIS 

All of the agencies presently employ full-time dispatchers, 
and some employ part-time dispatchers. The agencies have 
all established minimum selection and training standards 
which equal or exceed the standards adopted for the 
program. 

RECOMMENDATION 

That the Commission be advised that the subject agencies 
have been accepted into the POST Reimbursable Public Safety 
Dispatcher Program consistent with Commission policy • 

• 
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NEW AGENCIES IN THE PUBLIC SAFETY DISPATCHER PROGRAM 

AGENCY 

Blythe P.O. 
Clearlake P.O. 
City of Costa Mesa 

Communication Dept. 
Los Altos P.O. 
Los Angeles City 

Housing Authority 
Morgan Hill P.O. 
San Leandro P.O. 
Shafter P.O. 
South Bay Regional 

MARCH - JUNE 1991 

ORO/RES/LETTER 

Ord. 642-88 
Ord. 28-91 

Ord. 91-11 
ord. 91-247 

Resolution 
Ord. 1026NS 
ord. 91-03 
Ord. 433 -

Public Community Athy. Res. 196 
Westminster P.O. Ord. 2102 

Santa Barbara s.o. Ord. 3893 

TOTAL AGENCIES IN PROGRAM: 302 

ENTRY DATE 

5-2-91 
4-18-91 

5-23-91 
3-26-91 

4-19-91 
6-7-91 
4-12-91 
4-15-91 

3-28-91 
3-26-91 

6-7-91 



§ s 

I 

CF THE 

Commission on Peace Officer Standards and -rrainin!/ 
STATE OF CALIFORNIA 

WHEREAS, G. Mike Davanis is a Sergeant with the San Bruno Police De­
partment with impressive service in law enforcement; and 

WHEREAS, He served the Commission on Peace Officer Standards and 
Training in the capacity of a POST Special Consultant from November 15, 1990 
through February I, 1991; and 

WHEREAS, He provided leadership in developing the Guide for Coordina· 
tors of Reserve Officer Programs, a publication to serve the informational needs of 
law enforcement regarding reserve officer standards and programs; and 

WHEREAS, His work on this project was exemplary in every respect; and 

WHEREAS, The results of his work will be of benefit to California law 
enforcement for many years to come; now therefore be it 

RESOLVED, That the members of the Commission on Peace Officer Stan­
dards and Training commend G. Mike Davanis for a job well done; and be it 

FURlHER RESOLVED, That the Commission extends its best wishes for 
continued service to California law enforcement. 

Chairma11 

ExtCIIIiJ't Dirrctor 

July 18, 1991 

., 



Compliance and 
Certificate Services 

Information Only 

ISSUE 

Status Report 

. A~ 
Frederi~·Williams 

June 20, 1991 

FinanciaJ Impact: Yes (see Analysis tor details) 

No 

RECOMMENDATION. Use sheel!l if required. 

Should the commission enact regulations expanding the grounds for 
cancellation of professional certificates to include all 
disqualifiers in Government Code Section 1029 (a), and specified. 
felonies reduced to misdemeanors under Penal Code Section 17, 
subsections (b) (1.) and (3)? 

BACKGROUND 

Pursuant to Penal. code Section 1351.0.1. (a) (Attachment A), the 
Commission is required to maintain a certification program for 
specified peace officers. Penal Code Section 13510.1. (b) 
establishes the Basic, Intermediate; Advanced, supervisory, 
Management, and Executive certificates for purposes of fostering 
professionalism in law enforcement. subsections of P.c. 13510.1. 
(e and f) also cite that the certificates remain the property of 
the commission and that the Commission is empowered to cancel any 

· certificate. The Commission is required to cancel certificates 
of persons convicted of a felony offense. These requirements 
have been incorporated in Commission Regulation 1011. • 

. Since January 1, 1.979, the Commission has cancelled 234 
certificates of peace officers convicted of felony offenses. 

Within the past five years, revocations for felony convictions 
have averaged 26 per year. It is estimated that there are 150 
annual arrests of California peace officers and former peace 
officers for felony offenses. About 26 of these result in felony 
convictions, with about 40 being dismissed. The remaining 84 
original felony arrests are disposed of as misdemeanor 
convictions. The reductions to misdemeanors may occur at time of 
filing by the prosecutor, or following conviction in Superior 
Court. 

Sentencing practices of local superior courts may have the effect 
of reducing many felony convictions to misdemeanors. such 
reductions are permitted under Penal Code Section 17, subsection 
(b) ( 1) and ( 3) • 

. ~·· 



Government Code Section 1029 (a) outlines a series·of 
circumstances, other than felony conviction, that disqualify a -
person for the position of peace officer including: (1) when 
adjud_ged by a Superior Court to be mentally incompetent; (2) 
found not guilty by reason of insanity of any felony; (3) 
determined to be a mentally disordered sex offender; (4) adjudged 
addicted or in danger of becoming addicted to narcotics and 
committed to a state institution; or (5) any person who has been 
convicted of any offense in any other state which would have been 
a felony if committed in this state. Because of current 
regulation language, peace officers with a finding under these 
conditions are currently shielded from certificate cancellation 
even though they are disqualified by law from holding peace 
officer positions. 

ANALYSIS 

It is proposed that regulations be changed to require the 
cancellation of POST certificates of individuals for any felony 
conviction which has been reduced to a misdemeanor pursuant to 
Penal Code Section 17 (b) (1) or (3) and the crime involved 
unlawful sexual behavior, assault under color of authority, . 
dishonesty associated with official duties, theft, or illegal 
narcotic offenses. Offenses in these categories substantially 
relate to ~e qualifications, functions, and duties of a pe~ce 
officer. - · 

Revocation following such convictions seems important to prevent 
the continued employment or reemployment of such persons and to 
serve to safeguard the integrity of the certificate program. · 
Preservation of integrity of the certificates is important 
because the certificates are widely recognized throughout the 
United states as evidence of competency and character, and are 
relied upon in employment decisions. Certificates are based in 
part on satisfactory performance on the peace officer job, and . 
based upon an attestation by the agency head that the recipient·. 
is of good moral character. The possession of these certificates 
by unqualified persons serves to diminish the prestige of the 
Commission and the esteem for the certificates in both the public 
and professional views. 

It is also proposed that regulations be modified to require 
cancellation of certificates of persons who have been 
disqualified as peace officers for any reason specified in 
Government Code Section 1·029 (a). Currently, the only 
disqualifier that results in revocation is felony conviction. 
Expansion of revocation to include all these disqualifiers 
(described above and in Attachment B) would provide for 
reasonable consistency between the certificate program and legal 
barriers to peace officer employment. 

• ,, 

As indicated in the proposed changes in Commission Procedure F-2 ~' 
·.~ ..... j 

:: .. 
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(9), in inst~nces where specified felonies are reduced to 
misdemeanors pursuant to Penal Code 17 (b) (1) or (3), 
department heads, as well as the affected individual, will be 
afforded an opportunity to provide input to the Commission 
regarding the appropriateness of proposed certificate 
cancellation. All such inputs would be evaluated and presented 
to the Commission for consideration prior to the initiation of 
normal cancellation procedures. This input provision is 
recommended because cancellation for misdemeanors, even though 
narrow in scope, is a new area and there is concern that the 
appropriateness of cancellation be examined in the most careful 
manner. 

It is important to consider, however, that this provision for 
case by case review by the Commission can give rise to questions 
as to the criteria to be used by the Commission in judging the 
cases. It is recommended that the commission adopt the policy 

· that all such cases will be pursued for cancellation when, in the 
judgment of the commission, the circumstances support the 
conclusion that the conviction substantially relates to the 
qualifications, functions and duties of a peace officer. 

currently, Procedure F-2 provides that all hearings of individual 
appeals shall be conducted by a hearing officer. It is proposed 
that this provision be modified to retain latitude for the 
Commission to conduct the hearing should it so desire. Other· 
related technical changes are also proposed • 

Because staff does not now collect information on cases other 
than those involving felony convictions, there is uncertainty as 
to the increased volume of revocations that would occur under 
proposed regulations. The likelihood is that a modest increase 
will result. 

Attachment C shows the proposed changes to Commission Regulation 
1011 and Procedure F-2. 

It has come to staff's attention that some law enforcement labor 
groups oppose these proposed changes. These groups have been 
specifically invited to voice the bases of their concerns at the 
hearing. They have been assured that the Commission has interest 
in hearing and considering all issues associated with the 
proposal prior to any action being taken. 

RECOMMENDATION 

Subject to results of the public hearing, it is recommended that 
the commission adopt amendments to Regulation 1011 and Procedure 
F-2, concerning the expansion of certificate cancellation, to be 
effective January 1, 1992. 

r 
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13510.1 Certir~eation pr~r.am; purpose; 
requirements; application; cancellation 
or certificateS 

(a) The commission shall establish a certification 
program for peace officers specified in 
Sections 13SIO and 13S22 and for lhe Cali!or· 
nia Highway Pall'ol 

. (b) Basic, intermeclialll, advanced. supervisory, 
managemenl. and executive certificates shall 
be established for lhe purpose of fostering pro­
fessionalizarion, educalion, and experience 
necessary 10 adequaldy accomplish lhe 
general police service dulies performed by 
pese offic:er members of city police depart· 
menta. cowuy sheriffs' deputmencs. clisaicta, . 
university and swe university and college 
departments, ar by lhe CaW'omia Highway 
PaaoL 

(c) CertificateS shall be awarded on lhe basis of a 
combinalioa of training, education, expert. 
ence, and other prerequisiteS, as determined by 
lhe commission. 

(d) Persons who are !fetermined by lhe commiso 
sion 10 be eligiblli pese oflicen may make 
applicalion far sucll certifiwa, provided IIIey 
are employed by an agency which participateS 
in lhe Peace Ot'fic:er Standards and Trainin1 
(POST) propam. 

(e) Ceniftcallls remain lhe property of lhe com• 
mission and lhe commission shall have lhe 
power 10 cancel any certifJCalll. 

(f) Tbe commission shall cancel certificateS 
. issued 10 persons ~ho have been convicted of, · 
or entered a plea of guilty or nolo contendere 
10, a crime classified by Slatulll or lho 
Constitution as a felony. 

13510.2 Misuse or certificates; misdemeanor; 
punishment 

Any person who knowingly commits any oflho 
following acts is guilty of a misdemeanor, and for each 
offense is punishable by.a fine of not mote 111an one 
lhousand dollars ($ J.(XlO) or imprisonment in lhe 
county jail not 10 exceed one year, or by bolh a fino and 
imprisonmenc 

(a) Presents or auempts 10 pte5ent as lhe person's 
own lho certifiCalll of anolher. 

(b) Knowingly permits anolher 10 use his ar her 
certificate. 

(c) Knowingly gives false evidence of any 
malllrial kind 10 lhe commissioa, ar 10 any 
member thereof, inc1udinllhe stifF, Ia 
obtaining a cenifJCalll. 

(d) Uses, ar auempu 10 use, a canceled cenil!c•" 
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----------- Comm1!1Sl0n on PeaeeOtftc:et Starocaras and Tr.,,nq 

LAW kELATING TO SELECTION AND STANDARDS 

CALIFOR~IA GOVER~MENT CODE 

Title 1 

GENERAL PROVISIONS 

DIVISION4 

PUBLIC OFFICERS AND EMPLOYEES 

CHAPTER I 

GENERAL 

ARTICLE% 

DISQUAL!FlCATIONS FOR OFFTCEOR EMPLOYMENT 

1029. ConYicdo8 ol reloay as dlsqualilicadaa for 
peace olllctr 

(a.) ExCCJilas provided in subdivision (b). (c). or 
(d). cac:b of lbe foUowing persons is disquali~ 
tied from holding office as a peace officer or 
being employed as a peace officer of llle swe, 
county. city. city and county or oilier political 
subdivision. whelber wilb or willlout compen-c · 
sation. and is disqualified from any ofra or 
employment by lbe swe. county, city, city and 
county or oilier politic:al subdivisicia. wbetber 
wilb or wilhout compensation. wbicb confers· · · 
upon llle holder or employee tbe powers and 
duties of a peace ofliccr: 

9190 

(I) Any person who has been convic:led of a 
felony in Ibis state_ or any oilier swe. 

(2) Any person who has been convicted of 
any offense in any Other Slate whicb 
would have been a felony if committed in 
Ibis State. 

(3) Any person who has been charged wilb a 
felony and adjudged by a superior coun to 
be mentally incompc~ent under Chapter 6 
(commencing wilb Section 1367) of Tille 
I 0 of Part 2 of llle Penal Code. 

(4) Any person who has been found not guilty 
by reason of insanity of any felony. 

(S) Any person wbo has been detennined to 
be a mentally disordered sa offender 
pursuant to Anic:le I (commencing willa 
Section 6300) of Chapter 2 of Pan 1 of 

A.·IJ 

Division 6 of tile Welfue and Inslillltiaas 
Code. 

(6) Any person adjudged lllldlciCd or in · 
danger of bocoming addicted to natc:otic:s, 
convicted, and c:ommiued to a swa 
instillllioa as proviclect ill Section 3051 of 
the Welfare and (nsliaations CodL 

f. 

(b) Any person who has been CCIIIYic:ted ora 
felony. oilier thall a felony punisbable by 
deatb, in Ibis state or any otlaer swe. or who 
has been convicted of. any offense in any ot1aer 
state which would have been a felony, otllcr 
lhan a felony punishable by dcalll, if c:ommi.,;. 
ted in Ibis slate. and who demonsnteS tbe 
ability to assin persons in programs of 
rehabiJilation may hold office and be em• 
played as a parole officer of llle Depanment of 
Com:c:tions or the Deparunent of lhe Youtla 
Aulbority, or as a probation officer in a county· 
probation department if he or she has been 
granted a full and unconditional pardon for the 
felony or offense of whicb he or she was 
convicted. Notwilllstanding any allier 
provision of law, the DepanmentofConer:. 
tions or llle Department of lhe Youtla Autllallo 
ity may refuse to employ any sucb ~as a 
parole otrtc:cr regardless of his qn•lif!c:•'iaa&. 

(c) Nothing in lllis vcUOD sbaU be c:ollllnllld 1D 
limit or curtail the power or audlcxily of uy 
bolnl of police c:ommissionln, cbief o1 pollee, 
sherifr, mayor, or odter appoilllinl aalbori&y to 
appoiat. employ, or depuliza uy per.- u a 
peace off!c:er in tile lime of d'nr• Cllllld bp 

,..... 'r 
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c:~~ission on Peace Officer Standards and Training 

NOTIC! OF PUBLIC HEARING 

CERTIFICATe REVOCATION REQUIREMENTS 

Nocica is hereby qiven th.st· the Commission on Peace OffLcer 
Standards and Traininq (POST), @~rs~ant to the a~ehority vested 
by section L3506 of the Penal Coda , J;)roposes to adopt, amend, or 
repeal requlations in Chapter 2 of Title 11 of the California 
code of Requlaeions. A JilUblic hearinq to adopt the proposea 
amendments will be held before tha full Commission ona 

Datal 
Time a 
Place a 

July 18, 1391 · 
10:00 a.m. 
Marriott Mission Valley 
San Ciac;o, California 

Notice h, also hereby c;iven that: any inter .. te4 person IIIAJ' . 
present: oral or written statements or arguments, relevant: to the 
action proposed, during the public hearing. . 

INFORMATIVI CIGES~ 

Penal Code Section 13510.1(&) requires the commission co mainta~ 
a certification program· for specified peace officer•. ro~ . 
purposes of fostering professionalization in law enfoEC ... nt:, the 

• 
Commission has ascablished the Sasic,-. Inte.n~adiate, Advanced, -· · 

· supe~isory, Management and Executive cereif icacea •. Penal Code-· 
section 13510.1, subsections (e)· and (f), ciea that:. the ·~ 
certificates remain the· property of the COJIIIIIiuion and that the 
Commission shall cancel certificates of persona convicte4 of a 
felony offense. 

It is propose4 that: Commission Regulation 1011 and Commission . 
Procedure F-2 (which is incorporated by reference into Regulation · 
1011) be modified relating to the cancellation of POS~ 
c:artificatas·. 

Proposed modifications would require the cancellation of POS~ · 
certificates issued to individuals who_have been convi.ctad of any 
felony which has been reduced to a misdemeanor pursuant to Penal . 
Code Section 17(b), subsection (1) or (3), in which the crime 
involved unlawful sexual behavior, assault: under calor of 
authority, dishonesty associated with official dueias, theft:, or 
illaqal narcQeic offenses. Modifications would also provide an 
opportunity for the aaparcment head of ehe subject individual to 
provide input to the Commission in these instances. 

It is also p~oposed that Regulation 1~11 and Commission Procedu~ 
F-2 be modified to require c:ancellac.ton at POS'r cert:ifJ.Catea · 

•
issued to persons who have been disqualified as peace officers 

. for any reason specified in Governmenc Code Section 1029(a)(l) 
throuqh (a)( 6). . · · 

l 'r 
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The commission hereby requests ;.tritten commenes on the proposed 
ctions. All wrr~ten comments muse be received at POST no laeer 
~han 41 30 p.m. on July e, l99l. Written comments shoula be 
directed eo Norman c. Boehm, Executive Director, commission on • 
peace Officer Standards and Traininq, 160L Alhambra Blv~., 
sacramaneo, CA 95916-7083. 

ADOPTION OF PROPOSED REGULATIONS 

After the hearinq and consideration ot public commen~s, the 
commission may adop~ the proposals subs~an~ially as set forth 
withou~ further notice. It the proposed text is modifiea prio~ 
to adoption and the chanqe is related but not solely grammatical 
or nonsu):)stan~ial in nattJra, the ttJll text of the rasultinq 
requla~ion will be made available at least 15 days before the 
date of adop~ion to all persona who testified 0~ sulml.l.ttM 
written comments at the public hearinq, all persona whoae 
commenu were received by POS'l' durinq tl\e'public con eftt pe~ioct,. 
anct all persona who request notification from POS'l' of the 
availability of such changes. A request fo~ the modifiect tea• 
should ~e addressed to the agency official designated in this 
notice. The Commission will accept Written comments on the 
modified ~eat fo~ 15 days aft•~ the date on which the revised 
~eat is made available. 

TEX'l' OP l'ROPOSAL 

Copies of the Statement o! Reasons and exact lanquaqe o! the 
proposed action may be obtained at the hearing, o~ p~io~ to the • 
haa~ing upon request in ~itinq to the contact person at th• . 
address below. This address also is the location o! all 
information considered as the basis fo~ these proposals. The 
information will be maintained fo~ inspection du~inq the 
Commission's normal business hours (I a.m. to 5 p.m.). 

ES'l'IMATB OP ECONOMIC IMPACT 

Fiscal Impact o~Publ.l.c Agencies Includinq Cos~s o~ Savin~• e~ 
State Aqanciea or Coaea/Savin;a in Federal Funainq ~o tne Sta~e• 
None 

Nondiscretionary coses/Savin;s to Local Aqencies: None 

Local Mandata• None 

Cos~ eo Any Local Aqancy o~ School District for Which Government 
Coae Section 17561 Requires Reimbursement• None 

Small Business Impact• None 

Cose Impact on Private l'enons o~ En~i.tiasa None 

Housing Coats• None • 



,, . 
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C ~'JS r--:n~· t"\- AL"'-.,'i'TI··-­-· _..,:..;,.nJ..~.C~l ,.J' .. :.n~.n ~:.~ 

In order co cake chis ac~ion, che Commission muse de~ermine ~hae 
no alcernacive considered by ~he commission · .. ould be more 
effeceive in carryinq ouc the purpose for which the action is 
proposed or would be as effective and_Less burdensome to affeceed 
privaee persons ehan tne proposed aCClon. 

CONTACT E'ERSON 

Inquiries concerninq the proposed action and requeses for wrieeen 
material pertaininq to che proposed action should ba directed to 
Kathy Calle, Scaff Services Analyse, 1601 Alhambr& Blvd., 
sacramento, CA 95816-.7093, or by telephone at (916) 739-5400. 

• 
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C0:-1!-!ISS!ON ::<::GULAT!OtiS 

1011. cer~ificates and Awards • 

(a) 

(b) 

Certi~icates ana awards are preseneea by the 
Commission in recoqnition of achievement of 
education, craininq, ana experience for the purpose 
of raisinq che level of competence of law enforcement 
officers ana to foster cooperation amonq the 
commission, aqencies, qroups, orqaniz&tions, 
jurisdictions ancl incUvicluals. 

Professional cer~ificates shall remain the property 
of the Commission. Certificates may be denied or 
cancellacl whenz 

(l) A peace officer t. ha• bttn adjudqed guilty of a 
felony Q£ bttn dilqptliCiad fgr AnY QtbeP biiiQD, 
d••sri~od iQ Ggy•rnm•nt Cod• sosttgp lQ29Ct!ClJ 
tbrguqh CollftlJ o~ 

ill The p•rsgn ia od1udqed guilty gf , (elgny wbisb 
hfl ba90 [.dused ~Q I MildtmeanpE pvr1p1n~ tQ 
PenAl Cod• ses~ion 17. IUbiiS~iQD (hJfl! 0£ 
fb)C]l. and sgnatitut•• elth•c unltwfpl ltxyol 
bebaylg:. Olltult under ;gig: gC ay;bqrltz. 
dilhQDIIey llsgeiatad yith gCtlqltl dptitl . 

. thaft. g~ ntr;g;is offana•r g: 

( i!) t:l:l: I! tthe ceniUcate waa obtained th:auqh. 
misrepresentation, or fraud: or 

(C) 

The certificate was issued due to administrative 
er~o~ go tb• par; gC tbt Cgmmiatign and/gr th• 
emplgytnq oqtnsy. 

Wh~neve~ a peace officer, or a former peace office~, 
is ~djudqed quilty of a hiouJ an gffen:ra da1e;:ibad 
aboyf, the employinq department in the case of a 
peace officer, o~ the department participatinq in 
the POST Proqram that is responsible for the 
invastiqation of the felony charqe aqainst a former­
peace officer, shall notify the Commission within 30 
days .followinq the final adjudicative disposition. 
The notification shall include the person's name, 
charqe, date of acljudication, case number and court, 
ancl the law enforcement jurisdic~ion responsible for 
the investiqation of the charqe. · 

(d) Requirements for the denial or cancellation of 
professional certificates are as prescribed in PAM 
Section F-2. · 

• (e) Reqular Certificates, and_ Specialized Law Enforcamen~ 



C:t:tificates, i.e., aasic, Intermediate, Adv~.nced, 
S'.l9et:~isory, :.!anagemant and hecuti•ta Certif±cates

4 
are provided for the purpose of fostering 
professionali~ation, education and experience • 
necessary to adequately accomplish the general or 
speciali~ed police service c1u.ties performed by 
regular or speciali~ed peace officers. Requirements 
for the Certificate are as· prescribed in &lAM Section 
F•l. 

&lAM section F-1 adopted effe7tive October 23, 1989, and amended 
January 17, 1990, is hereby ~ncorporated by reference. 

&lAM section F-2 adopted effective October 23 1989~ and Jmtndtd 
... -----------•· is hereby incorporated by rafe~ance. 

•Cate to be provided by OAL. 

Authority• Section 13!0&, Penal Code. 
Reference• Sections 13!06 and 13510.1, Penal Code • 

• 

i. 

• 

• 
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COY~ISSION PROCEDURE F-2 

ISSUANCE, DENIAL OR CANCELLATION 
Ot PROFESSIONAL CERTIFICATES 

2-1. - 2-3. •••• 

2-4. 

Denial or Cancellation 

Riqht to Deny or Cancela Professional Ce~tificates remain 
the property of the Commission, and the commission has the 
riqht to deny issuance of a certificate when the person 
does not satisfy a prerequisite for issuance of a . 
certificate, or cancel any certificate when• 

a. The person *' haa haen adjud9ed quilty of a felony g: 
balD di,qutli(igd Cgr any Other ''''9" deescihed iR 
r~x•rnm•n: Cgd• Ses;tgn lQZIIt)fl\ tbrpuqb ''''''• oc 

b. Tne p«EJQD lf td1udptd qpllty Qf 1 felpny yblsb btl 
baen rodu;ad ~o a mlsdtmtongr gurluenJ tA Penal Co4• 
SfS;ion 17. !Ubi@S~ign Cbltl) QP Cb!C]!. tn4 
sgn•ti,ut•l titbtr unlayful ••JV•l bebAYiQr. 1111Ul~ 
under eglgr gf tutbgrtey. dl•bgn•ltr •••qeiottd wit~ 
gfC!sial dutitl. &heft, or noreptiq gffeDI91 gr 

D-r s:... The ceRificate was . issuecl by administrative er=~ a 
tb• porn gf tb• commtlllgn lnd/sh th• amplqytnq 
aqensy; OJ:' 

~ The ceRificate was obtained o~ the applicatioft va• 
submitted involvinq misrepresentation o~ fraud. 

Z-5. Notification by Depazuaent Heada When a department hea4 
obtains info~ation that a certificate should be denied o~ 
cancelled because of any of the conditions listed in 
paraqraph 2-4 above, the depa~tment head shall immediately 
notify the Commission. 

Investi9ation 

Z-6. Init1atioft of Investi;ationa When the Commission is 
notified that a professional certificate has been issued 
involvinq conditions listed unde~ paraqraph 2-4, 
subsections a, b, ~ c o£ d, the Executive Director shall 
investiqate the alleqation. The department head and the 
concerned individual shall be notified in writin; of the 
initiatioft of the investi;ation • 

I. 



2-7. 

z.a. 

Notice of Denial or Cancellation 

Notification of Denial oz eauc:ellatiour H elta fac:t, 
daosloped is} elta iaoesti:;aeion lulsseau:eiaes eassa Co:e 
da::ia:L ez cauesllaticn ef elta ee:eificaes; ehs inatuidasl 
cenes:nsd shall ea actifis4: 

~ I! a professional certificate has been appliea for 
ana it is determined that one or mora of the 
prerequisites for the.issuanca of the certificate has 
not been satisfied, the concerned individual, via the 
person's department head, shall be notified in 
writinq of the denial of the issuance of the 
certificate and qiven an explanation of the reason 
for denial. 

Ng~lClqattgg qC C•nSail•tlqn• rc the Cost• djyelqped bz 
on lny••tiq•Cign IYhlt•n;to;e SIPle fgr s•n;ellttiqg gf I 
etr;ifiStte, the indiyidual SQDSIPO'd !bill be DQJlfftd fp 
writlnq. bz s•rtlfigd mail. gf the Comm''''O"'' intent tA 
stnsel the ser;tfts•t• ond the qrqunde Cgc th• prppp•ed 
son;ellttign. Tbe DQtise lbtll •tate thAI the Sl£tifisate 
Jh•ll be dt•m•d sanswllod gn the '5th daz cqtlqylnq th• 
malllnq gC the ngtisw tnd lhtll demand tboC the lndiyldu•l 
:•turn th• ser,ifls•t• co pos:. 

• 

tC 1ft indlyiclutl p011011inq I SIC!fls:ote wblc:b l• 
grgpq••sl·. fqr sonsallotign ln •sc;;rctons• wtt;b ptreqr•;b 
2-4. daalrpt 1 batrtnq raqordtnq •ysh §Gtlqn. the 
ind!ytdu•l mu•t nqt;ify the Commt••lqn in W£l,lnq qC t,be 4lt 
dttire fgr I hatrinq wt;ntn ., day• gf en• melllnq A# ;ne. 
ngtise pf ;onselltt;lqn, Tbe indiyldu*l 1ball prpylde, 
wit,h t;h•/rtqu••C fp£ bearlnq, oll uidtnse th•t; the 
;or;ifls•t• s•nsellocign •hgyld not gssur, 

If the s•rtlCl;•t• s•nswllttlgn il grqggsad ln ossgr~IDS8 
wtt,b par:ag;:apb 2-4. 1Ub•ts;1:ign 1 gr b. caaacu !a: 
c:a::c:alla-ion o:t a eazti:tieata is that t:he £Se:so:: has beaa 
asjtScl;ea···;dlt] o:t a !donn a cer~ifieci copy of .. the 
abstrac~ of judgment shall be obtained. Tha Commisaion 
will i11ua tba ngtitlsotion of lt• intent to saneal tho 
car:iticata only 4After ensurinq that the time has ended 
fo~ the cri.JIIinal appellate praceu4 1 t:he indiu icaal 
c:oneu::as shall be noti:tiacl b] c:utUied mail that il is 
PSS'!' a a::Ltas:_s taadin; that tha i:zdi_u ideal haa l:iaa::~ 
ecnuietad: e£ s falcnJ• i'lta ::cti=c shcl; iuelada a ecpJ el 
t:ha al:istcaet ef jad;ma::t; tfta daaau~ that: t:ha in4icidrsal 
:ata::: tha eaztifieata to PBS'I1 the atseamane: that PBS, 
hu ::cs diae:at:l:on t11:tdez Penal eeac Seeeion 135Uu1(!)1 eu4 
t:hae c:aueellatien a£Seat eem teeioat at a felen] :1::11 
msnclstequ !he notice shall alae aesta thea the 
c:eni:t:f:eaee shell be de••• eaiiedb4 on the U eta deJ 
hllew:l::nt the meilint d etta itUiGC» duint whielt t:l:aa ehe 
i::clicicltSal esn :u£Soncl in wdtint wtth doeuaneatiea 
showint thae Its oz alta hac ""' lseaa eem iotas e:t e :taleuJ a • 
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sulss~artieiatee eauee fer· earteella~ieft ift'telvirt' a 
een~i~ien lis~es ~ftSer para~rapft 2 4, s~~seeeiefts 
s er e, 'tile i:ASivieb:tal eePJ:eerPteel sftall ee se Pte~ifieel 
by ee:r:'t!if:lefi mail ef 1!he eyreutuls ·fer 'ehe pre:peseel 
eaPteellateiert• 'fke rte~iee shall Eiireet! efte iruii·• if!l:lal 
ee re~ltrrt ette eer~ifieaee, 'ihe iruii,. iel'ttal' a 
ae,ar~mene fteaS shall alse ee neei£ie4a ~he neeiea 
shall alss seaee eftae ~fte ee~~ifieaee eftall ee Seemea 
eaneelleei en ~he \51eh Say fellewirt' efte mailift' af 
eRe neeieea Befere efte eMpiraeieft ef efta tSeft ~ay; 
if efta irtdiviaHal aesi~es a hearirtlr he e~ sfta m~se 
respeft4 in wrieirt9 wieh Seetimefteaeiart ahew!ft' e~a• 
efte reasaft fer eafteellaeien sf ebe eer~ifieaee is 
~nfettftelella 

Notvithstandinq tho prgvisigna o( Section 2-8, when 
·cancallatign is baing cgnsidered fg~ qrgunds described in 
sectign 2-4, subsection b. the cqns•rned indiyidua1 and 
th• emplgyinq department head will be ngtifiad that · 
cancellatign is being considered. Eagh will ba inyitad tg 
submit in(grmation tg the COmmission concerning tha 
apprgpriataness of the prgpgsed cangellation. Any infor­
mation receiyed will be considered by the cqmmission prior 
tq initiating procedures described in Section 2=tf !· 

.z..:lA· Procedures tor Ke&J:inqa I! e!te iftdh"il!htal w!te !tee· 
eeeft is•~·· a ee~eifiea~a wbieft is ·~epe3e• fe• 
eaneella~1en ~aae4 eft pa~eg~apb a '' stiBsee~iena B ee e, 
deaj,~ee l!t !tee~ift~ ~891!trSift~ 8Heft eeeien, e!te iftdiwi~el 
m~•• ne•ity-~e ee .. issieft ift ur1•1n9 ef 1!fte eieei~• fee a 
!tee~ift• wie!tift 45 daye e! eae aeilift~ e! e!te ftaeiee e! 
eaneallaeiena 'file irulivieil:lal sftall pre•tieie wi't!h 1!ha 
re~es~ fer ftea~ift' all ~ee~efteaeieft.fte er sfte ~elievea 
preves e~ae e~a reaseft fer eaneellaeian ef tfte ee~eifieaee 
is tttt:fel:lfteletJa 

a. All hearinqs shall be conducted in conformance with 
the Administrative Procedures Act (Government Code 
Section 11340 et. seq.). At the Commission's 
disgretion. the hearing shall ba bald before the 
cqmmisaion or All ftee~in~s shall be conducted by a 
qualified hearinq officer who shall prepare a 
proposed decision in such form that it may be adopted 
as the decision in the case. The commission shall 
decide the case. 

b. The Commission may decide the case on1 the basis of 
the transcript of the hearin9 conducted by the 
hearinq officer • 

• • .. !; r 
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c. That portion of a meeting of t:he Commission. t:o 
consider and decide upon evidence introduced.· in a 
hearing conducted as provided for in paragraph :-& 
l:i, subsection a, reqardinq cancellation of a 
professional certificate may be closed to the public . 

. ",: • 

• 
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cor:unission of Peace Officer Standards and Traini!lq 

PUBLIC HEARING& CERTIFICATE R.EVOCATIOM REQUIRBX!NTS 

STAT!MEHT OF REASONS 

Tha Commission on Peace Officer Standards and Traininq (POST) 
will hold a ~ublic hearinq on July 18, 1991, for the purpose of 
recaivinq comments on proposed chanqes to Commission Raqulation 
1011 and Commission Procedure F-2. 

several nonsubatantiva technical or clarity chan;•• to Commission 
Requlation 1011 and Procedure F-2 are proposed. A description of 
each proposed substantive chan;• and the accompanyin~ reasona 
fallows a 

Comm'••lQ~ BtqplacigD lQll 

tb! tl\ -Government Code Section 102t(a) outlines a aeziea­
of circ~atancea, othez than felony conviction, tha• 
disqualify a person from holdin~ the paaition of peace 
officez.-, including when the individual is a ( 1) acljudgecl by-­
a Supedar Court to be mentally 1nca~~~petentJ. (2) founcl nat. 
quilty by reason of insanity of any .felonyJ ( l) deteninecl-­
to be a mentally disordered sea offenderJ (4) acljud;ecl . 
addicted oz in dangez of becoming add1ceecl to nazcotics ~ 
commit. ted to a atat.a institutialu oz c s) haa b .. a convicted 
of any offense in any athaz state which woulcl have b .. a a 
felony if committed in this state. 

Current regulations do not provide foz cal."tiflc:at.a 
cancellation even though t.hesa individuals are clisqual1fiacl 

· from holding peace off1cez positions. Expansion of · 
revocation provisions to include these disqualifiars woulcl 
provide faz reasonable consistency between the cel."tificat.a 
pro;ram ancl legal barriers to peace officaz.o employment. 

th\ 121 - Sentencing practices of local Superior Courts have 
the affect of reducing many felony convictions to 
misdemeanors. It is proposed that POST Regulation 1011 and 
commission ,rocadure F-2 be revised to require the 
cancellation of POST certificates of individuals for any 
felony conviction which has been reduced to a misdemeanoz 
pursuant eo Penal Coda Section 17(b), subsections (1) or 
(3), in which the crillle involved unlawful sexual behavioz, 
assault undez caloz.o of authozi~y, dishonesty associated with 
official duties, theft, az nazco~ic offensaa. 

Offenses in these categoziea substantially relata to the 
qualifications, functions, ancl dutiea of a peac:a officez • 
Revocation following such convictiona will sezve to 
safaguarcl the inte9rity of the cel."tificata pro~aa. 



re iS proposed to revise commission Procedure f-2 to reflect · 
ehe chanqas proposed in Requlation lOll. ThiS redundancy is ~.· 
necessaxy for clarity purposes. 

2.:.i - Because jurisdictions employ different "charqinq" 
practices for offenses, what is charqed as a felony in one 
county may only be charqad as a misdemeanor in an adjacent 
county. This amendment will provide the opportunity for 
in~ut by the department heads as described. 

Remaininq chanqas to Commission Requlation lOll ana Procedure 
r-2 are nonsubstantive in nature and reflect only technical 
corrections or rastructurinq of text for clarity purposea. 

ALtJBNAfXYJS hQNSXQ!R£Q 

Na alternative• considered by this aiency would be ma~ affective 
in carryin9 out the purpose for which the re9Qlatian ia pzopaaad. 
or would be aa effective and 1••• burdenaome ta affected private 
persona than the proposed re9Qlation. 

• 

• ~------"-----. 
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COMMISSION ON PEACE OFFICER STANDARDS AND TRAINING 

COMMISSION 

In-Service ical Fitness Program 

Standards & Evaluation 

Decision Requested Information Only s tal\Js Report 

July 18, 1991 

June 20, 1991 

Financial Impact: Yes (See Analysis for details) 

No 

in the space describe lhe ISSUE, BACKGROUND, ANALYSIS, and RECOMMENDATION. Use additional sheetS if required. 

ISSUE 

Report on results of field test of POST In-Service Physical Fitness 
Program, and request to release program for general use by California 
law enforcement agencies. 

BACKGROUND 

At the January 1991 Commission meeting, staff reported that the 
elements of a program to recognize physically fit officers had been 
drafted, and received approval to field test the program in a limited 
number of agencies, with the results of the field test to be reported 
back to the commission in July. At the same January meeting, the 
Commission directed the Long Range Planning Committee to consider 
alternatives with respect to POST recognition of officers who achieve 
certain fitness levels enumerated in the program, and report back to 
the Commission with a recommendation. 

ANALYSIS 

As reported at the April 1991 Commission meeting, the Long Range 
Planning committee has reviewed the matter of POST recognition of 
officers who achieve program fitness goals, and recommends that no 
such action be taken at this time. 

With respect to the field test of the program, a total of 150 
personnel from four different departments (Alameda County Sheriff's 
Department, Napa County Sheriff's Department, Oceanside Police 
Department, and u.c. San Diego Police Department) participated. Within 
departments, the percentage of "eligible" personnel who elected to 
participate ranged from 50% to 81%. In three of the four departments, 
peace officers at all levels were eligible to participate; in the 
fourth, eligibility was limited to members of the SWAT team. Specific 
findings based on interviews with selected participants and all local 
program coordinators are as follows: · 

~-~~·-· -· 
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The three days of training that were provided to local agency 
program coordinators were not adequate to allow for sufficient 
"hands on" practice with test protocols, reviewing/prescribing 
exercise plans, etc., and should be expanded to five days. 

Aside from minor "aches and pains," no injuries were 
incurred by any of the 150 pilot-test participants. 

In general, the program was commented upon favorably by both 
participants and nonparticipants at each pilot test 
department. Negative comments were generally confined to 
the difficulty of meeting all the criteria for the top 
fitness category, and the need to reconsider the · 
qualification standards for this category. This issue will 
be discussed at a meeting of all local agency program 
coordinators to be held at POST headquarters on July 2. 

According to the local agency program coordinators, all four 
departments plan to continue the program now that the pilot 
test is completed. 

Based on the interviews of both participants and 
nonparticipants, in the absence of some sort of economic 
incentive, program participation is likely to decline 
significantly over the long term, irrespective of any other 
form of direct recognition of "qualifying" individuals, by 
either the department or POST • 

Both program manuals are easy to read and well liked, 
although the illustrations for certain exercises need to be 
improved. 

With regard to the specific fitness tests used in the 
program: (1) treadmill and bicycle ergometer tests need to 
be added as alternatives to the currently specified 1.5 mile 
run or the 3 mile walk tests for assessing cardiovascular 
fitness, (2) the current test for assessing abdominal 
strength/endurance ("abdominal crunches") is difficult to 
administer and unreliable, and needs to be replaced .with 
bent-knee sit-ups, and (3) the measurement of waist-to-hip 
ratio needs to be dropped as an alternative to skinfolds 
measurements for assessing body composition. 

Overall, the pilot test results were both very positive and 
instructive. Local agency interest in the program remains high, and 
pending Commission approval, staff will begin immediately modifying 

2 
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the two program manuals to incorporate all changes suggested by the 
pilot test findings. 1 2 

RECOMMENDATION 

Authorize release of the POST In-Service Physical Fitness Program 
(revised) for use by California law enforcement agencies. 

1Requests for copies of the final program manuals, if and 
when available, have already been received from over 30 
California law enforcement agencies, as well as a small number of 
agencies from other states. 

2Changes will include deletion of all references to any 
recognition by POST of persons who achieve certain fitness 
levels. 

3 



COMMISSION ON PEACE OFFICER STANDARDS AND TRAINING 

COMMISSION AGENDA ITEM REPORT 

Project July 18, 1991 

Standards & Evaluation 

Decision Requested Information Only Stal\JS Report 

June 25, 199 

Financial Impact: Yes (See Analysis lor details) 

No 

In lhe below, briefly describe the ISSUE, BACKGROUND, ANALYSIS, and RECOMMENDATION. Use additional sheets if requimd. 

ISSUE 

Report on law enforcement recruitment project and options for 
conducting a statewide image building/recruitment campaign. 

BACKGROUND 

In July 1990 the Commission approved a one-year POST Fellowship 
position to work on several recruitment-related projects, including an 
evaluation of potential POST involvement in a statewide image 
building/recruitment campaign. The position was filled in October. 
Progress to date on all projects is described in the attachment. 
Presented below is a summary of activities and findings with respect 
to the topic of statewide image building/recruitment. 

ANALYSIS 

Marketing and advertising professionals were interviewed, as were 
persons responsible for managing publicly-funded statewide marketing 
campaigns. Law enforcement personnel with recruitment experience were. 
also consulted, and numerous articles and publications on the subjects 
of marketing and law enforcement recruitment were reviewed. Based on 
the information obtained, there is little doubt that the law enforce­
ment career could be marketed on a statewide basis. There is also 
little doubt that the costs to do so could be substantial, and that 
the suc.cess of such a venture would be dependent upon several key 
factors. 

Use of Market Research: The experience of others indicates that 
successful campaigns begin by defining the target population(s). 
After this is done, market research is conducted. In brief, within 
the context of law enforcement recruiting, market research would 
involve finding out such things as what each target population 
generally thinks about law enforcement; what they know about the law 
enforcement profession as a career field; what factors they consider 
important in choosing a career; and what, from their perspective, 
could be done to make the law enforcement career field more 
attractive. A variety of methods are used to conduct market research, 
ranging from surveys and interviews, to "focus group" research in 



which small groups of targeted populations are assembled and 
participate in directed discussions. 

The information obtained would be used to develop creative ideas 
designed to attract potential job candidates. Another important 
application of market research is to field test such creative ideas 
before they are finalized and used. The Department of Corrections 
(CDC), for example, deve~oped a logo they intended to use as part of a 
large scale recruitment campaign. Upon testing the logo in a number 
of focus groups, they learned that two target groups had a negative 
reaction to the logo. They consequently changed the logo prior to 
initiating the campaign. 

Some argue that if funds are limited one should not bother with market 
research. Others counter that in just such circumstances market 
research becomes all the more important, to insure that limited 
marketing/advertising resources are used wisely. With respect to POST 
involvement in a statewide recruitment campaign, it is assumed that 
market research would constitute the critical first step in developing 
such a campaign. Accordingly, contract monies to conduct market 
research are included in each of the three recruitment campaign 
options which are described later. 

Selection of Media: Once the creative ideas are finalized, one 
develops creative copy. Prior to developing the creative copy, 
decisions must be made about the media that will be used (i.e., print, 
radio, television). In addition to considerations of cost, these 
decisions are guided by information that is available concerning which 
media will best reach different populations. Young adults, for 
example, actively listen to the radio. Furthermore, available 
information on listener demographics makes it possible to select those 
radio stations and broadcast times that will most effectively reach 
targeted populations. Many have found that use of a multi-media 
approach generally maximizes effectiveness, and thus such an approach 
is incorporated into all campaign options which follow. 

Cooperative Effort: In order to maximize the return on any POST 
statewide recruitment effort, local agencies must be willing and 
committed to working cooperatively with both POST. and each other. For 
example, while a statewide general image building campaign would no 
doubt have a positive impact on recruitment, it is unlikely to be as 
effective as a campaign that includes some call to action. A call to 
action provides an avenue for contact and prompts the potential 

.candidate to do something now, such as call an 800 number. When those 
responses are forthcoming, there must be a structure to handle them -
a structure which POST could not easily provide. Cooperative efforts 
among local agencies in a given geographic area could provide that · 
structure. The Contra Costa County regional testing program pilot 
project (see attachment) is a good example of such a cooperative 
effort. In addition to working cooperatively for purposes of 
scheduling and conducting pre-employment testing, the 16 agencies 
involved in this project have pooled resources to establish a joint 
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advertising account - another example of the kind of regional effort 
that would enhance the effectiveness of a statewide recruitment 
program. 1 2 

Marketing Alternatives 

POST involvement in a statewide image building/recruitment campaign 
could take many forms. Three alternatives have been researched in 
some detail. Each is described below, followed by a summary of 
advantages and disadvantages, and an estimate of total costs to POST. 

Alternative fl: POST conducts market research and develops 
recruitment materials (print, radio, and television) suitable for use 
by law enforcement agencies on a statewide basis. Estimated time to 
complete: 12 months. Staffing Needs: One-year POST Fellowship 
position. 

Advantages: 

All local agencies would have access to professionally­
developed materials 

All local agencies would have access to a broader range of 
recruitment materials than is currently typical 

Common recruitment theme(s) would be used throughout the 
state 

Market research results would be available to any local 
agency wishing to develop its own recruitment materials 

Disadvantages: 

No guarantee that materials would be used 

Estimated Cost (Approximate): $385,000 

1For example, agencies desiring advertising over-and-above 
that made available from POST (assuming POST were to pay for 
advertising) could contribute to a joint advertising account, 
with the understanding that the participating agencies would 
share the list of potential job candidates who responded to the 
call to action. 

2With respect to local agency underwriting of advertising 
costs for a statewide recruitment campaign, there is some support 
for this concept, based on a recent survey of those chief 
executives who attended the 1989 POST Recruitment Symposium. 
However, this is admittedly a select group, and further 
exploration of the feasibility of this approach is needed . 

3 



Market Research (Contract) 
Develop and Produce Media (Contract) 
one-year POST Fellowship position 

$ 70,000 
215,0003 

100.000 
$ 385,000 

Alternative #2: In addition to the activities constituting 
Alternative #1, POST would coordinate a statewide public relations 
campaign. staff would work with local agencies in planning events, 
setting up regional recruitment efforts and generally coordinate the 
campaign. In order to assess program effectiveness, an ongoing 
evaluation would be conducted as part of the campaign. Results of the 
evaluation would be reported to the Commission, and serve to provide 
direction for future activities. Estimated time to complete: 24 
months. Staffing needs: One 24-month POST Fellowship position; one 
12-month POST Fellowship position. 

Advantages: 

Increased likelihood that recruitment materials would be 
used 

Would provide for centralized coordination, by POST, of 
campaign efforts 

Impact of program would be known (due to evaluation 
component) allowing for informed decision making regarding 
future recruitment activities 

Disadvantages: 

Exclusive reliance would be placed on public service 
announcements ("PSA's") for radio and television coverage 
(no monies would be spent for radio and television 
advertising); hence, much.would depend on the good will of 
the media4 

success dependent upon extensive involvement by local 
agencies 

3Assumes $125,000 for development and printing of large 
numbers of brochures, flyers, posters, etc.; $20,000 for 
production of five radio commercials; and $70,000 for production 
of five television commercials. 

4The possibility exists, and local agencies would be 
encouraged, to pool financial resources for purposes of 
purchasing advertising time. 
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ATTACHMENT 

OVERVIEW OF CURRENT RECRUITMENT PROJECTS 

In June, 1989, POST hosted a three day Symposium on Recruitment 
for law enforcement executives. Due, in large part, to the 
recommendations resulting from the symposium, the commission 
approved a one-year Recruitment Management Fellowship. Work 
being performed under the fellowship has focused on the following 
three areas: 

1. Marketing the Law Enforcement career 

2. Regional Testing 

3. High School Law Enforcement Magnet Programs 

Progress in each of these areas is discussed below. 

Marketing the Law Enforcement Career 

In general, current law enforcement recruitment efforts involving 
use of the media are: (1) focused on a specific law enforcement 
agency, (2) generic in appeal to potential candidates and, (3) 
not based on market research. The marketing approach recommended 
by the symposium participants - that of POST involvement in a 
statewide image building/recruitment campaign - has been the 
subject of considerable study and evaluation. Efforts have 
centered on addressing the following questions: 

1. Can a successful statewide effort be developed that is not 
specific to an individual agency, but rather is centered on 
the law enforcement career? 

2. If so, what options exist for marketing the law enforcement 
profession on a statewide basis, and at what cost? 

Work to date has involved reviewing the literature and 
interviewing professionals in the marketing and advertising 
fields. Additionally, others with experience in marketing and 
managing state-wide campaigns have been interviewed. 

Through this process we have learned that in order to enhance 
success one must develop a strategic marketing plan. Such a plan 
includes defining the campaign goal, identifying the target 
population, conducting market research, developing and testing 
creative ideas, and more. 

With respect to marketing the law enforcement career, one of the 
key considerations is whom to target for recruitment. A number 
of law enforcement executives are currently being surveyed to 
obtain their perspectives on this issue • 

1 



Considerable attention has also been devoted to analyzing 
alternatives vis a vis POST involvement in a statewide marketing • 
effort. Specifically, staffing and cost estimates have been 
developed for alternatives ranging from the development of 
recruitment materials only (based on market research), to total 
responsibility for a statewide advertising campaign. This 
information, along with all other findings pertaining to possible 
POST involvement in statewide image building/recruitment, have 
been incorporated into a draft report entitled, Marketing The Law 
Enforcement Career in California: A Report On Possible 
Alternatives. 1 

Regional Testing 

The selection process for law enforcement is complex and time 
.consuming. One concern, voiced at the Recruitment Symposium and 
elsewhere, is that we are losing good candidates to other . 
occupations due to the sheer length of the selection process. 2 
We are also less than efficient, from the employer's and the 
applicant's standpoint, in that candidates often go through the 
same, or similar testing processes at multiple agencies; A 
possible solution to both of these problems is regional testing, 
wherein the candidate is tested once, and the results are 
provided to multiple agencies. 

Such a regional testing program was initiated in Contra Costa 
County, on a year-long pilot basis, in January 1991. There are • 
16 participating agencies. 

Each of the participating agencies has contributed to a joint 
advertising account. A Media Sub-Committee, comprised of 
representatives from the various agencies, meets regularly to 
work on developing recruitment materials and decide when and 
where to advertise. A joint brochure and recruitment business 
cards are two examples of what the group has produced. 

Regional test sites have been established at three community 
colleges, and each site hosts one POST Reading/Writing test a 
month. Candidates are encouraged to make a test reservation, but 
need not have applied with any of the participating agencies to 
test. After each test, POST scores the tests and notifies each 
candidate in writing as to hisjher results. On the reverse side 
of the notification letter is the name, address and phone number 
of each participating agency. The candidate is encouraged to 
contact those agencies hejshe is considering for employment. 

1All draft reports referenced will be ready for general 
distribution no later than January 1992. 

2According to a 1988 POST survey of academy recruits, the • 
average length of time from application to hire.was 8.6 months. 

2 
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Additionally, the test results, including the candidate's name, 
address and phone number are sent to each of the participating 
agencies. Some agencies send applications to all candidates who 
have scores at or above the agency's minimum pass-point. 

During the first four months of the pilot program, nearly 1500 
people participated in regional testing, and more than twenty 
individuals were hired. The participating departments have a 
larger candidate pool from which to hire. Further, it is 
projected that advertising costs will be lower for nearly all 
departments. 

The one-year project will be evaluated from a variety of aspects, 
including recruitment costs, number of candidates, number of 
hires, executives' perceptions, and candidates' perceptions. 
The participating agencies are pleased with the project thus far, 
and a number of other agencies around the state have expressed 
interest in participating in regional testing. 

In addition, a report entitled, Regional Testing: Lessons Learned 
from the Contra Costa Project - 1991, has been drafted. The 
purpose of the report is to provide insight into establishing a 
regional testing program based on the experience in Contra Costa 
County. When finalized, the report will be made available to 
agencies in the POST program upon request. A full report of the 
results of the one-year pilot program will be presented to the 
Commission in January 1992 • 

High School Law Enforcement Magnet Programs 

With ever increasing competition from both the private and 
government sectors for qualified candidates, law enforcement must 
develop long range recruitment strategies. One alternative that 
appears viable is the high school law enforcement magnet program. 
This type of program seems to offer a way to "seed" future 
candidates. 

A high school law enforcement magnet program is a study option 
high school students can take as part of their high school 
curriculum. In two California programs, for example, students 
take two law enforcement classes, one academic and one physical 
education, each semester throughout their four years in high 
school. 

In addition to creating an awareness of and interest toward a 
career in law enforcement, the law enforcement magnet program 
offers a way to impact high school curriculum to reinforce 
reading and writing skills, among other things. Further, such 
things as avoiding drug use and criminal involvement could be 
stressed, since such behavior can limit future career 
opportunities. on the other hand, one cannot overlook the 
potential for immediate dividends in the form of improved 
community relations both with the schools and students •. 

3 



A thorough survey of the literature has been conducted, as well 
as interviews with representatives involved in magnet programs in 
California and out of state. An extensive report is being 
drafted which discusses magnet programs, presents case studies of 
four existing programs, and provides guidelines for starting such 
a program. 

POST is tentatively planning a workshop which will feature 
background information about magnet programs, presentations by 
law enforcement and school district representatives involved in 
existing programs, student and parent perspectives and an action 
planning session. The workshop will be open to teams comprised 
of two representatives - one from the law enforcement agency and 
another from the local school district administration office -
and is currently scheduled for late September. 

4 



Estimated cost (Approximate): $620,000 

Market Research (Contract) 
Develop and Produce Media (Contract) 
Evaluation 
24-month POST Fellowship position 
12-month POST Fellowship position 

. -- -------------

$ 70,000 
215,000 

35,000 
200,000 
100.000 

$620,000 

Alternative #3: This alternative would add a statewide advertising 
component to Alternative #2. As casted out, the ratio of radio 
advertising to television advertising would be 3 to 1, with two weeks 
of intensive advertising followed by a lower level of advertising for 
either 3 months, 6 months, or 1 year. Newspaper advertising would 
also be purchased during the first two weeks. Estimated time to 
complete: Fifteen to 24 months, depending on length of paid 
advertising. Staffing Needs: One 15 to 24-month POST Fellowship 
position, _and one 9 to 18-month POST Fellowship position, depending on 
length of paid advertising. · 

Advantages: 

More effective advertising by virtue of being assured of 
getting message to targeted audiences 

Disadvantages: 

41t Advertising is expensive 

Estimated cost (Approximate): $1,280,000 to $3,560,000, 
depending on length of paid advertising, as reflected below 

Three Months 
Advertising 

Mkt. Resrch. $ 
Dev. Media 
Evaluation 

70,000 
215,000 

35,000 
POST Fellowship 
Positions 200,000 

760.000 
$1,280,000 

Paid Adv. 

six Months 
Advertising 

$ 70,000 
215,000 
35,000 

250,000 
1. 340' 000 

$1,910,000 
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Twelve Months 
Advertising 

$ 70,000 
215,000 

35,000 

350,000 
2.890.000 

$3,560,000 



Conclusion 

Despite the current fiscal constraints being experienced by many 
California law enforcement agencies, all indications are that it will 
become increasingly difficult to recruit sufficient numbers of 
qualified entrants into the profession in the years to come. Thus, the 
need for coordinated efforts that maximize return on the recruitment 
dollar will grow. 

Local agency interest in receiving recruitment-related assistance from 
POST remains strong, and as an agency that is responsible for serving 
the needs of all California law enforcement, POST is uniquely 
positioned to assume a leadership role in a coordinated statewide 
recruitment effort. As described above, this role can take a variety 
of forms. 

The fundamental question thus becomes what level of commitment, if 
any, does the Commission wish to make to such an effort? 

Given the magnitude of the resources that would be necessary to 
implement even the least ambitious of the three alternatives described 
($385,000), and the significant commitment to a fundamentally new role 
for POST that would be represented by implementation of any of the · 
alternatives (not to mention the ever increasing demands on limited 
POST revenues), the Commission may wish to refer the matter to the 
Long Range Planning Committee for a thorough review and discussion of 
all the options. The committee's findings and recommendations could 
then be reported to the Commission in October. 
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COMMISSICN ON PEACE 0FF!CER STANDARDS AND TRAINING 

of Satellite Training 
~ecc>runend.ation for Local 

Training Program svs. Ken O'Br 

Decision Requested Information Only Status Report 

June 18, 1991 

F;nancial Impact: Yes (See Analy~1s fer details) 

No 

In the space provided below, briefly describe the ISSUE, BACKGROUND. ANALYSIS, and RECOMMENDATION. Use additional sheets if required. 

ISSUE 

Based on The Commission's stated intention to implement the distance 
learning provisions of ACR 58, and the desires of the field as reflected 
in the results of the Satellite Training Survey, should the Commission, 
(1)implement a program to reimburse agencies in the reimbursement 
program for their costs incurred in the purchase of specified TVRO 
(Television Receive-only) satellite antennas, and (2) establish rules 
relating to qualifying the viewing of taped broadcasts for continuing 
professional training credit? 

At the April 1991 Commission meeting, following up on recommendations of 
the Long Range Planning Committee to move ahead on ACR 58 issues as 
quickly as resources allowed, the Commission increased the funding 
allocated to satellite training programs and directed staff to survey 
the field with regard to reimbursing local agencies for their satellite 
receiving equipment purchase costs. The purpose of this agenda item is 
to present the commission with the results of the field survey and to 
recommend the scheduling of a public hearing on October 31, 1991 
relative to the POST Regulation changes pertinent to the antenna 
reimbursement project. 

ANALYSIS 

At the April meeting, the Commission was presented with three options 
with regard to the establishment of a law enforcement agency satellite 
downlink network. The Commission's Long Range Planning Committee, after 
reviewing these options, concluded that the greatest advantages were 
offered by the option which recommended reimbursement of up to $3,000 to 
eligible agencies which purchased an antenna which met POST minimum 
specifications. They recommended to the Commission, however, that the 
field be surveye~ prior to making a final decision in order to determine 
the level of commitment that existed for this program. That survey was 
subsequently carried out and the results are attached. 



The main purpose of the survey was to determine if the field was 
sufficiently committed to this method of training delivery that they •...• 
believed it was worth the $1.6 million cost, that they were willing to . 
use the system once it was up and running and that they were willing to 
assume the coordination and records keeping costs that would go along 
with the program. After an introduction which outlined these concerns, 
the survey was directed at determining field response to two primary 
issues: (1) POST reimbursement for local agency purchase of satellite 
receive equipment, and (2) recognition of POST satellite training as a 
means to satisfy the continuing professional training requirement. The 
results of the survey are summarized as follows: 

With regard to the proposal in front of the commission to reimburse 
each agency up to $3,000 for the purchase of a satellite receive 
system, 91.1% of the agencies responding were either in favor, or 
strongly in favor of the proposal. 3.6% opposed the proposal and 
5.4% were not sure. 

on the question of permitting POST satellite training to be credited 
towards the continuing professional training requirements, 85.3% 
approved of the proposal. 2.5% disapproved, and 6.1% were not sure. 

A copy of the questionnaire, the explanatory material and the complete 
results of the survey are attached to this agenda item. 

Favorable consideration of this item by the Commission will engender 
specific requirements on the part of POST. With regard to POST 
regulations, for instance, a section will have to be added which ~ 
establishes an account from which to reimburse eligible agencies for the ~ 
costs they incur in the purchase of their satellite receivers. 

Approval of this item will also create a need within law enforcement 
agencies to use videotaped recordings of POST certified programs to 
train those members of the agency who were not able to attend the live 
broadcast. The logistics of providing a 24 hour service, for instance, 
are such that, even if the live broadcast is well attended, the vast 
majority of the officers, especially in larger agencies, would not be 
able to attend. Of the agencies which responded to the survey, 85% 
indicated that they would like to be able to use videotaped recordings 
of the broadcast, under certain prescribed circumstances, to train the 
remainder of their personnel and still have that videotaped training be 
credited towards the continuing professional training (CPT) requirement. 
Indeed, to avoid the time and travel expenses implicit in going out of 
the agency to receive the training (one of the main objectives of the 
program), some means must be available to train those officers who did 
not see the live broadcast and still provide POST certified course 
credit (as in the Proposition 115 training requirement imposed by the 
legislature, for example). The use of videotape recordings if 
supervised and recorded in the same manner as the live broadcast, would 
provide a solution to this problem. 



...:onditions for certifying subsequent viewing of tapes for meeting CPT 
~equirements should likely include the following: 

e 

-
o POST certified televised training programs must be presented, 

without change, in the format provided. 

o The presenting agency has identified a Distance Learning 
Coordinator who has been trained in the management of televised 
law enforcement training. (Agencies may designate more than one 
distance learning coordinator as the size and needs dictate). 

o Videotaped televised training must be monitored by an on-site 
coordinator designated by the agency. 

o Handouts, workbooks, tests or other support materials developed 
for use during the original live broadcast must also be utilized 
during subsequent videotaped presentations. 

o The quality of the training site used to view videotaped 
training programs shall be adequate to accommodate the number of 
trainees viewing the program (providing, at a minimum, an 
uncrowded, distraction free environment with good picture and 
sound quality) . 

0 The agency agrees to maintain records and follow such 
administrative procedure as may be required to carry out 
intent of the program. 

the 

RECOMMENDATIONS 

Since the State budget process is not yet complete, and the $1.6 million 
cost for the antennas represents a significant part of the budget, the 
Commission may wish to consider the recommendations of the Finance 
Committee before deciding whether to proceed with the project in the 
coming Fiscal Year. Assuming favorable projections by the Finance 
Committee, however, it would be appropriate to schedule a public hearing 
to receive input on the proposal that the Commission should: 

• 

(1) authorize reimbursement for eligible agencies for equipment 
costs, up to a maximum of $3,000, for the purchase of a 
satellite antenna which meets POST specifications; 

(2) upon the presentation of appropriate invoices, extend 
reimbursement to include costs incurred by those eligible 
agencies which have purchased antennas which meet POST 
specifications prior to the approval of this proposal; and 

(3) permit video recordings of POST-certified telecourses to be used 
to meet part of the Continuing Professional Training 
requirement, given agreement by local agencies to meet 
presentation commitments established by the Commission . 



ATTACHMENT A 

STATE OF CALIFORNIA PETE WILSON, Governor 

DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE DANIEL E. LUNGREN. Attorney General 

•

; . COMMISSION ON PEACE OFFICER STANDARDS AND TRAINING 

1601 ALHAMBRA BOULEVARD 
SACRAMENTO. CALIFORNIA 95816-7083 

TO: 

SUBJECT 

• 

. . 

May 7, 1991 

LAW ENFORCEMENT ADMINISTRATORS 

SURVEY ON SATELLITE TRAINING 

As you know, POST has in the past several years completed 
substantial work on planning for use of technology in 
training, and has been broadcasting telecourses and roll 
call training tapes via satellite since 1988. Following 
completion of the ACR 58 study, the POST Commission has 
authorized followup implementation efforts to bring the 
most promising technology applications to fruition. 

satellite broadcast training programs is a priority 
concern of the Commission. It is anticipated that 
frequency of broadcasts will be increased in 1991/92 FY. 
A statewide satellite broadcast distance learning program 
is dependent upon local agency access to satellite 
receivers. Most agencies now rely upon the receive 
capability of nearby colleges that agree to serve as 
downlink sites for POST broadcasts. The Commission has 
considered the need and desirability of financially 
assisting agencies desiring their own receive capability. 

The Commission is interested in your views on the value of 
satellite broadcast training, your sense of commitment to 
embracing this means of training delivery, and your 
opinion about potential reimbursement for the purchase of 
satellite receive systems. Your response to the enclosed 
questionnaire would be of great assistance to the 
commission. Please take the time to review the enclosed 
information and respond by June 1, 1991. 

Thank you for your help. If there are questions, our 
Project Coordinator, Senior Consultant John Davidson, can 
be reached at (916) 739-5383. 

~~~ 
NORMAN C. BOEHM 
Executive Director 



BACKGROUND INFORMATION 

.he following is a summary of POSTs involvement in satellite training and current Commission interest in funding the 
purchase of satellite recei\ler "dishes" and making satellite training eligible for continuing professional training credits. Please 
read this summary carefully before responding to the enclosed Satellite Training Survey. 

During fiscal year 1990/91. POST broadcast a total of seven satell~e training programs. Four of the broadcasts were of 
training videotapes produced by local California law enforcement agencies. The remaining three broadcasts were live 
telecourses during which viewers could phone in questions. The topics of the live telecourses were Sudden Infant Death 
Syndrome, Legal Update, and Propos~ion 115 (Hearsay Testimony). Each of the seven training programs was broadcast 
once. Videotapes of all the broadcasts are available from POST upon request. 

The Commission recently acted to increase satell~e training during fiscal year 1991/92. SpecHically, plans call for POST to 
broadcast approximately two hours of case law legal update and other training video tapes on a monthly basis. In addition, 
the number of live satellite telecourses will be increased from three to six. 

Longer term, satell~e training could be expanded to Include supervisory, management. and executive level training, as well 
as training for specialized groups such as crime scene investigators and dispatchers. 

Why Satellite Training? 

Satellite training is one of several methods of achieving "distance learning". A fundamental objective of distance learning 
is to bring the training to the trainee, rather than send the trainee to a designated training location. One of the potential 
advantages of this approach is that ~ will be more cost effective, especially In those instances where large numbers of 
trainees are involved (who otherwise would be required to travel to-and-from an "off-site" training location). 

\nether feature of satell~e training is greater standardization in the training received. The value of this feature of satellite 

•
ining is, of course, dependent on the care taken in developing and broadcasting the training, and the number of trainees 

ached by the broadcast. 

Yet another potential advantage of satellite training is directly related to the ability to use the visual medium to present and 
reinforce training; for example, to view, rather than receive a verbal description of a crime or accident scene. Video footage 
integrated into a live satellite broadcast can be particularly effective in this regard. 

The POST Satellite Training "Network' 

POST satellite training may be received at any C-band satell~e reception site. There are currently over 300 such publicly­
owned sites in caiHornia, the majority of which are located at community colleges, school districts, and fire stations. With 
respect to live satell~e telecourses only, POST actively seeks the assistance of some of these sites to serve as training 
downlink locations. As a result, there are usually between 40 and 50 locations throughout the state where a given live 
broadcast can be viewed - most often at community colleges. At no cost to POST, personnel at these locations not only 
furnish necessary "classroom' space, but also perform general training coordination activities. and provide on-site training 
facilitation. 

we Need To Know What You Think 

Two key Issues are currently being examined with respect to satellite training. The first has to do with possible POST 
reimbursement for local agency purchase of a satellite reception 'dish'; the second concerns the possibility of applying 
satellite training toward the POST continuing professional training requirement [Commission Regulation 1005(d)]. The 
specifics with respect to each of these Issues are described below. Please review this material carefully and then let us know 
your thoughts by responding to the brief survey which Is enclosed. If for any reason you feel you need further 
onformatlon before responding to any question, please contact John Davidson, Training Program Services Bureau • 

• 

t (916) 739-5363 •. 
(Over) 



Issue #1: POST Reimbursement For Purchase of Satellite Dish 

The current purchase price for a good quality combination C/Ku-band steerable satell~e receive system is approximate 
$3,000. It would be possible for POST to reimburse each agency in the POST program for the purchase of such a system. 
In order to qualify for POST reimbursement, the requesting agency would have to purchase a system that meets POST­
prescribed specifications, and would have to attest that the system is operable and being used to provide law enforcement 
training. The system would remain the property of the agency. POST would not provide reimbursement for installation and 
maintenance costs. 1 Those agencies that already have a system which meets POST-prescribed specifications would likely 
also be eligible for POST reimbursement. 

If every eligible agency In the POST program were reimbursed the maximum of $3,000 for the purchase of a satell~e receive 
system, the total cost would be approximately $1.6 million. The most likely means of providing the necessary funding would 
be to reduce salary reimbursement by a like amount. 

The most obvious benet~ to every agency having ~s own downlink capability would be on-s~e access to POST satell~e 
training. Further, w~h a combination C/Ku-band steerable receive system It Is possible to receive, at no cost, virtually any 
unscrambled satell~e signal (e.g., FBI satell~e network). However, as illustrated above, the costs to POST to implement such 
a system statewide would be considerable, and would necess~te a one-time reduction in salary reimbursement. 

With the above information In mind, please let us know what you think about this issue by now responding to 
Questions 1, 2 and 3 on the enclosed survey. 

Issue #2: Applying Attendance at POST Satellite Training 
Toward the Continuing Professional Training Requirement 

Pursuant to POST Regulation 1005(d), every peace officer below the rank of middle manager must satisfactorily corrn1ete. 
the Advance Officer Course or 24 or more hours of POST -certified technical training ffolery two years after completion of th · · · · · 
Basic Course. An Issue being considered Is whether to permit attendance at POST satellite training to "count• toward t. · 
continuing professional training requirement. . 

It Is contemplated that downlink sites would be approved to present POST satellite training broadcasts provided that they: 
(1) provide an on-site training coordinator, and (2) verify and maintain records of officer attendance at the training. If the 
downlink site were located at a law enforcement agency, the agency would be the approved presenter, and be subject to 
the above requirements. Agencies seeking such approval might be required to send designated on-s~e training coordinators 
to a brief training program developed and presented by POST. In most if not all instances, satellite training would n_ecess~te 
the use of a workbook while observing the broadcast. The approved presenter would be responsible for copying and 
distributing all necessary workbooks. The viewing of a video tape of the broadcast, if supervised In the same manner as 
the viewing of the initial broadcast, would also qualify toward the professional training requirement. 

Please indicate your views on this issue by responding to Questions 4 and 5 on the enclosed survey. Note that space 
is also provided at the bottom of the form for any other comments you wish to make. 

• 1"Norrnal" Installation costs for such systems typically range from $500 to $1,000, but can be higher for more difficult 
installations. Properly Installed systems rarely require maintenance. 
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Commission on Peace Officer Standards and Training 
SATELLITE TRAINING SURVEY 

(To Be Completed By Chief Law Enforcement Administrators) 

Directions: Please review all documentation included with this survey prior to responding to the survey questions. Return 
your completed survey i!!. the enclosed self-addressed envelope no later than Mondlly, June 3, 1991. If you have any 
questions about the survey, please contact John Davidson, Training Program Services Bureau, at (916) 739-5383. 

Name: ____________________________ __ Deprurnnent ________________________________ __ 

I. To what extent do you favor or oppose the proposal being considered by the Commission to reimburse each local agency, 
up to a maximwn of $3,000, for purchase of a satellite receive system that meets POST specifications? (Note: any agency 
that already has such a system would likely also be eligible for POST reimbursement.) 

0 Strongly Favor 

0 Favor 

0 Not Sure/Need More Information 

0 Oppose 

0 StrOngly Oppose 

Comments (Please use this space to elaborate upon your answer. Are there any features of this proposal that cause you 
concern? Is there a different course of action that you think POST should pursue? What are your views concerning the 
value of satellite ttaining per se? Please tell us what you think.) -----------------------------------

2. If POST were to reimburse local agencies for purchase of satellite receive equipment subject to the conditions described 
in the enclosed materials, would your agency purchase such equipment (and request reimbursement)? 

0 Yes 0 No 0 Don't Know/Not sure 

Comment---------------------------------------------------------------------

3. Does your agency already have a combination C/Ku·band satellite receive system? 

DYes 0No 0Don'tKnow/Notsure 

(Over) 



4. Do you favor pennining POST satellite training to be credited toward the continuing professional training requirements? 
(Check one) 

0 Yes 

0 Yes, but subject to somewhat different conditions than described in the enclosed materials (Explain) -----

D Not Sure/Need More Infonnation 

Comment _____________________________________ _ 

5. If a program were established whereby your personnel could receive credit toward the continuing professional training 
requirement by viewing certain POST satellite broadcasts (or tapes of such broadcasts) at your location, would your 
agency participate in the program if it meant that you would be required to provide an on-site training coordinator, copy 
and distribute training handouts/workbooks, and maintain and forward training records to POST? 

0 Yes 

ONo 
0 Not Sure/Need More Infonnation 

Comment--------------------------------------

6. Please use this space to record any additional comments, concerns, or suggestions you have with regard to satellite 

training. -------------------------------------------------------------------

• 

• 

• 
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Report on Results of Distance Learning (satellite training) 
Survey 

Background -

Pursuant to direction received at the April 1991 Commission 
meeting, a survey was conducted of all agencies in the POST 
reimbursable program to assess local agency views concerning two 
primary issues: (1) possible POST reimbursement for local agency 
purchase of satellite receive equipment, and (2) possible 
recognition of POST satellite training vis-a-vis the continuing 
professional training requirement. General comments and concerns 
regarding satellite training were also encouraged. Copies of the 
survey materials are presented in Attachment A. Results of the 
survey are summarized below. 

Re'sponse Rate: A total of 525 agencies were surveyed. The 
overall return rate for the survey was 53.3%. Return rates by 
agency type were as follows: Police Departments, 56.5%; 
Sheriffs' Departments, 62.1%; "Other" Departments (includes 
Marshals' Offices, D.A. Investigators' Offices, 
collegejUniversityjCommunity College Departments), 38.9%. 

satellite Receive Equipment: Three questions were asked with 
reference to possible POST reimbursement for local agency 
purchase of satellite receive equipment. The questions and 
resultant responses are as follows: 

"1. To what extent do you favor or oppose the proposal 
being considered by the Commission to reimburse 
each local agency, up to a maximum of $3,000 for 
purchase of a satellite receive system that meets 
POST specifications? (Note: any agency that 
already has such a system would likely also be 
eligible for POST reimbursement.)" 

Response to thts question was overwhelmingly favorable, as 
reflected in the results below: 

strongly Favor: 71.1% 

Favor: 20.0% 

Not SurefNeed More Information: 5.4% 

Oppose: 2. 9% 

strongly Oppose: 0.7% 

A somewhat smaller percentage of the responses from Sheriffs' 
Departments were "Strongly Favor" or "Favor" (75%), as compared 

.! 



to the responses from Police Departments (94.5%) and "Other" 
Departments (90.7%). 

Following this question, space was provided for any comments 
regarding tfie proposal. Slightly over 83% of the respondents 
provided some comment. The comments from those who expressed 
support for the proposal most typically centered on the overall 
merits of satellite/video training, the savings that would result 
in both training time and travel expenses, and the fact that POST 
reimbursement for purchase of satellite receive equipment would 
serve to make such a purchase possible. Those who indicated "Not 
sure/Need More Information" indicated the need for further 
clarification with respect to the possibility of obtaining more 
than one satellite "dish", the amount and kind of training that 
would be produced and broadcast by POST, the specific amount by 
which salary reimbursement would be reduced in order to fund the 
program, and the possibility of receiving LETN broadcasts with 
the satellite receive equipment. Those in opposition most often 
expressed concerns over the one-time reduction in salary 
reimbursement, or expressed the opinion that agencies should be 
willing to purchase satellite receive equipment absent any 
reimbursement from POST. 

"2. If POST were to reimburse local agencies for 
purchase of satellite receive equipment subject to 
the conditions described in the enclosed 
materials, would your agency purchase such 
equipment (and request reimbursement)?" 

Slightly over seventy-seven percent (77.2%) of the respondents 
answered "Yes" to this question, 5.4% answered "No", and 17.4% 
answered "Don't KnowjNot Sure". Half of those agencies that 
responded "No" indicated elsewhere (see question #3) that they 
already have such a system. 

Thirty-nine percent of the respondents provided some comment with 
respect to this question. Comments from those who answered "Yes" 
most often mentioned either that purchase of a satellite receive 
system would be subject to approval of cityjcounty officials, or 
that they already have plans to or have purchased a satellite 
receive system (for which they would now seek POST 
reimbursement). "No" answers were most often accompanied by 
comments to the effect that they already have the equipment and 
would not seek POST reimbursement, that they have ready access to 
a downlink site, or that due to the extremely small size of the 
agency andjor extreme budgetary constraints, they would not 
likely purchase the equipment even with POST reimbursement. 
Those who responded "Don't Know/Not sure" generally indicated the 
need for more information concerning installation and maintenance 
costs (which would not be reimbursed by POST), or observed that 
the ultimate decision would have to be made by cityjcounty 
officials. 

• 

• 

• 
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"3. Does your agency already have a combination C/I<u­
band satellite receive system?" 

Slightly over one in ten agencies (11.8%) responded to this 
question in the affirmative, with 85.7% responding "No" and 2.5% 
responding "Don't KnowjNot sure". Not surprisingly, large 
agencies (those employing 500 or more) most often reported having 
a receive system (28.6%), whereas the smallest agencies (those 
with up to 25 employees) least often reported having a system 
(7.2%). The percentage of Sheriffs' Departments having systems 
(27.8%) was greater than that for Police Departments (8.5%). 

Crediting POST Satellite Training Toward The Continuing 
Professional Training Requirement: Two questions were asked 
regarding this topic. As indicated in the results below, 
considerable support was expressed for this approach. 

11 4. Do you favor permitting POST satellite training to 
be credited toward the continuing professional 
training requirements?" 

Yes: 85.3% 

Yes, but subject to somewhat different conditions than 
described in the enclosed materials: 6.1% 
(Note: As described in the enclosed materials, the agency 
would be responsible for providing an on-site training 
coordinator, copying and distributing various printed 
materials, and forwarding training records to POST.) 

No: 2.5% 

Not sure/Need More Information: 6.1% 

Slightly less than twenty-five percent (24.4%) of the respondents 
provided some comment in regard to this question. "Yes" 
responses were most often accompanied by comments regarding 
anticipated savings in staff time (and money), increased 
standardization in training, and greater ease in 111eeting POST's 
continuing professional training requirements. A number of "Yes" 
respondents also emphasized the need for careful on-site 
coordination and documentation of the training. Those who 
responded with a conditional "Yes" most often indicated that not 
all training which qualifies toward the continuing professional 
training requirement is amenable to satellite delivery, or 
expressed concerns that the amount of satellite training credited 
toward the continuing professional training requirement be 
limited. Comments received from "No" respondents concerned 
potential loss of local autonomy in presenting training that 
would qualify for continuing professional training, and the 
importance of off-site training where officers from different 



departments can meet and exchange ideas, information, etc. Those 
who checked "Not sure/Need More Information" indicated either 
that they are satisfied with the current means by which they • 
satisfy the continuing professional training requirement, and \. 
therefore question the need to make any changes; that they have 
some lingering doubts about the efficacy of "T.V. ·Training"; or 
that they would be interested in the proposed program only if 
agency participation was voluntary. 

11 5. If a program were established whereby your 
personnel could receive credit toward the 
continuing professional training requirement by 
viewing certain POST satellite broadcasts (or 
tapes of such broadcasts) at your location, would 
you agency participate ... ?" 

over eighty four percent (84.5%) of the agencies responded "Yes" 
to this question; 1.1% responded "No"; and 14.4% responded "Not 
sure/Need More Information". Comments received in conjunction 
with this question focused almost exclusively on the duties and 
time commitments of the on-site coordinator, and the time and 
costs associated with copying required written training 
materials. Those who responded "Yes" were more inclined to 
simply note that these added responsibilities could be 
significant in terms of money and staff time, whereas those who 
responded "Not Sure/Need More Information" tended to question the 
capability of meeting these requirements. 

General Comments Regarding satellite Training: Space was 
provided at the end of the questionnaire for recording any 
comments, concerns, or suggestions regarding satellite training. 
over forty percent (41.2%)% of the agencies responded. The 
majority of the comments were expressions of support for the two 
proposals addressed in the survey (i.e., POST reimbursement for 
local agency purchase of satellite receive equipment and 
permitting satellite/video training to "count" toward the 
continuing professional training requirement) . Many 
complimentary comments were also r~ceived with regard to the 
quality of POST satellite telecourses and videotape broadcasts. 
Finally, a number of cautionary comments were received concerning 
the need for POST to monitor satellite training, especially any 
such training "credited" toward the continuing professional 
training requirement. 

•• 



COMMISSION ON PEACE OFFICER STANDARDS AND TRAINING 

Regular Basic Course Curriculum Changes -
Blind and Deaf Persons July 18, 1991 

Program Svcs. Ken O'Brien 

Requested lnlonnation Only Status Report 

Shirley Paulson 

June 20, 1991 

Financiallmpacl: Yes (See Analysis fer details) . 

No 

In lhe space provided below, briefly ISSUE, 

ISSUE 

Commission approval of Regular Basic course curriculum· on law 
enforcement treatment of blind and visually impaired and deaf and 
hearing impaired persons. 

BACKGROQNQ 

Assembly Concurrent Resolution 89 (Attachment A) requests the Commission 
adopt a course of training relating to law enforcement treatment of 

visually impaired or blind and hearing impaired or deaf persons. This 
training is to include teaching officers to readily distinguish various 
aids and instruments used by visually impaired or blind and hearing 
impaired or deaf persons from prohibited weapons. The training should 
also include education which will help peace officers develop skills to 
distinguish those who have visual or hearing impairments from those who 
do not. ACR 89 also recommends that officers receive a course on 
current law including the "White Cane Law". 

The POST Regular Basic course currently does not contain curriculum on 
law enforcement interactions with blind and visually impaired persons. 
Therefore, POST staff convened a committee of subject experts · 
(Attachment B) of whom the majority were blind or visually handicapped. 
Performance objectives were provided (in Braille) for their review and 
then revised based on the input of these committee members. Academy 
directors unanimously endorsed the objectives and concurred that they 
appropriately meet the recommendations in ACR 89. 

A performance objective which addresses law enforcement officers' 
interaction with deaf and hearing impaired persons was developed in 1989 
using the input of deaf and hearing impaired persons. It is presently a 
part of the Reg~lar Basic Course. In addition, laws which apply to deaf 
and hearing impaired persons are included in proposed performance 

ective 5.7.3 which requires the student to identify provisions of law 
to deaf and hearing impaired as well as blind and visually 

' ·' 
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ANALYSIS 

A familiarity with provisions of law which apply to deaf and hearing 
impaired and blind and visually impaired persons, ways to effectively 
communicate with.those persons, and how to distinquish various aids and 
instruments would enable the law enforcement officer to handle situ­
ations in an appropriate manner consistent with legal requirements. 
Some mannerisms appear to indicate intoxication or drugs and some visual 
aides resemble weapons. 

staff, with the input of an advisory committee, developed two new 
performance objectives which are proposed to be added to the POST 
Regular Basic Course. This would complete the course of training 
encouraged in ACR 89. Attachment c sets forth the proposed revised 
learning goal and. proposed new performance objectives. 

Performance objective 5.7.2 woUld require the student to learn cues that 
signal that a person may be blind or visually impaired and appropriate 
responses by law enforcement officers. (A similar performance objective 
regarding deaf persons has previously been approved by the Commission 
and is presently a part of the Regular Basic Course.) 

Performance objective 5.7.3 would require the student to identify the 
provisions of law (including the "White Cane Law") which apply to blind 
or visually impaired and deaf or hearing impaired. 

It is anticipated that these additions will require approximately one 
hour of instruction. The impact on total instruction hours will be 
negligible because academy presenters have sufficient flexibility to 
conduct this instruction within the existing 560-hour requirement. 

Because modifications are proposed to the POST document Performance 
Obiectives for the POST Basic Course (1989), proposed curriculum changes 
must be adopted pursuant to the Administrative Procedures Act. It is 
proposed that the abbreviated public notice process be used. If no one 
requests a public hearing, these proposed changes would go into effect. 

It is proposed that pursuant to Commission Regulation ·1005(a), 
Performance Objectives for the POST Basic course (1989) be amended to 
add. two new performance objectives, 5.7.2 and 5.7.3. The Notice of 
P~oposed Regulatory Action and Statement of Reasons are attached. 
(Attachment D) 

RECOMMENDATION 

Subject to the results of the proposed Notice of Regulatory Action, 
approve the proposed curriculum additions to the Regular Basic course 
regarding law enforcement handling of blind and visuallly impaired and 
deaf and hearing impaired persons. 
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Assembly Concurrent Resolution No. 89 

RESOLUTION CHAPTER 153 

Assembly-Concurrent Resolution No. 89-Relative to the Commis· 
sion on Peace Officer Standards and Training. 

[Filed with Secretary of State September 21. 1989.) 

LEGISLATIVE COUNSEL'S DIGEST 

ACR 89, Klehs. Conunission on Peace Officer Standards and 
Training. 

This measure would encourage the Commission on Peace Officer 
Standards and Training to develop a course of training relating to the 
treatment of the visually imi;laired or blind and the hearing Impaired 
or deaf, as specified. 

WHEREAS, The Commission on Peace Officer Standards and 
Training (POSf), which is within the Department of Justice, is 
responsible for administering numerous law enforcement training 
and certification programs; and . 

WHEREAS, Under existing law, adequate InstrUction and training· 
in the handling of persons with developmental disabilities or mental 
illness, or both, is included in the basic POsr training course for law 
enforcement officen; and 

WHEREAS, Under existing law, the visually impaired or blind and 
the hearing impaired or deaf are not included In the definition of 
"deVelopmental disabilities" for these training purposes; and 

WHEREAS. POsr currently does not offer basic training to 
sensitize or educate law enforcement officen about the visually 
impaired or blind and the hearing impaired or deaf; and 

WHEREAS, There is a need to include In the POSf training 
curricula, education which will help peace officers develop skills to 
distinguish those who are visually impaired or blind and the hearing 
impaired or deaf &om those who are not; and · 

WHEREAS, There is currently no POsr training which teaches 
law enforcement officen to readily distinguish various aids and 
Instruments used by the visually impaired or blind and the hearing 
Impaired or deaf &om prohibited weapons; and 

WHEREAS, Law enforcement officen would benefit from 
refiesher counes on current law, such as Part 2.5 (commencing with· 
Section 34) of Division 1 of the Civil Code, otherwise known as "The 
White Cane Law;" now, therefore, be it 

Resolved by the Assembly of the State of California, the Senate 
thereof, concurring, That the Legislature encourages POsr to 
develop, In conSultation with appropriate groups and individuals 
having an Interest and expertise in this area,· a course of training 
relatinll: to the treatment of the visually impaired or blind and the 
hearing Impaired or deaf; and be it further 

Resolved, That the Chief Clerk of the Assembly immediately 
transmit a copy of this resolution to the Commission on Peace Officer 
Standards and Training. 

;. r - -



ATTACHMENT B 

COMMISSION ON PEACE OFFICER STANDARDS AND TRAINING 
Roster - Blind Advisory Committee 

Donna Brown, Associate 
Governmental Program Analyst 

Department of Social Services 
Office of Services to the 
Blind 

Tom Karnes 
Cal'ifornia council 
of the Blind 

Cid Urena, President 
San Joaquin County Club of the 
Adult Blind, CCB 

Janis Urena 
san Joaquin County Club of the 
Adult Blind, CCB 

Jeff Thom, Attorney 

John Lopez, President 
E.L.A. Chapter 
California Council of the 
Blind 

Leigh Morton 
California Council 
of the Blind 

DOn Queen 
Department of 
Rehabilitation 

Tim Ford, Attorney 
· ... 

CA Department of· Health 
Services 

Office of Legal Services 

Robert Brown 
Tri-Visual·Services 
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ATTACHMENT C 

Learning Goal: The student will understand how to recognize, 
approach, and gain the ability to communicate effectively with 
~ deaf and hearing impaired and blind and visually handicapped 
persons. 

Knowledge Domain 37 

Suggested performance objective (new): 
. .. r ... :., 

5. 7. 2 Give a word picture depicting a person who may be blind 
or visually handicapped (see list of cues), the student 
will identify an appropriate respbnse ~.see list of 
appropriate responses to blind or visua~ly handicapped 
persons): 

A. 

1) 

2) 

3) 

4) 

5) 

6) 

7) 

8) 

9) 

10) 

using seeing eye dog and/or cane (all white 
or metallic color - with or without red tip, 
collapsible or non-collapsible) 

jerky motion of the eyes 

milky coloration of the eyes 

person appears to be tracking the sound of 
someone•s voice or is unable to maintain eye 
contact 

rocking motion of body 

unusual head motion or position of head 

getting unusually close to printed material 
or objects 

using bioptic lens and/or thick clear lenses 
or sunglasses 

holding onto arm of sighted guide 

80% of the "blind" population has partial 
vision and may not exhibit the above cues 

B. The following responses are appropriate for · 
communicating with blind or visually handicapped 
persons: 

1) help a blind pers·on cross an intersection by 
introducing yourself and asking if he/she 
needs assistance 



2 ) 

3) 

4) 

5) 

6) 

when guiding a blind person, let that person 
hold your elbow or shoulder so that he/she 
can more easily follow your body movements 

walk normally when guiding a blind person; 
don't pull or push the person along 

· talk directly to the blind person in a normal 
manner (they are blind, not deaf) · 

identify 
Officer 

Are 

yourself by saying "I'm Police 
My badge number is 

you blind? 

allow the blind person to feel your badge 
or handcuffs if he/she seeks confirmation of 
identify 

,. 
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Proposed new performance objective- "White.Cane Law" 

5.7.3 Given a direct question, the student will 
the provisions of law which apply to deaf 
hearing impaired and blind and visually 
handicapped persons: 

identify 
and 

A. Vehicle Code 21963 entitles total or 
partially blind pedestrians carrying white 
canes or using a guide dog to the right-of­
way 

B. Civil Code 54.1 ("White Cane LaW") entitles 
total or partially blind persons and deaf 
persons to full and equal access to public 
streets and byways, buildings, facilities, 
modes of transportation, lodging, amusement 
and other places to which the public_is 
invited 

c. Civil Code 54.2 ("White Cane Law") entitles 
total or partially blind persons and deaf or 
hearing impaired persons to be accompanied by· 
a guide dog, signal dog, or service dog in 
any of the places.specified in Section 54.1 

D •. Civil Code 54.4 ("White Cane Law") .entitles 
total or partially blind persons to the same 
rights and privileges conferred by law upon 
other persons in any of the places, 
accommodations, or conveyances specified in 
Sections 54 and 54.1 with or without white 
cane or guide dog 

E. Penal Code 365.5 entitles that blind or deaf 
persons who are passengers on public 
conveyances have a right to have specially 
trained guide, signal, or service dogs, and 
to be admitted to places of public 
accommodation. Anyone who prevents a blind 
or deaf person from exercising these rights 
is guilty of an infraction. 

' 
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ATTACHMENT D 

commission on Peace Officer Standards and Training 

NOTICE OF PROPOSED REGULATORY ACTION 
TO ADOPT BASIC COURSE CURRICULUM CHANGES ON 

LAW ENFORCEMENT TREATMENT OF BLIND AND VISUALLY IMPAIRED 
AND DEAF AND HEARING IMPAIRED PERSONS 

Notice is hereby given that the Commission on Peace Officer 
Standards and Training (POST), pursuant to the authority vested 
by Section 13503 and 13506 of. the Penal Code,·and in order to 
interpret, implement, and make specific Assembly Concurrent 
Resolution 89 (1989), proposes to adopt, amend, or repeal 
regulations in Chapter 2 of Title 11 of the California Code of 
Regulations. · 

INFORMATIVE DIGEST 

It is proposed that the document Performance Obiectives for the 
POST Basic Course (1989) be amended to add minimum performance 
objectives on the treatment by law-enforcement officers of 
visually impaired or blind and hearing impaired or deaf persons. 
This document is incorporated by reference into Commission 
Regulation 1005 (a). · 

Assembly Concurrent Resolution 89 ·(1989) requests the Commission 
to adopt basic training standards relating to the treatment of 
visually impaired or blind and hearing impaired or· deaf persons. 
The appropriate performance objective relating to treatment of 
hearing impaired or deaf persons is already included in the 

.Regular Basic Course. A new performance objective is proposed to 
address the treatment of visually impaired or blind persons~· -An 
additional new performance objective is proposed to identify 
related provisions of law, including-the "White Cane Law", as· 
requested in ACR 89. 

Performance Objectives to be added to the Regular Basic Course 
include:· 

A. Cues that signal a person may be blind or visually 
impaired and the· appropriate law enforcement 
responses 

B. Provisions of laws which apply to deaf and hearing 
impaired and blind and visually impaired persons 
(including the "White Cane Law") 

The addition of the proposed curriculum will require 
approximately one additional hour for instruction and testing. 
Basic Academy presenters have sufficient flexibility to conduct 
this instruction within the existing minimum of 560 hours. 
Accordingly, it is anticipated that _the proposed additions will 
have a negligible impact on instructional hours. 

• 



• PUBLIC COMMENT 

The Commission hereby requests written comments on the proposed 
actions. All written comments must be received at POST no later 
than 4:30 p.m. on September 30, 1991. Written comments should be 
directed to Norman C. Boehm, Executive Director, Commission on 
Peace Officer Standards and Training, 1601 Alhambra Blvd., 
Sacramento, CA 95816-7083. 

A public hearing is not scheduled. Pursuant to Government 
Code Section 11346.8, any interested person, or duly authorized 
representative; may request in writing, no later than 
September 16, 1991, that a public hearing be held. 

ADOPTION OF PROPOSED REGULATIONS . 

After the hearing and consideration of public comments, the 
Commission may adopt the proposals substantially as set forth 
without further notice. If the· proposed text is·modified prior 
to adoption and the change is related but not solely grammatical 
or nonsubstantial in nature, the full text of the resulting 
regulation will be made available at least 15 days before the 
date of adoption to all persons who testified or submitted 
written comments at the public hearing, all persons whose 
comments were received by POST during the public comment period, 
and all persons who request notification from POST of the 
availability of such changes. A request for the modified text 
should be addressed to the agency official designated in this 
notice. The Commission will accept written comments on the 
modified text for 15 days after the date on which the revised 
text is made available. 

TEXT OF PROPOSAL 

Copies of the Statement of Reasons and exact language of the 
proposed action may be· obtained at the hearing, or prior to the 
hearing upon request in writing to the contact person at the 
address below. This address also is the location of all 
information considered as the basis for these proposals. The 
information will be maintained for inspection during the 
Commission's normal business hours (8 a.m. to 5 p.m.). 

ESTIMATE OF ECONOMIC IMPACT 

Fiscal Impact on Public Agencies Including costs or Savings to 
State Agencies or Costs/Savings in Federal Funding to the State: 
None 

Nondiscretionary Costs/Savings to Local Agencies: None 

Local Mandate: None 

2 



Cost to Any Local Agency or School District for Which Government 
Code Section 17561 Requires Reimbursement: None 

Small Business Impact: None 

cost Impact on Private Persons or Entities: None 

Housing Costs: None 

CONSIDERATION OF ALTERNATIVES 

In order to take this action, the Commission must determine that 
no alternative considered by the Commission would be more - · 
effective in carrying out the purpose for which the action is 
proposed or would be as effective and less burdensome to affected­
private persons than the proposed action. 

CONTACT PERSON 

Inquiries concerning the proposed action and-requests for written 
material pertaining to the proposed action should be directed to 
Kathy Delle, Staff Services Analyst, 1601 Alhambra Blvd., 
sacramento, CA 95816-7083, or by telephone at (916) 739-5400. 
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Commission on Peace Officer standards and Training 

REGULATORY ACTION: BASIC COURSE CURRICULUM CHANGES 
ON LAW ENFORCEMENT TREATMENT OF BLIND AND VISUALLY IMPAIRED 

AND DEAF AND HEARING IMPAIRED PERSONS 

STATEMENT OF REASONS 

The·commission on Peace Officer Standards and Training .(POST} 
proposes to amend the document Performance Obiectives for the 
POST Basic Course (1989} which is incorporated by reference into 
Commission Regulation 1005(a}. These amendments would establish 
training standards on the subject of law enforcement treatment of 
blind and visually impaired and deaf and hearing impaired 
persons. 

It is proposed that Performance Objectives for the POST Basic 
course (1989} be amended to add two new performance objectives to 
the Regular Basic Course. This curriculum was developed taking 
into consideration input from_a committee of subject experts. 

The following performance objectives were selected for inclusion 
in the curriculum because they address specific training needs of 
law enforcement and comply with the request for curriculum on 
treatment of blind and visually impaired and deaf and hearing 
impaired persons in Assembly Concurrent Resolution 89 (1989}. 

Proposed Performance Objectives 

A. Cues that signal a person may be blind or visually impaired 
and the appropriate responses by a law enforcement officer 
for communication (5.7.2} 

B. Provisions of laws which apply to deaf and hearing impaired 
and blind and visually impaired persons, including the 
"White Cane Law" (5.7.3} 

Justification 

A. In order to perform their duties effectively, officers must 
know cues that signal blindness or deafness and how to 
respond safely, courteously and effectively. Visual aids 

· may resemble weapons and mannerisms may resemble persons 
drugged or intoxicated. 

B. In order to perform their duties effectively, law 
enforcement officers must know basic laws including the 
"White cane Law" which guarantees blind and deaf persons 
equal rights in public places and the right to be 
accompanied by a guide or signal dog. 

r . 
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It is estimated these proposed changes would require one 
additional hour for instruction and testing. It is anticipated • 
this proposed change to the Regular Basic Course will have a 
negligible impact on instruction hours since Basic Academy 
presenters have sufficient flexibility to conduct this 
instruction within the existing minimum 560-hour requirement for 
the Regular Basic Course. 

CONSIDERATION OF ALTERNATIVES 

In order to take this action, the Commission must determine that 
no alternative considered by the commission would be more 
effective in carrying out the purpose for which the action is 
proposed or would be as effective and less burdensome to affected 
private persons than the proposed action. 

::!:'! ••• ' > -

.•. 

2 

' 
- ., 



1005. 

(This language is predicated upon approval by the Office of 
Administrative Law of the proposed changes to Regulation 
1005 adopted at the January 17, 1991 public hearing.) 

·commission on Peace Officer Standards and Training 

PROPOSED REGULATORY ACTION: LAW ENFORCEMENT 
TREATMENT OF BLIND AND VISUALLY IMPAIRED AND DEAF 
AND HEARING IMPAIRED PERSONS 

Minimum Standards for Training. 

(Continued) 

(Effective incorporation by reference statements 
remain unchanged, with the exception of the 
following:) 

The document, Performance Objectives for the POST Basic 
Course--1989 adopted effective September 26, 1990, and 
July 1990 Supplement incorporated effective June 29, 
1991, September 1990 Supplement incorporated effective 
June 29, 1991, eftd January 1991 supplement incorporated 
effective * , and November 1991 Supplement 
incorporated effective * . are herein 
incorporated by reference. 

*This date to be filled in by OAL 

Note: Authority cited: Sections 13503, 13506 and 13510 Penal Code. 
Reference: Sections 832, 832.3, 832.6, 13506, 13510, 
13510.5, 13511, 13513, 13514; 13516, 13517, 13520 and 
13523, Penal Code. 
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• 
---------- Commission on Peace omcer Standards and Training --------~~ 

5.7.0 

80% 

DEAF AND HEARING IMPAIRED/BLIND AND VISUALLY HANDICAPPED 

Learning Goal: The student will understand how gain ehe ..Silit:y 
to recognize. approach. and communicate ef~eeeively with the deaf 
and hearing impaired and blind and visually handicapped persons. 
(1-1-88) 

PERFORMANCE OBJECTIVE<Sl· 

5.7.1 The student will· identify the necessary considerations in 
communicating effectively with the deaf and hearing 
impaired including:(l-1-88) 

A. 
B. 
c. 
D. 
E. 

Recognition 
Approach 
Communicating 
Safety 
Legal 

Given a word picture depicting a person who may be blind 
or visually handicapped (see list of cues). the student 
will identify an appropriate response (see list of 
appropriate responses) for communicating with the blind 
or visually handicapped: (10-31-91) 

The following cues signal that a person may be blind 
or visually·handicapped: 
~ using seeing eye dog and/or cane <all white or 

metallic color - with or without red tip. 
collapsible or non-collapsible) 

~ Jerky motion of the eyes 
l.... milky coloration of the eyes 
~ person appears to be tracking the sound of 

someone's voice or is unable to maintain eye 
contact 

~ rocking motion of body 
.§.... · unusual head motion or position of head 
I. getting unusually close to printed material or 

obJects 
~ using bioptic lens and/or thick clear lenses or 

sunglasses 
i. holding onto arm of sighted guide 

(NOTE: Eighty percent of the "blind" 
population have partial vision and may not be 
identifiable using these cues.) 

Ihe following responses are appropriate for 
communicating with blind or visually handicapped 
persons; 
1.· help a blind person cross an intersection by 

introducing yourself and asking if he/she needs 
assist·ance 

~ when guiding a blind person. let that· person 
hold your elbow or shoulder so that he/she can 
more easily follow your body movements 

l.... walk normally when guiding a blind person: 

,. . ,• .. , 
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.----------.Commission on Peace omcer Standards and Training ---------...._ 

5.8.0 

5 7.3 

don't pull or push the person alon& 
talk directly to the blind person in a normal 
manner (they are blind. not deaf) 
identify yourself by sayin& "I'm a police· 
officer. My bad&e number is Are you 
blind?" 
allow the blind person to feel your badge or 
handcuffs if he/she seeks confirmation of your 
identity 

Given a direct question. the student will identify the 
followin& provisions of law which apply to the deaf and 
hearin& impaired and the blind and visually handicapped: 

. <10-31-91) 
~ Vehicle Code Section 21963 entitles total or 

partially blind pedestrians carryin& white canes or 
using a guide dog to the right-of-way 

lh Civil Code Section 54.1 ("White Cane Law") entitles 
total or partially blind persons and deaf persons to 
full and equal access to public streets and byways, 
buildings. facilities. modes of transportation. 
lodging amusement and other places to which the 
public is invited 

~ Civil Code Section 54.2 ("White Cane Law") entitles 
total or partially blind persons and deaf or hearing 
impaired persons to be accompanied by a guide dog, 
signal dog. or service dog in any of the places 
specified in Section 54.1 

lL.. Civil Code Section 54.4 ("White Cane Law") entitles 
total or partially blind persons to the same rights 
and priyileges conferred by law upon other persons 
in any of the places. accommodations. or conveyances 
specified in Sections 54 and 54.1 with or without 

. white cane or guide dog 
~ Penal Code Section 365.5 provides that blind or deaf 

persons who are passengers on public conveyances 
have a right to have specially trained guide. 
signal. or seryice dogs. and to be admitted to 
places of public accommodation. Anyone who prevents 
a blind or deaf person from exercising these rights 
is guilty of an infraction 

LAW ENFORCEMENT RADIO COMMUNICATIONS 

Learning Goal: The student will understand the concepts and 
effective methods of law enforcement radio communications. 

5.8.1 The student will demonstrate the mechanical operation of 
law enforcement radio equipment including: 

A. 
B. 
c. 
D. 
E. 

On/Off Switch 
Proper hand/mouth microphone positions 
Antenna position 
Squelch(Volume· control 
Fre uenc selection 

r - - ..... 
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COMMISSION ON PEACE OFFICER STANDARDS AND TRAINING 

. COMMISSION AGENDA ITEM REPORT 

• Ag(:lnda Item Title Meeting Date 

Request for Authority to Initiate a Contract 
With the California Peace Officer's Association July 18, 1991 

il"""'"_ ~~ ve::op ct u u.J.H~ .-uo:n· By.l."'"'" J..ot<<,j.I.:O.I.d.IO.I.Vto Researched By 

Update Program 
Training Program Svs. Ken O'Brien John Davidson 

Executive Director Approval Date of ApprovaJ Date of Report 

d.n~A /d./ ~ -2.( ·?I June 18, 1991 
Purpose: 

I 
Financial Impact: 8 Yes (See Analysis for details) 

~ Decision Requested O Information Only 0 Status Report No 

In the space provided below, briefly describe the ISSUE, BACKGROUND, ANALYSIS, and RECOMMENDATION. Use additional sheets if required. 

ISSUE 

Should the Commission initiate a contract with the california Peace 
Officers' Association for the development of a joint POST/CPOA 1992 
Legislative Update program? 

BACKGROUND . 

In January 1991, POST, in conjunction with CPOA, presented an update of. 
the legislation affecting law enforcement agencies which took effect 
this year. In approving this project, the Commission requested that 
staff evaluate the effectiveness of the program and report back. That 
evaluation has been completed and is included as an attachment to this 
agenda item. Based on the favorable conclusions in the evaluation, 
staff now seeks authority to initiate a similar program for 1992. 

ANALYSIS 

'In July 1990, the Commission authorized the Executive Director to enter 
into a contract with CPOA for the development and presentation of a 
satellite-distributed, telecourse training program on the subject of 
Legislative Update. In granting the authority to present the program, 
the Commission requested that staff evaluate its effectiveness. 
Subsequently, the standards and Evaluation Bureau, with input from the 
field and CPOA, conducted an evaluation on the course (See Attachment 
A) • The Standards and Evaluation Bureau's report on the program is now 
complete and is attached to this agenda item. It may be effectively 
summarized in the following statements: 

0 The legislative update program was perceived by those who viewed 
the program to be an effective, time-saving way to receive this 
kind of information. 

0 The use of graphics and video roll-ins enlivened and added a 
valuable visual dimension to some subject matter which is often 
difficult to explain verbally (what does a "multi-burst trigger 
activator" look like for instance). 
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0 The summarization of laws and highlighting their important 
points in the workbook was viewed as a positive change by the 
persons who took part in the program. 

o The program will eventually be seen by a far greater number of 
persons than could be exposed to the classroom program, 
providing them, at an exceptionally low cost, with an 
unabridged, first-hand training experience from the experts who 
were chosen to make the original presentations. 

Based on these considerations, authorization is requested to present the 
program once more in 1992. The contract with CPOA will require no more 
than $15;ooo, which would be limited to actual costs, for the production 
and publication of 1500 copies of a Legislative Update Workbook. 
Production and uplink costs are included in the distance learning 
program funding already approved at the April meeting. These costs are 
estimated at $35,000 for this legal update program. The total budgeted 
cost for the 1992 legal update program would be no more than $50,000, 
which is the same amount as was budgeted for the program last year. 

RECOMMENDATION 

• 

Authorize the Executive Director to sign a contract with the California 
Peace Officers' Association in an amount limited to actual costs but not 
to exceed $15,000 for the development, printing and mailing of 1500 
copies of a workbook to be used in conjunction with the 1992 Legislative ~­
Update Telecourse. 

• 
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ATTACHMENT A 

SUMMARY OF RESULTS 

EVALUATION OF LEGISLATIVE UPDATE TELECOURSE 

POST, in collaboration with CPOA, developed a Legislative Update 
Telecourse which was broadcast via satellite on January 3, 1991. 
The two hour telecast, which was based, in large part, on a 
workbook developed by CPOA, was presented in 25 minute segments and 
featured a live question-and-answer period during which telephone 
inquiries from participants at the downlink sites were answered 
over the air. 

Because a significant number of officers need to receive 
legislative update training on an annual basis, and because the 
telecourse represented a new approach to providing this training, 
an in-depth evaluation of the telecourse was conducted. The 
evaluation focused on a number of issues, including: (1) trainees• 
reactions to various features of the live telecourse, and to the 
companion workbook, (2) the number of officers reached by the 
training (via either participation in the live telecourse or 
subsequent viewing of video tapes of the broadcast), (3) training 
managers• perceptions concerning the use of the video tapes for on­
site training, and (4) the overall utility of the approach (i.e., 
cost per trainee). 

A special Legislative Update Advisory Committee, consisting of 

• 
representatives from the CPOA, the California Police Chiefs • 

· Association, and the California State Sheriffs' Association, 
· reviewed·- the evaluation methodology and the survey instruments 

that were used to collect much of the desired information. 

• 

Evaluation Methodology: 

Four different questionnaires were used. Trainees who attended the 
live telecourse completed a short questionnaire on various aspects 
of the production (Questionnaire #1), as well as the standard 
Course Evaluation.Instrument (Questionnaire #2) [a questionnaire 
which is administered at the conclusion of all POST-certified 
courses). Training managers from all police and sheriffs' 
departments in the POST program were asked to complete a separate 
questionnaire which focused on local agency representation at the 
live telecourse and local agency use of video tapes of the live 
telecourse (Questionnaire #3) • Finally, a fourth questionnaire was 
administered to all training presenters, exclusive of law 
enforcement agencies, that are currently POST-certified to present 
the Advanced Officer Course and/or skills and knowledge module 
training (Questionnaire #4). The primary purpose of this 
questionnaire was to determine level of involvement by this group 
both in terms of attendance at the live telecourse, and duplication 
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and use of video tapes of the broadcast. 1 

questionnaires are attached. · 
Copies of all four 

Along with tpe survey questionnaires, additional information was 
collected from Course Rosters (for those who participated in the 
live telecourse), and a review of cou~se production and broadcast 
costs. 

Results: 

Live Telecourse 

Attendance: Based on the course Rosters, a total ·of 220 trainees 
were present to receive the live telecourse training. By 
comparison, survey returns from police and sheriffs' department 
training managers indicate that a total of 308 trainees from 48 
departments attended the live telecourse. 2 In addition, for the 
15 POST-certified presenters of the Advanced Officer course andjor 
skills and knowledge module training that returned questionnaires, 
nine indicated that they had staff in attendance at the live 
telecourse, with the total number of staff in attendance being 99. 3 

Among police and sheriffs' departments, larger departments more 
frequently reported having personnel in attendance at the live 
telecourse than smaller departments. No differences in department 
attendance were found as a function of geographic location (e.g., 

• 

northern versus southern California). Approximately one-fourth of • 
the departments that participated in the live telecourse received 
the broadcast signal at their own facility; the remaining three­
fourths sent their personnel to an off-site downlink location. 
Larger departments more frequently reported receiving the signal at 
their own location than smaller departments. 

Reactions of Those Who Attended the Live Telecourse: Results 
obtained with the specially-designed questionnaire that was 
administered to participants at the live telecourse are shown 
below. As indicated by the results, those in attendance were 
generally very favorably impressed with all aspects of the 
production, and strongly support satellite telecourse training per 

1This particular group was singled out in the belief that 
presenters- of the Advanced Officer Course andjor skills and 
knowledge modules would be most likely to use video tapes of the 
telecourse. 

2Furthermore, the return rate for the questionnaire was 49%. 
Thus, this figure does not take into account the remaining 51% of 
the police and sheriffs' departments for which completed 
questionnaires were not returned. 

3The return rate for this questionnaire was 28%. 

2 • 



• 

• 

• 

se. Consistent with the .rating information, many of the comments 
received on the questionnaires were indicative of enthusiastic 
support for the training. Comments included, "An excellent way of 
conveying information."; "Very useful course.": Excellent program -
convenient."; "Glad to see format depart from strictly •talking 
head 1 ••• "; and "Outstanding format for this subject matter.". 
Several comments were also directed at the low level of attendance, 
noting difficulties in scheduling attendance during the Christmas 
holidays. 

SURVEY RESULTS FOR ATTENDEES AT UVE TELECOURSE 
{AVERAGE RATINGS)4 

1. The---. useful way"' pr-.1 lhla ldnd of-· 5.33 
2. The -.ampanylng --was a uaelulieleieooce whldl- to my~ 5A3 

3. Plllllciplna in ... plagn>rll deli ... Nibal&d useful "'-·-· - 5.13 
4. The-- monitDnl ~ good picluAI8 whlcll- .aly .... 5.311 

5. The--dear and .aly -· 5.40 
6. · The~ allhelnilning aitlo promobid CDI-ibaliau an lhe--· 5.22 
7. The graphics used In lhe pr-•lldlun- dear and .aJy wideolllliUCI. 5.21 
8. The..-. and...- period dwing ... --.-yo Ulllllul. 4.52 
9. ·-aH ollheinlunnallun -·1haught ·-gel. 4.911 
10. l..8gililali .. Updalit maBial "'--ee CDIIIinull tD be Pi-ibid in this -ian. 5.33 
11. T-lf6anelleciMiwaytDtrain. 5.33 
12. Mare-an- subjec:IB "'--ee be diiiO I loped by POST. 5.41 

Similar results were obtained from the telecourse attendees with 
the standard CEI. Questions on this form fall into five general 
categories: Teacher Characteristics, Course Utility; course 
Organization, Course Content, and Course Methods. The form 
contains a six-point rating scale, with a rating of 1 representing 
"Strongly Disagree" and a rating of 6 representing "Strongly Agree" 
with a positively worded statement (2 = "Disagree"; 3 = "Somewhat 
Disagree"; 4 = "Somewhat Agree"; and 5 = "Agree") • Shown below are 
the average ratings that were obtained for each evaluation category 
based on responses received from trainees at each of 18 downlink 
sites. Note that with the exception of the Course Methods 
category, all average ratings are greater than 5 (5 = "Agree"). 
The Course Methods category includes statements on the use of 
training aids, the use of exercises/activities, and the "mix" of 
instructional techniques. The written comments from those who 
rated these statements the lowest made mention of such things as 
the lack of significant discussion, not enough questioning and 
clarification, and not enough examples. 

4Rating Scale: 
Agree; 3 = Somewhat 

6 = Strongly Agree; 5 = Agree; 4 = Somewhat 
Disagree; 2 = Disagree; 1 = Strongly Disagree. 
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Average CBr Ratings Prom Those Who Attended Live Telecourse 

Evaluation category 

Teacher Characteristics 
course Utility 
course organization 
course content 
course Methods 
overall Evaluation 

Average Rating5 

5.14 
5.21 
5.23 
5.20 
4.23 
5.01 

Information concerning the perceived quality of the live telecourse 
was also sought from the police and sheriffs' department training 
managers. The specific question asked, and the results obtained 
are shown below. Again, the results are quite favorable. 

"Based on your own observations and/or comments you received 
from those who attended, how would you rate the overall 
quality of the live telecast?" (checlt one) 

Unable to Rate: O% 
Poor: O% 
Good: 30% 
Very Good: 48% 
Excellent: 22% 

Reasons For Not Attending The Live Telecourse: 80% of the training 
managers who returned questionnaires indicated that no one from 
their agency attended the live telecourse. As reflected in the 
responses to the below question, the reasons most often cited were 
that other arrangements were made to receive the training (27%), 
and/or that the decision was made to simply obtain a video tape of 
the live broadcast (28%). Also mentioned by a significant 
percentage of the agencies (25%) was the inability to commit on­
duty time for attendance. Fifteen percent of the agencies that did 
not attend were unaware of the telecast (as reported by the agency 
training manager). 

5While not a focus of the evaluation, the average CEI ratings 
obtained for the live telecourse were compared with the average CEI 
ratings obtained across 21 POST-certified presentations of 
traditional (classroom lecture) legal update training. The average 
ratings obtained for the Teacher Characteristics category were not 
found to differ. However, for the remaining four evaluation 
categories (Course Utility, Course Organization, Course Content, 
Course Methods) the average ratings for the telecourse were 
significantly higher than those for the traditional presentations • 
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"Did anyone from your agency watch the live satellite 
telecast ••• ? If •No•, why not? (check all that apply) 

We didn't know about it: 15% 

we knew about it but ••• 
too late to do anything about it: 5% 
couldn't arrange to send anyone: 16% 
couldn't commit on-duty time for attendance: 25% 
couldn't pay overtime for attendance: 20% 
decided to make/already made other arrangements to receive 
the training: 27% 

decided the training wasn•t that important to our 
agency: .5% 

decided it would be better for our agency to simply get a 
video tape of the broadcast: 28% 

other (specify): 19%6 

Video Tape of Live Telecourse 

Procurement: 41% of the responding police and sheriffs' 
departments, and 80% of the responding- training presenters reported 
that they have obtained at least one video tape copy of the live 
telecourse. For both groups, a greater percentage of those that 
attended the live telecourse obtained a video tape copy, as 
compared to those that did not attend the telecourse. As reflected 
in the results below, training presenters typically made their own 
copies directly from the live telecast, whereas police and 
sheriffs' departments more often obtained a copy from some other 
agency (either a community college, another law enforcement agency, 
or POST). 

Method 

Method of Obtaining Video Tapes 

Police/Sheriff's 
Department 

Copied directly from telecast 
Received copy from local comm. coll. 
Received copy from another agency 
Received copy from POST 
Other 

26% 
36% 
10% 
23% 

3% 

Training 
Presenter 

92% 
0% 
0% 
8% 
0% 

~he most frequently reported "other" response was lack of 
satellite receive capability • 
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Local Agency Use of Video Tapes: Based on the estimates provided 
by training managers from those police and sheriffs' departments 
that returned questionnaires, a total of 2, 959 personnel have 
viewed part or all of a video tape of the telecast, and another 
4,476 personnel will eventually do so. Considering that returned 
questionnaires were received from slightly less than half of the 
police and sheriffs' departments in the POST program (49%), an 
estimate of 10, ooo for the total number of personnel who will 
eventually view a video tape of at least some portion of the live 
telecast would appear reasonable, if not overly conservative. 7 

How Video Tapes Are Being Used: 50% of the local law enforcement 
agencies reported that the tapes are viewed "Whenever personnel 
have the time; video playback equipment is provided in a convenient 
location and tapes are readily available to anyone upon request."; 
29% reported that the tapes are used during briefings/roll call 
training; and 16% reported that they have used the tapes as part of 
on-site training in a POST-certified course. As indicated below, 
when asked to estimate the percentage of time in which the tapes 
are used in each of three different settings (i.e., with a subject 
matter expert present, in group settings with a coordinator, in the 
absence of either a subject matter expert or a coordinator) the 
responses were approximately equally divided. 

11ID approximately what percentage of the cases is the tape 
shown in the following contexts? (Note: Total should equal 
100%)" 

with a person knowledgeable in the subject matter present to 
elaborate upon the tapes andjor respond to questions: 34% 

In group settings, where someone is present to introduce the 
tapes and run the video equipment, but no one with subject 
matter expertise is available: 35% 

In settings where the individual has total responsibility for 
his/her own learning (i.e., operating the equipment; viewing 
and understanding the material): 31% 

Other: O% 

With respect to the perceived effectiveness of the tapes when used 
in these different settings, training managers reported the video 

7In addition to the above estimates from law enforcement 
agency training managers, responses from the training presenters 
surveyed indicate that they have or will use video tapes of. the 
telecourse material to train a total of approximately 1200 
students. Unfortunately, it is not.possible to determine how many 
of these students are included in the estimates that were provided 
by law enforcement agency training managers. 
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tapes as being"most "effective" when viewed with a subject matter 
expert present, and least "effective" when viewed in isolation 
(i.e., in the absence of a subject matter expert or training 
coordinator) • 8 

Production Features 

Time Blocks: As mentioned previously, the telecourse material was 
presented in distinct "time blocks" of 25 minutes to facilitate 
subsequent use of video tapes of the broadcast in roll call or 
segmented training. As shown below, the vast majority of both the 
local agency training managers and the training presenters found 
this approach to be either "Very Useful" or "Useful". When asked 
whether other than a 25 minute "time block" would be preferable, 
55% of the training managers and 40% of the training presenters 
responded "No". Among those who responded "Yes", 72% of the. 
training managers and SO% of the training presenters expressed a 
preference for 15 minute segments. 

Usefulness of 25 Minute Time segments 

Trng. Mngrs (L.B. Agencies) 

Very Useful 
somewhat useful 
Not at all Useful 
Don•t ·Know. 

59% 
28% 

7% 
7% 

Trng. Presenters 

64% 
27% 

0% 
9% 

Workbooks: As reported previously in the table on paqe 3, those 
who attended the live telecourse found the accompanying workbook to 
be a very useful reference. (On a 6-point scale, with 5 
representing "Agree" and 6 representing "Strongly Agree", the 
average rating obtained for the statement, "The accompanying 
workbook was a useful reference which added to my understanding.", 
was 5.43.). Similar results were obtained from training managers 
and training presenters, with 59% of the former group reporting the 
workbook as being either "Very Useful" (42%) or "Useful" (17%), and 
75% of the training presenters likewise characterizing the workbook 
as falling into one of these two categories. Interestingly, 30% of 
the training managers and 8% of the training presenters were 

' 

Busing a rating scale in which 1 = "Very Effective", 2 = 
"Effective", . and 3 = "Somewhat Effective", the average ratings 
obtained were: 

Training Setting Avg. Effectiveness Rating 

With Subject Matter Expert Present 
In Group Setting With. Coordinator Present 
Individual Setting 

7 
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unaware of the existence of a workbook. Written comments about the 
workbook were generally very favorable. The most frequently • 
reported suggestion for improvement concerned the need for students 
to receive and review the workbook in advance of the course. 

Question-and-Answer Period: Also as mentioned previously, the 
telecourse featured a live question-and-answer session during which 
anyone could "call in" from a downlink location and have their 
question answered over the air. Referring back to the table on 
page 3, moderate agreement was expressed by those in attendance at 
the live telecourse with the statement, "The question and answer 
period during the telecourse was very useful." (average rating of 
4.52; 4 ="Somewhat Agree" and 5 ="Agree"). Consistent with these 
results, less than widespread enthusiasm was expressed by the 
training managers and training presenters when asked to indicate 
the importance of the question-and-answer periods to the quality of 
the course • 

.... ~Based on your own experience or comments received from 
others, how important were the question-and-answer periods to 
the overall quality of the course?" 

Trng. Mgrs. (L.B. Agencies) Trng. Presenters 

Uncertain/Unable to answer 
Not Very :Important 
somewhat :Important 
:Important 
Very Important 

16\ 
13\ 
29\ 
29\ 
14% 

8\ 
16\ 
25\ 
25\ 
25% 

The few comments that were received regarding the question-and­
answer periods were essentially recommendations to eliminate this­
component from future telecasts. 

Cost/Benefit Analysis 

Production and· telecast costs for the telecourse, including the 
printing of 1,500 workbooks and the procurement of 50 video tape 
copies of the broadcast, totalled $32,740. 9 Using the most 
conservative estimate of attendance, the cost to POST per trainee 
at the live telecourse was $148.82 ($32,740/220.). Adding to this 
attendance estimate the additional 10,000 personnel who are 
estimated have or will view a video tape of at least part of the 
telecourse, the cost to POST per individual reached by the 
telecourse material will be $3.20 ($32,740/10,220). 10 

9Estimated costs for POST staff time devoted to the project 
are not included in this total. 

10As mentioned previously, the estimate of 10, 000 is considered 
conservative, and in all likelihood is an underestimate. 
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Suggested Improvements 

• All groups surveyed were encouraged to provide suggestions for 
improving future telecourse training. The comments received most 
frequently addressed the needs for: {1) more downlink sites {and 
in some instances, assistance from POST in purchasing downlink 
receive equipment), {2) more advanced notice of future telecourses, 
and {3) a more convenient mechanism for obtaining video tapes of 
the telecourses. With respect to future legislative update 
telecourse training, a number of respondents cited the need to 
receive the training prior to the January 1 effective date for new 
legislation • 

• 
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Commission on Peace Officer Standards and Training 

SUPPLEMENTAL TELECOURSE EVALUATION 

~ece_lr)tlo,n .. Site:-----------------------------

I Course Tide LEGISLATIVE UPDATE 

POST is conducting a special evaluation of the Legislative Update Telecourse. As pan of this evaluation, 
persons who watch the telecourse are being asked to complete this supplemental form in addition to the 
standard Course Evaluation Instrument (CED. 

Using the scale below, indicate the extent to which you agree with each of the statements that follow. Enter 
your response in the space provided at the end of each question. 

1 . 2 3 4 s 6 
Strongly Somewbat Somewbat Strongly 
Disagree Disagree Disagree Agree Agree Agree 

1. The telecast was a useful way to present this kind of course material. 

2. The accompanying workbook was a useful reference which added to my understanding 
of the course material. 

3. Panicipants in the program demonstrated useful presentation skills. 

4. The television monitors produced good pictures which were easily seen. 

5. The sound was clear and easily heard. 

6. The facilities at the training site promoted concentration on the course presentation. 

7. The graphics used in the presentation were clear and easily understood .. · 

8. The question and answer period during the telecast was very useful. 

9. I received all of the information that I thought I should get. 

I 0. The Legislative Update material should continue to be presented in this fashion. 

11. Telecourses are an effective way to train. 

12. More telecourses on other subjects should be developed by POST. 

Comments: 

D 
D 
D 
D 
D 
D 
D 
D 
D 
D 
D 
D 

I 

. 

Questionnaire One 
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COMMISSION ON PEACE OFFICER STANDARDS AND TRAINING 
COURSE EVALUATION INSTRUMENT 

--
This iorm is u~ed v, :.r•ile:!.:t s~~:(!>:!;t t.::v,tluation5 uf 111 POST u rtHtL'd •r,1n'tn~ CQl,r'-es ThP JrHor.~",'t:iln th,tt \Ou rurntc;h tS u':ied bv both the 
course pre~l:I~lL'r .~rd !)y ,JOST [o et~5~;r'-' th,lt ~ih_· :uining ilt<)\!t!'-'d i"' ui .h~ htgl--,e ... t qv,,lrt\ Pit',\"~ l.(t\e complete a.nd LJndrd a.nS\\ers to 
,lil qut:5tiCill:>. SpdCt' :c; provided clt the end ot the inrtl1 fm c:.rnn;cnts. 

Course Title: ---------------------------------------------

Course Start Date: 
Ye.1r 

POST Course Control Number: 

Your Name (optional): --------------------------------------

Your Agency (optional): 

On the remainder of this iorm. with the exception I)[ y·our \\ ritkn comments, you will be coding your responses. Please observe the following 
directions for m.:trking your responses. 

·Use black lead pencil only (number 2 1/2 or softer). 
· Do not use ink or ball point pens. 
·Make heavy black marks that fill up the oval completely. 
· Erase cleanly any mark you wish to change. 
• Make no stray marks on the form. 
· Examples of correct and incorrect ways of marking responses: CORRECT .., INCORRECT en <Z> Q W 

Using the scale below, indicate the extent to \\hich you agree with each of the :;tatements that follow. Enter your responses by blackening 
the appropriate oval after each 5tatement. . 

1 2 3 4 5 & 
Strongly Disagree Somewhat Somewhat Agree Strongly 
Disagree Disagree Agree Agree 

I. What I learned in the cour~e will have a positive impact on my career .. ........... = = = <D 

2. A good mix of instructional techniques was used in the course (lecture, demonstration, 
role play, group problem solving, etc.) ............. = = = <D 

3. The course material was too difficult. .......... = = = <D 

4. Overall, the instructor(s) was(were) responsive to the needs of the students ... = = = <D 

5. The course material was well organized and presented in a systematic-manner. = = = <D 

6. The course material was too theoretical and not practical. = = = <D 

7. Overall, the instructor(s) made good use of training aids /handouts, films, etc.) ········· = = = <D 

8. The course was worth my time and effort. = = = <D 

9. The course material was too elementary. = = = <D 

10. The course objectives were clearly stated. = = = c,p 

II. Overall, the instruCtor(s) was(were) knowledgeable .. = = = <D 

12. Good use was made of exercises and other "learning by doing" activities in the course .. = = = <D 

Respond ro r.~e following item onlj' if the cvur.-;e conr:~ineJ cr:Jining :>icuacions rhat were potenti:liiJ hazardous and could result in 
student inju.r_-r.· (weaponless defense. fire:J.rms. ere. J: 

13. Potentially hazardous situations were identified for stud~nts and appropriate safety 
procedures were closely followed during training .. 

Respond to the t'ollowing icem only if ,111 ~·xamin.uitlrl \\'JS g!\en: 

1-L The test was a good measure of the material covered in the course. _ ........... . 

BACKGROUND IJ\FOR:\lATlO': B!ao:!-..en the t)VJ! in front of~·our resP.onse. 

15. I attended this course because: 

c:> l J:;ked to take it. 

c:> I WJ.S assigned to t,lkf:> it. ~ut did nnt mif'ld. 

c:> I W<lS assigned to t.1ke it. ,1gJinst my \\·1shes. 

CONTINUED ON REVERSE 

<jscaNTADN~ FORM NO. F·374-POST 
0 SCANTRON COPPO'l"'-nON 1989 

AU. >liGHTS ~ESER'VED 

= = = 

= = = 

l589-C901·5. 

= 
= 
"" = 
"" = 
= 
= 
= 
= 
"" 
= 

----

-

-

-· 
aD -
"" -"" 

_, 
aD -"" -<JD -"" -"" -<JD -"" -"" -"" -

-
-
---

Questionnaire Two 
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18. 

19. 

20. 

21. 

C> \lunicipJl Police OepJrtment 

C> Shent'fs Oepanr:-1ent 

C> C:.Jld()rnia !lig:hiU) PJtr•J! 

e:> Cnlk:!:e/L'niv.:r.;ity p,1licc: Dep:trtmc:nt 

e:> Di~trict .\uurney\ Ot'lice 

c:;. F<:J..:r:d L.1w Enforcement Age ncr· 

( FB!. Parks. ~1\\imry. etc.) 

c:;. Police Ofti..:er 

c..> Deputy Sheriff 

C,:) Deputy \Lmhal 

c:> Detecti>e/lnvestig;Hor 

c::> Spec!:.~! :\gent 

.\fy current assignment: 

= Patrol 

= Administration 

= Bailiff 

= Civii 

= Custody 

.\fy .;;ex: 

= Male 

.\ly racc/ethnicity: 

= American Indian 

= Asian 

= Black 

\ly age: 

= 18. 21 = 

C> ,\tJrshaJ's Oftice 

C> Other C rimin:t\ Justice Agency I Prob~Hion. Corrections. etc.} 

~ Othi!r Swte L:.!w Enforcement .·\g~n<.'Y 

~ Pri\'Jte Security 

~ Other 

c::> :'\!ut Currently E111rlnyed 

= Corpor:~.l = Reserv~ Officer 

= Supervising Investigator = Other 

= Sergeant = Non-Peace Officer 

= Lieutenant 

= Captain (}f Ab•1ve 

= Investigation = Other 

= Juvenile = Do not work in a criminaL 

= Probation justice: agency 

= 'Traftic 

= Training 

= Female 

= Filipino = White 

= Hispanic = Other 

= Pacific !\dander 

30. 39 = 40.49 = 50- 59 = 60+ 

CO:\L\,JENTS/SUGGESTIO!\iS: Student comments regarding a course and its instructor(s) fr~quwtly provide the most important 
::tnd uset'ul information about the course. Please take the time to respond to the following questil1ns. 

22. What are the greatest -.tren~ths of the course (course content, instruction". etc.)? 

2J. \\'hat are the greatc<;t 'tteal\nc .. ses? 

2-l. How should rhe course be improved? 

25. Other: 

• 

• 

• 
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Commission on Peace Officer Standards and Training 

POST LEGISLATIVE UPDATE TELECOURSE 
Survey of Local Agency Training Managers 

POST is conducting a special evaluation of the Legislative Update Telecourse that was telecast via satellite 
January 3, 1991. As part of this evaluation, POST is surveying local agency training managers to determine 
who was or will be reached by the telecourse, whether as.the result of viewing the live telecast, or viewing 
video tapes of the telecast. Please complete and return this form in the self-addressed envelope provided, no 
later than April30, 1991 If you have any questions about the survey, please contact Bill Dyer at 
(916) 739-3885. I Agency: 

I 
Phone Number: 

.< ) 
Your Name: 

I. Did anyone from your agency watch the live satellite telecast of the Legislative Update Telecourse? 
0 No 0 Yes · 

If "No", why not? (check all that apply) 

0 We didn't know about it 
We knew about it, but ... 
0 too late to do anything about it 
0 couldn't arrange to send anyone 
0 couldn't commit on-duty time for attendance · 
0 couldn't pay overtime for attendance 
0 decided to make/already had made other arrangements to receive legal update training 
0 decided the training wasn't that important to our agency 
0 decided it would be better for our agency to simply get a video tape of the broadcast· 

0 other (specify) -------------------------

PROCEED TO QUESTION #2 

If "Yes", 

How many watched the live telecast? Ll __ ___, 

Where did they watch the live telecast? (check one) 

0 In our agency (via our own satellite dish) 
0 At a downlink site located elsewhere 
0 Some viewed the telecast in our agency; others viewed it at a different downlink site 

Based on your own observations and/or the comments you received from those who attended: · 

How would you rate the overall quality of the live telecast? (check one)· 

0 Unable to Rate (don't have enough information) 
0 Poor 
0 Good 
0 VeryGood 
0 Excellent 

What could have been done to make the live telecast better? 

' 
. : 
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2. Do you have a video tape of the live telecast? 

0 No 0 "_es 

If "No", PROCEED TO QUESTION #3. 
If "Yes", 

What was the source of your copy of the tape? 

0 Copied directly from the broadcast 
D Received copy from local Community College 
D Received copy from another agency (specify) -------------------
0 Received copy from POST 
D Other (specify) _____________ __.:.._ __ _ 

If you obtained the tape from another agency how much was charged for the service? IL$ ___ ..J 
Did you provide copies to other agencies? I 

D No DYes -How many? '-· ----' 

How are you using the tapes? (check all that apply) 

D During briefings/roll call training 
D As part of on-site training in a POST-certified training course (specify course(s)) -------

D During on-site training in a formal course of instruction not certified by POST , . . 
0 Whenever personnel have the time; video playback equipment is provided in a convenient location 

and tapes are readily available to anyone upon request 
D Other (specify) . 

Approximately how many of your personnel have viewed part or all of the video tape? 

In approximately what percentage of the cases is the tape viewed in the following contexts? (Note: Total 
should equal 100%) 

-. a. With a person knowledgeable in the subject matter present to elaborate upon the tape and/or 
respond to questions % · 

-b. In group settings, where someone is present to introduce the tapes and run the video equipment, 
but no one with subject matter expertise is available % 

-C. In settings where the individual has total responsibility for his/her own learning (i.e., operating 
the equipment; viewing and understanding the material) % 

-d. Other (specify) % 

In the spaces provided to the left of the preceding statements a through d above, indicate the degree 
to which the tapes are effective when used in these different contexts. Use the below rating scale to 
make your ratings. Reflect upon your own experiences and/or comments received from otliers when 
making your ratings. 

1 2 
Very 

Effective Effective 

3 
Somewhat 
Effective 

4 
Not Applicable/ 

Don't Know 

5 
Somewhat 
Ineffective 

6 

Ineffective 

7 
Very 

Ineffective 

Approximately how many additional personnel from your agency do you anticipate will eventually 
view part or all of the video tapes? 1 1 

As you know, the full two-hour telecourse was presented in five distinct 25 minute segments, to 
facilitate use of video tapes of the telecast in "roll call" training. How useful have you found this 
approach to be? (check one) 

0 Very 0 Somewhat 
Useful Useful 

0 Notatall 
Useful 

0 Don't 
Know 
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Would other than 25 minute segments be more useful to you agency? 
D No p Yes (specify preferred length of time) __ minutes D Don't Know 

Interspersed in the telecast were several question-and-answer periods. Based on your own experience 
and/or comments received from others, how important were these question-and-answer periods to the 
overall quality of the course? 

0 Uncertain/Unable to answer 
D Very Important 
D Important 
D Somewhat Important 
D Not Very Important 

Again, drawing on your own experience and/or comments received from others, how useful is the 
workbook that was developed to be used with the program? (check one) 

0 Was not aware that such a workbook was developed (SKIP TO QUESTION #3) 
0 Very Useful 
0 Useful 
D Somewhat Useful 
0 Not at all Useful 

How many workbooks has your agency ordered? Ll ___ ..J 

What suggestions, if any, do you have for improving the workbook? -----------i:·'--7 _. 

3. Have persons from yout agency attended any of the other live satellite telecourses (as opposed to satellite 
broadcasts of video tapes) broadcast by POST? 0 No 0 Yes 

4. Has your agency obtained video tapes of any of the other live satellite telecourses broadcast by POST? 

D No DYes 

5. What specific suggestions, if any, do you have for improving future live satellite telecourses? 

Thank you for completing the survey. Please return the survey in the self-addressed envelope 
provided. 
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Commission on Peace Officer Standards and Training> · 

POST LEGISLATIVE UPDATE TELECOURSE 
Survey of Training Presenters 

POST is conducting a special evaluation of the Legislative Update Telecourse that was telecast via satellite 
January 3, 1991. As pan of this evaluation, POST is surveying selected training presenters to determine who 
was or will be reached by the telecourse, whether as the result of viewing the live telecast, or viewing 
video tapes of the telecast. Please complete and return this form in the self-addressed envelope provided, 
no later than Apri130, 1991 If you have any questions about the survey, please contact Bill Dyer at 
(916) 739-3885. 

I Phone Numllor: 
( ) 

Your Niirii: 

1. Did you or any of your staff watch the live satellite broadcast of the Legislative Update Telecourse? 
0 No 0 Yes 

If "No" •. why not? (check all that apply) 

0 We didn't know about it 
We knew about it, buL . • · · · 
0 too late to do anything about it · ·. · 
0 couldn't ammge to send anyone - . . . . , .. · ·.. .. . . .... 
0 decided the training wasn't that important to the training courses whlch w~ ~nt · · 
0 decided it would be better for our agency to simply get a video tape _of the broadcast 
0 Other (specify) ·· ·· · · · 

PROCEED TO QUESTION #2 
If "Yes", 

How many watched the live telecast?. I I 
. ---: , ... 

Where did they watch it? (check one) . 
· 0 At our location (via our own satellite dish}' · · · 
0 At a downlink site located elsewhere· · · 
0 Some viewed the telecast at our location; others viewed it at a different downlink site · 

Based on your own. observations and/or the comments you received from those on your staff who,. · 
viewed the live telecast: · · · · 

How would you rate the overall quality of the live telecast'? (check one) 
0 Unable to Rate (don't have enough information) 
0 Poor.· 
0 Good,·-
0VeryGood. 
0 Excellent 

I 

What could have been done to make the live telecast better?_. ------------

.. ,•--. .:. 

. . -



2. Do you have a video tape of the live telecast? ·· 
0 No 0 Yes 

If ''No", PROCEED TO QuESTION #3. 

If "Yes", 
What was the source of your copy of the tape? 
0 Copied directly from the broadcast 
0 Received copy from local Community College 
0 Received copy from another agency (specify) ----------------
0. Received copy from POST 
0 Other(specify) -------------

If you obtained the tape from another agency how much was charged for the service? I$ 
'-'-----' 

Did you provide copies to other agencies? 
· 0 No 0 Yes -How many? ,__\ __ _, 

How are you using the tapes? (check all that apply) . 
-' -.-.· 

0 ·As part of POST -certified training {specify course(s)) ·-----~--'-----'-___.:.'--~ 
·--'~ ' ~ '-· 

. D As part of formal training (i.e., training courses) not certified by rosT::~·,;;:C;~i,~:;: .. :· 
.. ··. . [J Other (specify)· . } .·.·.·· ··.· :·. }J;~t~j~~{·.~~f::-.~.-·7_. ·._· __;,:;,___., 

To approximately how many of your trainees have you shown pllrt or all'of.thc. tape? 
-- _____ ;, __ :~,~~;):--~::~s:~~f~,~~~~~-;f~~:,~ir:i·:·-;:-.7. 2·~~~f~~ 

In approximately what percentage of the cases is the tape shown in the following'eontexts? 
(Note:· Total should equallOO%) · · · ·. · · · , · . , ... -~ .> . _ 

_ a. With a person knowledgeable in the subject matter present to elaborate upon the taPes aru:JI/m:::r.;.; .:·'.':· 
respond to questions % · ,,.. • . . · · ·, .. , ·-:.: :.:. <• ,, .... : . . . 

- b. In group settings, where someone is present to introduce the tapes and run the video equip~nt; •;\'~ 
but no one with subject matter expertise is available. % · . · >:·.' '• 

- c. In settings where the individual has total responsibility for his/her own learning (i.e., operating 
the equipment; viewing and understanding the material) % 

_d. Other (specify) % 

In the spaces provided to the left of the preceding statements a through d, indicate the degree to which . 
the tapes are effective when used in these different contexts. Use the below rating scale to make your 
ratings. Reflect upon your own experiences and/or comments received from others when making your . 
ratings 

1 
Very 

Etrective Etrective 

3 
Somewbat 
Etrective 

4 
Not Applicable/ 

Don't Know 

5 
Somewbat 
Inetrective 

6 

Inefrective 

Approximately how many additional trainees do you antici\pate will lew part or all of the 
tapes in future training which you present this fiscal year? . 

7' 
Very 

Inetrective 

As you know, the full two-hour telecourse was presented in five distinct 25 minute segments to facilitate · .. :. · 
the use of videotapes of the telecast in segmented training. How useful have you found this · 
approach to be? (check one) · · 

0 Very 0 Somewhat 0 Not at alL 0 Don't 
Useful Useful Useful Know· .. 



.·~ 

Would other than 25 minute segments be more useful? 
0 No 0 Yes (specify preferred length of time) __ minutes . 0 Don't Know 

Again, drawing on your own experience and/or comments from others, how useful is the workbook that was 
developed for use with the program? (check one) 

D Was not aware that such a workbook was developed (SKIP TO QUESTION #3) . 
0 Uncertain/Unable to answer 
0 Very Useful 
0 Somewhat Useful 

. 0 Not At All Useful 

How many workbooks has your agency ordered? 
:. -. 

What suggestions, if any, do you have for improving the workbook? -------------'~--

3. Have you or your staff attended any of the other live satellite telecourses (as opposed to satellite broadcasts 
of training video tapes) broadcast by POST? 

0 No 0 Yes 

4. Have you or your staff obtained video tapes of any of the other live satellite telecourses broadcast by. · 
POST? 0 No 0 Yes . 

5. What specific suggestions, if any, do you. have for improving future live satellite telecourses? ___ _ 

Thank you for completing the survey. Please return the survey in the self-addressed envelope 
provided. 
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COMMISSION ON PEACE OFFICER STANDARDS AND TRAINING 

course 

to Accept Cultural 
Trng. and Guidelines and 

Training Program svs. Ken O'Brien 

REPORT 

June 14, 1991 

Financiallmpad: Yes (See Analysis for details) 

No 

ANALYSIS, and RECOMMENDATION. Use addilional sh881S If raquin!d. 

ISSUE 

Should POST approve the proposed Cultural Awareness Training Course and 
Guidelines per senate Bill 2680 and approve funding for a pilot course? 

BACKGROUND 

At its November 1989 meeting, the Commission directed staff to study and 
develop a recommended approach for making training available on the ·· · 
subject of cultural awareness and communicating with individual cultural. 
groups and to report back to the Commission at the July 1990 meeting. 

Subsequent to the Commission directing this study, SB 2680 was 
introduced (Attachment A) requiring POST to develop training and 
guidelines for law enforcement officers on racial and cultural 
differences among residents of this state. This legislation required 
POST to complete development by July 1991. 

ANALYSIS 

POST has been involved in cultural awareness training, then called 
community relations, since it mandated such training for the basic 
police academy in 1968. Since then, the Commission has distributed a 
manual entitled, Police-Community Relations Training in California, 
updated curriculum in the basic academy, and developed training in a 
variety of related areas such as minority police recruitment and 
selection, persons with disabilities, human relations training; and 
investigation and reporting of hate crimes. 

Subsequent to the passage of SB 2680, the CUltural Awareness Advisory 
Committee of 26 persons was assembled (Attachment B). The committee 
contained representatives from immigrant and racial groups as well as 
representatives from major California law enforcement organizations. 
The committee helped develop the principles underlying the training and 
made recommendations about the design and content of the training and 
guidelines. 



There are five important principles upon which this training was 
developed: 

1. The attitudes of valuing diversity and treating all persons with 
respect need to be the attitudes of all chief executives of law 
enforcement organizations. The personal leadership of the top 
executive is viewed as the keystone to successful training. 

2. Before law enforcement employees can be asked to value diversity 
in the community, the diversity they represent organizationally · 
must be valued by the organization itself. Therefore, managing 
diversity in the law enforcement workplace is given high 
priority. 

3. It is in the best interest of California law enforcement and 
POST to assist law enforcement agencies in developing a cultural 
awareness training capacity through a "train-the-trainers" · 
program. Projections by the California Department of Finance 
and the US Census Bureau are clear that changing demographics is 
the one certain fact about our future. Therefore, one person 
within each agency or on behalf of a consortium of smaller law 
enforcement agencies, who has the confidence of the agency 
executives, needs to be appointed as the cultural awareness 
facilitator for. the agency or consortium. 

4. Each law enforcement agency need~ to "profile" o~ inventory the-: 
demographics of its jurisdiction. Care must be taken not to '1:.· · . 
assume the composition of any community. Immigration patterns 
are shifting rapidly in some areas of the State, therefore, 
"community profiling" needs to be done with care. l 

5. Training partnerships with the immigrant and racial groups are 
considered essential to the agency training program. The 
.quality of cultural literacy training is, in large part, 
dependent upon the careful selection of a community member to 
perform the role of Community Training Mentor on behalf of their 
culture. Considerable attention has been paid to agency 
training of the Mentor to ensure that the training is, in fact, 
a partnership between the community and the agency. 

The Cultural Awareness Training Program consists of two courses. The 
first course is an eight-hour Cultural Awareness Training for the Law 
Enforcement Executive. The curriculum includes: (1) the executives 
leadership role as a change agent; (2) managing organizational 
diversity; {3) the development of cultural awareness policy and agency 
value statements; (4) selection criteria for the cultural awareness 
facilitator; (5) and evaluation considerations for the cultural 
awareness training program (Attachment. C). 

The second course is a 48-hour class entitled, Cultural Awareness 
Facilitator (Attachment D). The course will consist of two Modules. ~ 
The first Module will concentrate on skills and knowledge needed by the~~ 
Cultural Awareness Facilitator to assess the agency and community, to '·· 

. ' 



• select and train community training mentors, and to design an agency 
"' training plan. Upon completion of Module One, the students will return 

to their agencies and apply this training to practical application. 
Module Two will follow shortly. In this Module, students will review, 
evaluate, and critique their respective plans. 

The Cultural Awareness Training Guidelines (Attachment E) consist of 
eight recommendations for law enforcement agencies to consider when 
designing their cultural awareness training. These suggestions will. 
assist local agency executives and training coordinators in the 
development of their training programs by highlighting conditions that 
need to be met for effective training to take place. The guidelines 
follow the principles that shaped the Cultural Awareness Training 
Program. 

The.proposed training program and guidelines actualize all of the 
principles identified as vital for a cultural awareness training process 
for law enforcement that will provide the tools to maximize appreciation 
and sensitivity for interacting with the cultural diversity in 
California. 

If the Commission approves, the Cultural Awareness Training Program 
would be reported to the Legislature, the training and guidelines 
workbook would be distributed to law enforcement agencies, a pilot of 
the two courses would be conducted, and with any adjustments brought 
about by the pilot, presenters would be certified to Plan Three in 
northern and southern California to conduct the classes. During the 
balance of Fiscal Year 1991-1992, four additional courses could be · 
conducted at an estimated cost-of $60,000. 

Pilot Test Courses 

It is recommended that one pilot program be presented beginning in 
September 1991 by contracting with a public agency. Twenty-five law 
enforcement agencies would be invited to participate. The costs 
involved in the pilot include: (1) instructor and development costs; (2) 
instructor travel and per diem; (3) facilities; (4) evaluation; (5) 
miscellaneous (notebooks, texts, printing); (6) and overhead for 
administration of program; for a total cost of $17,000. 

RECOMMENDATION 

1. Approve the proposed Cultural Awareness Training Program and 
Guidelines for distribution and report to the Legislature. 

2. Authorize the Executive Director to negotiate a contract with a 
public agency for the purpose of conducting a pilot of the 
courses on Cultural Awareness Training in an amount not to 
exceed $17, ooo. · 



------------------------
ATTACHMENT A 

Senate Bill No. 2680 

CHAPTER 480 

An act to add Section 13519.4 to the Penal Code, relating to peace 
officers. 

[Approved by Governor August 7, 1990. Filed with 
Secretary of State August 8, 1990.) 

LEGISLATIVE COUNSEL'S DIGEST 

SB 2680, Boatwright. Peace Officers: racial and cultural diversity 
training. 

Existing law establishes the Commission on Peace Officer 
Standards and Training, which develops and implements programs 
to increase the effectiveness of law enforcement through training, 
education, and investigation. 

This bill would require the Peace Officer Standards and Training 
Commission, by January 1, 1991, to develop and disseminate 
guidelines and training for peace officers in California on the racial 
and cultural differences of people in the state, so that peace officers 
can be better prepared to deal with the racial and cultural diversity 
of the state citizenry. 

The people-of the State of California do enact as Follows: 

SECTION 1. Section 13519.4 is added to the Penal Code, to read: 
13519.4. Effective July 1, 1991, the commission shall develop and 

disseminate guidelines and training for all law enforcement officers 
in California as described in subdivision (a) of Section 13510 and who 
adhere to the standards approved by the commission, on the racial 
and cultural differences among the residents of this state. The course 
or courses of instruction and the guidelines shall stress understanding 
and respect for racial and cultural differences, and development of 
effective, noncombative methods ·of carrying out law enforcement 
duties in a racially and culturally diverse environment. 
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ATTACHMENT B 

CULTURAL AWARENESS ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

Louis Attiq, Public member 

Kyria Attisha, Public member 

Dennis Bacoch Lieutenant, Inyo County Sheriffs Department 

Joel Benavides, US Department of Justice 

Dan Campos, Ph.D., Public member 

Joe Canton, Ph.D., Public member 

Ruth Cashmere, Human Rights Resource Center, Marin County 

Phil Del Campo, Ph.D., Public member 

Ray Dorsey, Under-Sheriff, San Bernadino County Sheriffs 
Department 

Randy Edmonds, Public member 

Edward Hendry, Captain, Orange County Sheriffs Department 

Georgette Imura, Office of State Senator Roberti 

Paul Jefferson, Captain, Los Angeles Police Department 

Vince Jirnno, Chief of Police, City of Escondido 

Ray Johnson, Chief of Police,_ City of Inglewood 

Bong Hwan Kim, Public member 

Dinh Kim Le, Public member 

Fred Lau, Deputy Chief of Police, San Francisco Police 
Department 

Haywood Martin, Ph.D., Public member 

Edward Negrete, Ph.D., California State University, Los Angeles 

Torn O'Brien, Deputy, Fresno Sheriffs Department 

Manny Ortega, Chief of Police, City of Placentia 

Fred Persily, Public member 



June Pouesi, Public member 

Erwin Sanvictores, City Council Representative, City of San Diego 

Sharon Singh, Office of Congressman Vic Fazio 

Dorothy Tucker, Ph.D., Public member 

Luther Wallace, Human Rights Resource Center, Marin County 
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ATTACHMENT C 

CULTURAL AWARENESS TRAINING FOR THE LAW ENFORCEMENT EXECUTIVE 

This course of training is designed for the chief executive 
officer of law enforcement agencies. The purpose of the training 
is to give the executive an appreciation of the need for personal 
leadership to effectively lead their agency to value diversity, 
both within the law enforcement agency and the community. 
Appreciating techniques to manage internal diversity, 
establishing a clear policy/value statement for the agency, 
ca~eful selection of the cultural awarenes~ training facilitator, 
and. understanding evaluation techniques, are expected outcomes. 

1.0 INTRODUCTION 

1.1 The executive will understand the definition of key 
terms and the legal basis for cultural awareness 
training. 

1.1.1 

1.1. 2 

1.1. 3 

The executive will identify the definition of 
key cultural awareness terms. · 

A. Culture 
B. Cultural Awareness 
C. Cultural Literacy 
D. Cultural Diversity 
E. Cultural Competency 

The executive will identify the legal basis 
for cultural awareness training. 

A. US Constitution· 
B. California Constitution 
C. California laws 

1. Ralph Civil Rights Act 
2. Bains Civil Rights Act 
3. SB 2680 

D. City/County Policy 
E. Agency policy/value statement 

The executive will ·identify personal 
leadership styles and there impact on law 
enforcement organizations 

2.0 ORGANIZATIONAL SYSTEM. ASSESSMENT 

2.1 The executive will understand the elements of 

1.' f
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an organizational system. 

2 .1. 1 The executive will identify the elements of 
an organizational system. 

2.2 The executive will understand their personal attitudes 
and beliefs about immigrant and racial groups as part 
of the organizational system. 

2. 2. 1 The executive will conduct a personal 
assessment of their attitudes and beliefs 
about immigrant and racial groups as part of 
the organizational system. 

2.3 The executive will understand the elements of an 
organizational system assessment. 

2.3.1 The executive will review the elements of an 
organizational system assessment. 

3.0 MANAGING ORGANIZATIONAL DIVERSITY AND THE DEVELOPMENT OF AN 
AGENCY CULTURAL AWARENESS PROGRAM 

3.1 The executive will understand the concepts of managing 
organizational diversity within an organization. 

3 .1.1 

3 .1. 2 

The executive will identify major concepts of 
managing diversity within an organization. 

The executive will explain the application of 
diversity management within their law 
enforcement organization. 

3.2 The executive will understand the methodology utilized 
in the development or updating of cultural awareness 
policy. · 

3.2.1 

3.2.2 

The executive will identify the elements 
needed to be included in cultural awareness 
policy. -

A. Service orientation 
B. Requires employees to have good grasp of 

communities cultural diversity 
c. Includes goal of employees 

representative of the community 

The executive will discuss the process for 
developing and updating cultural awareness 
policy. 

A. Case studies 
B. Process not product 



c. Policy the result of department 
executive team 

3.3 The executive will understand the factors involved in 
establishing community, political, and financial 
support for cultural awareness training. 

3. 3. 1 

3.3.2 

3. 3. 3 

3. 3. 4 

The executive will identify methods of 
obtaining support from city council/board of 
supervisors for cultural awareness training. 

The executive will identify the value of and 
methods for developing community support for 
cultural awareness training. 

The executive will describe techniques for 
managing change in a law enforcement 
organization. 

The executive will identify factors impacting 
the budget for cultural awareness training. 

A. Non-personnel costs 
B. Personnel costs 

3.4 The executive will understand the necessity of 
appointing a Cultural Awareness Facilitator. 

3.5 The executive will identify with criteria 
appropriate for the selection of a Cultural Awareness 
Facilitator. 

3.5.1 

3.5.2 

The executive will explain the value of the 
personal life view considerations of the 
Cultural Awareness Facilitator. 

A. Candidate is personally and 
professionally growing 

B. Candidate has good interpersonal 
communication skills 

c. Candidate is aware of self and 
comfortable with personal identity 

The executive will define other factors to 
consider in the selection of the Cultural 
Awareness Facilitator. 

A. 

B. 

c. 
D. 

Voluntary participation in cross­
cultural awareness activities 
Knowledge or potential for cross­
cultural communication 
Self-confident 
Training background 



3.5.3 

E. Respected inside. organization and 
community 

F. Demonstrates concern for others 
G. Executive has confidence in and will 

give access to 

The executive will review the structure of 
the training course to be provided to the 
Cultural Awareness Facilitator. 

A. Expanded course outline for Phase II 
Training 

B. Expanded course outline for Phase III 
Training 

4.0 EVALUATION OF AGENCY CULTURAL AWARENESS PROGRAM 

4.1 The executive will understand the major components and 
methods of evaluating an agency cultural awareness 
program. 

4 .1.1 

4 .1. 2 

The executive will identify major components 
that could be used for evaluation. 

A. Discourtesy complaints 
B. Lawsuits 
c. Minority recruiting 
D. EEO complaints 
E. Officer safety 

The executive will identify program 
evaluation methods. 

A. Time series comparison 
B. Key person interviews 
C. Survey questionnaires 

ACTIVITIES TO BE UNDERTAKEN BEFORE THE CULTURAL AWARENESS 
FACILITATOR TRAINING COURSE 

1. The executive should initiate a management conference 
to begin the development or refinement of the agency 
policy on cultural awareness and/or agency value 
statement. 

2. The executive should, considering the selection 
criteria, appoint a member of the agency to the 
position of Cultural Awareness Facilitator. 

3. The executive should initiate an organizational system 
assessment. 
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ATTACHMENT D 

CULTURAL AWARENESS FACILITATOR TRAINING 

This course is designed as a ''train the trainer'' course. It is 
expected that the chief executive officer, as a result of their 
training, will carefully appoint an officer to the position of 
Cultural Awareness Facilitator. This course is designed in two 
parts. The first, taking place in a class room setting, will 
include elements of culture that need to be considered, 
communication skills, agency assessment and evaluation 
techniques, how to inventory the community, and how to select a 
training partner from immigrant and racial groups to work with 
the agency in the development of their training plan. 

A majority of the second part of the training will take place at 
the agency and in the community. The Cultural Awareness 
Facilitator will conduct an agency and community assessment, 
select a Community Training Mentor, train that Mentor, and design 
a local training plan. The Facilitators will then return to 
class where key training plans will .be presented and evaluated. 

PART A 

1.0 INTRODUCTION 

1.1 The student will understand the definition of key 
terms and the legal basis for cultural awareness 
training. 

1.1.1 The student will identify the definition of 
key cultural awareness terms. 

1.1.2 

A. Culture 
B. Cultural Awareness 
c. Cultural Literacy 
D. Cultural Diversity 

The student will identify the legal basis for 
cultural. awareness training. 

A. 
B. 
c. 

D. 
E. 

us Constitution 
California Constitution 
California Laws 
1 . Ralph Civil Rights Act 
2 . Bains Civil Rights Act 
3 • SB 2680 
City/County Policy 
Agency Policy/Value Statement 

' ,. 



1.2 The student will understand the need to treat all 
people with dignity and respect. 

1. 2. 1 The student will identify the importance of 
treating all people with dignity and respect. 

A. Golden Rule 
B .. Law Enforcement Ethics 
C. Right Thing To Do 
D. Safer and Easier for Officer 

2.0 ELEMENTS OF CULTURES 

2.1 The student will understand elements common to all 
cultures and the complexity of those elements. 

2. 1.1 

2. 1. 2 

The student will identify components of 
cultural that will minimally include: 

A. History 
1. Geography 
2. Intercultural dynamics 

a. Past 
b. Present 

3. Gender dynamics 
B. Customs 

1. Art 
2. Music 
3. Food 
4. Ceremony 
5. Family 

C. Religion 
1. Practices 
2. Dress 

D. Values 
1. Biases 

E. Language 
1; Slang 
2. Trigger words 

F. Law Enforcement 
1. Attitudes toward law enforcement in 

native country 
2. Attitudes toward California law 

enforcement 

The student will understand the differences 
between generations of immigrants and types 
of immigrant and racial groups in California. 

A. 
B. 
c. 

First Generation 
Second Generation 
Third Generation 

' 
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D. Refugees 
E. Undocumented 

2.2 The student will understand the process of 
acculturation and assimilation. 

2 . 2 . 1 

2.2.2 

The student will understand the elements of 
acculturation 

A. How a culture is formed 
B. Environment 
c. Human activity 

The student will understand the elements of 
assimilation 

2.3 The student will understand the dynamics of change. 

2 . 3 . 1 The student will understand the elements of 
organizational change 

A. System readiness for change 
B. Process of change 
c. Roles in the change process 
D. Handling resistance 

3.0 IMMIGRANT AND RACIAL GROUPS IN CALIFORNIA 

3.1 The student will be familiar with the various 
immigrant and racial groups in California and their 
immigration patterns. 

3. 1. 1 

3. 1. 2 

The student will identify immigrant and 
racial groups in California, this will 
minimally include: 

A. Asian/Filipino, Pacific Islander 
B. Black/African American 
c. Hispanic - Latino-- Chicano 
D. Anglo - White 
E. American Indians/Native American 
F. Middle Eastern 
G. Eastern Europe 
H. Caribbean 

The student will identify the historical and 
projected immigration and racial patterns of 
California. 

3.2 The student will become familiar with the methodology 
of identifying immigrant and racial patterns within an 
agency jurisdiction. 

r 
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3. 2. 1 

3. 2. 2 

The student will define the immigrant and 
racial patterns within an agency's 
jurisdiction. 

The student will define the immigrant and 
racial patterns of employment within the 
agency and the city or county government of 
the agency. 

4.0 COMMUNICATIONS SKILLS 

4.1 The student will learn basic communication skills to 
effectively communicate with immigrant and racial 
groups. 

4 .1.1 

4 .1. 2 

The student will discuss personal 
communication skills. 

A. Knowledge of personal communication 
style 

B. Active listening skills 
C. Verbal and non-verbal communications 
D. Non-combative communications 

The student will identify elements of 
cultural communication. 

A. Cultural communication differences 
1. "In-group privileges" 
2. Inappropriate use by outsiders 

B. Elements of Cultural Conflict Management 

4.2 The student will learn specific communications skills 
needed in a classroom to effectively communicate with 
students. 

4. 2. 1 The students will identify various 
classroom communication skills. 

A. How to Give and Receive Information 
Without Becoming Emotionally Involved 

B. How to Take Negative Energy From a 
Student as a Request for More 
Information 

C. How to Give and Receive Effective 
Feedback 

D. Group Dynamics 
E. How to Establish Rapport With the Class 
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~ 5.0 PERCEPTION TECHNIQUES 

5.1 The student will understand the factors involved in 
developing one's perceptions, feelings, biases and 
thoughts as they relate to immigrant and racial 
differences. 

5. 1. 1 

5 .1. 2 

5 .1. 3 

The student will discuss how perceptions are 
developed. 

A. Past Experiences 
B. Maturity 
C. Mental Condition 
D. Emotional Involvement 
E. Physical Condition 
F. Environmental Conditions Present 
G. Training 
H. Cultural and Ethnic Background 
I. Personal Prejudices and Biases 

The student will explain an analysis of the 
development of self-cultural perception. 

A. 

B. 

Understanding the Development of One's 
Culture 
How to Put a Professional Face on 
Personal Culture 

The student will explain why perceptions are 
neither right nor wrong. 

A. One's Perception is One's Reality 
B. Others• Perception is Their Reality 

6·. 0 CULTURAL EXPERIENCES 

6.1 The student will understand the benefits of 
experiencing direct and simulated interaction with 
various immigrant and racial groups in the community. 

6 .1. 1 

6. 1. 2 

The student will identify the benefits of 
personal interaction with representatives of 
immigrant and racial groups. 

The student will identify methods for 
interaction and simulation with immigrant and 
racial groups. 

A. Methods for Simulation 
1. Videotapes 
2. Simulation games 
3. Computer-based training 
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B. 
4. Interactive videodisc 
Methods for Interaction 

7.0 HATE CRIMES AS THEY RELATE TO IMMIGRANT AND RACIAL GROUPS 

7.1 The student will understand the potential for immigrant 
and racial groups to be victims of hate crimes. 

7 0 1. 1 

7 .1. 2 

The student will identify reason why 
immigrant and race groups are targets for 
hate crime. 

A. Perceived threats 
B. Stereotyping 

The student will identify special 
considerations for the investigation of hate 
crimes. 

A. Observations (appearance, clothing, 
language, ethnicity of victim and 
perpetrator, non-verbal behavior) 

B. Body Language 
C. Community Dynamics 
D. Circumstances 
E. Neighborhood - Turf 

7.2 The student will learn of current legal issues 
concerning hate crime. 

7.2.1 

7.2.2 

The student will identify and discuss current 
case law concerning hate crime. 

The student will discuss new laws concerning 
hate crimes. 

8.0 COMMUNITY SURVEYING 

8.1 The student will understand methods for gathering 
information about immigrant and racial groups in the 
community and how to develop a Cultural Awareness Needs 
Assessment. 

8 .1. 1 The student will identify organizations and 
institutions in the agency jurisdictions that 
could be used to develop a Cultural Awareness 
Needs Assessment and as training resource. 

A. Organizations That Exist in the 
Community 
1. Community organizations 

I r 



8.1.2 

8.1.3 

2. Human relations commissions and 
associations 

3. Religious organizations 
B. Business Community 

1. Chambers of commerce 
2. Labor unions 
3. Trade associations 

C. Units of Government 
1. Public and private schools 

a. Local school districts 
1) District offices for 

demographics 
2) Local schools for 

diversity activities 
b. Universities 

1) Research and data 
resources 

2) Faculty and students as 
resources 

2. Planning departments 
3. Public information officers 
4. Bureau of Census 
5. Recreation departments 
6. Bureau of Indian Affairs 

The student will identify the methods of 
developing a Cultural Awareness Needs 
Assessment. 

A. Agency 
1. Survey agency employees to identify 

local training needs 
B. Community 

1. Community's perceptions of law 
enforcement 

2. Development of community support 
for training . 

c. Survey Methodology 
1. How to develop community 

role/expectations 
2. Survey development 
3. Interview techniques (key person, 

round table, focus groups, 
telephone) 

D. Development and Use of Community 
Training Mentor 

The student will describe the benefits to the 
community for participation with the agency 
training program. 

A. Increase safety for neighborhoods 



B. Improved communications with law 
enforcement 

9.0 COMMUNITY TRAINING MENTORS 

9.1 The student will understand the criteria for the 
selection of a Community Training Mentor. 

9. 1. 1 The student will describe the criteria for 
the selection of a Community Training Mentor 
including: 

A. Formal community leaders 
B. Informal community leaders 
C. Prior experience working with law 

enforcement agency 
D. Prior training experiences 

10.0 TRAINING OF COMMUNITY TRAINING MENTORS 

10.1 The student will learn the elements of a training 
process for the Community Training Mentors from 
immigrant and racial communities. 

10. 1. 1 The student will identify training elements 
needed for the Community Training Mentor. 

A. Agency familiarization 
B. Agency policy (cultural awareness, 

affirmative action, values) · 
c. Based on background knowledge of 

Community Training Mentors, those 
portions of Phase II that are needed. 

D. Agency Training Plan 
E. Communications skills 
F. Instructional strategies and resources 

11.0 AGENCY CULTURAL AWARENESS TRAINING PLAN 

11.1 The student will understand the need for a Cultural 
Awareness Training Plan and how its various components 
relate to all immigrant and racial groups. 

11.1.1 The student will identify the following as 
minimum components of a Cultural Awareness 
Training Plan: 

A. Agency policy/value statement 
B. Principles of perception 
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11.1.1 The student will identify the following sub­
components for Cultural Awareness Training 
Plan. 

A. Elements of culture 
1. History 
2. Customs 
3. Religion 
4. Values 
5. Language 
6. Attitudes toward law enforcement 

B. Differences between generations and 
types of immigrant and racial groups 
1. First, second, and third generation 

immigrants 
2. Refugees 
3. Undocumented immigrants 

c. Patterns of immigration and racial 
employment in the agency and local 
government 

D. Demography within the agency 
jurisdiction 

11.2 The student will understand the need for personal 
communication skills and cultural communications to be 
included in the Cultural Awareness Training Plan: 

11.2.1 

11. 2., 2 

The student will identify personal 
communication skills. 

A. Knowledge of personal communication 
style 

B. Active listening skills 
c. Verbal and non-verbal communications 
D. Non-combative communications 

The student will identify elements of 
cultural communication. 

A. Cultural communication differences 
1. "In-group privileges" 
2. Inappropriate use by outsiders 

B. Elements of cultural conflict 
management 

11.3 The student will understand issues impacting agency 
cultural awareness training. 

11.3.1 The student will describe the following 
issues that coul.d impact agency cultural 
awareness training. 

A. Support of agency executive as expressed 



by agency policy/value statement 
B. Political influence of minority groups 
c. Percentage of police.contacts where 

cultural diversity is a factor 
D. Minority employee associations and their 

ability to influence agency policy 
E. Agency history in dealing with immigrant 

and racial groups 
F. Level of resistance to cultural 

awareness training likely to be 
encountered within the agency at various 
levels of the organization 

11.4 The student will identify methods to evaluate an agency 
Cultural Awareness Training Plan. 

11.4.1 

11.4.2 

The student will identify major components 
that could be used for evaluation of the 
agency Cultural Awareness Training Program. 

A. Discourtesy Complaints 
B. Lawsuits 
C. Minority Recruiting 
D. EEO Complaints 
E. Officer Safety 

The student will identify evaluation methods. 

A. Time Series Comparison 
B. Key Person Interviews 
C. Survey Questionnaires 

12.0 INSTRUCTIONAL STRATEGIES 

12.1 The student will understand various instructional 
strategies. 

12.1.1 The student will discuss the value of the · 
following instructional strategies. 

A. Scenarios 
B. Simulation Games 
C. Direct Experiences 

1. Expert panel 
2. Field trip 
3. Use of minority officer 

D. Multi-media 
E. Computer-based Training 
F. Interactive video 
G. Lecture 



13.0 INTRODUCTION TO RESOURCES 

13.1 The student will become familiar with human and 
physical resources available for cultural awareness 
training. 

13. 1.1 The student will identify human and physical 
resources available for cultural awareness 
training. 

·A. Human Resources (annotated list of 
professionals available in California) 

B. Physical Resources (bibliography of 
videos, books, newsletters, and other 
materials available in California) 

C. Local community resou·rces 

PART B 

14.0 APPLICATION OF TRAINING 

14.1 The student will develop a Cultural Awareness Needs 
Asse.ssment (8.1). 

14.2 The student, working with the executive, will select 
Community Training Mentor(s) (9.0). 

14.3 The student will train the Community Training 
Mentor(s)(10.0). 

14.4 The student will develop an agency cultural awareness 
training plan (11.0). 

15.0 PRESENTATION OF CULTURAL AWARENESS TRAINING PLANS 

Selected training plans will be presented to the 
used as a basis for discussion. Plans will be chosen 
demonstrate major components of the planning process. 

class and 
to 



ATTACHMENT E 

CULTURAL AWARENESS TRAINING GUIDELINES 

These guidelines consist of eight recommendations for law 
enforcement agencies to consider when designing their cultural 
awareness training plans. The suggestions will assist local 
agency executives and their cultural awareness training 
coordinators in the development of their training by highlighting 
conditions that need to be met for appropriate training to take 
place. The guidelines follow the principles that shaped the 
Cultural Awareness Training Program. 

GUIDELINE tl: THE LAW ENFORCEMENT EXECUTIVE SHOULD ASSESS THE 
DEPARTMENT'S CULTURAL AWARENESS CONDITION. The 
executive needs to conduct an assessment of the 
condition of the law enforcement agency. Before 
initiating such an assessment it would be useful 
for the executive to closely reflect on their 
personal perspective about cultural diversity and 
their own communication style both within the 
organization and with the community. 

A. Determine the need for the development or 
revision of the agency policy/value statement 
relative to cultural diversity, including 
workplace and community. 

B. Review all training received by ALL agency 
personnel concerning cultural awareness, 
human relations, race relations and 
communication skills. 

C. Review cultural diversity indicators such as 
rudeness complaints by immigrant and racial 
groups, lawsuits brought by immigrant and 
racial members of the community~ EEO 
complaints within the agency, and complaints 
by minority employee groups. 

D. Involving top management of the agency, 
develop an action plan to meet the needs as 
determined by A, B and C. 

GUIDELINE #2: THE LAW ENFORCEMENT EXECUTIVE SHOULD CONSIDER THE 
NEED FOR TRAINING SUPERVISORS IN TECHNIQUES OF 
MANAGING AND SUPERVISING A DIVERSE WORKFORCE. As 
law enforcement agencies more and more reflect the 
ethnic diversity that exists in our communities it 



is important to provide supervision and management 
techniques appropriate to this diverse workforce. 

GUIDELINE #3: THE LAW ENFORCEMENT EXECUTIVE SHOULD APPOINT AN 
AGENCY CULTURAL AWARENESS FACILITATOR. (CAF) The 
law enforcement executive should have one officer 
who has the responsibility to monitor. the need for 
cultural awareness training and the skills to work 
with the .community and the agency to. provide such 
training. 

A. Candidate should have good interpersonal 
communication skills, a strong sense of 
personal identity and demonstrated 
professional growth. 

B. Other considerations for the CAF include 
voluntary participation in cross cultural 
activities, cross cultural communication 
experience, self confidence, training 
experience, respect with the organization and 
community, demonstrated concern for others. 

GUIDELINE #4: THE CULTURAL AWARENESS FACILITATOR SHOULD RECEIVE 
INSTRUCTION IN CULTURAL AWARENESS TRAINING 
PROCEDURES. These procedures should include: 

A. Elements of Cultures 

1) Components of culture 

2) Process of acculturation and 
assimilation. 

3) The dynamics of cultural change 

B. Immigrant and Racial Groups in California 

1) Immigration and racial patterns in 
California 

2) How to determine immigration and racial 
patterns within their agency 
jurisdiction 

c. Communications Skills 

1) Personal communication skills 

2) Classroom communication skills 



D. Perception Techniques 

l) The factors involved in developing one's 
perception, feelings, biases and 
thoughts as they relate to immigrant and 
racial differences. 

E. Cultural Experiences 

l) The benefits of experiencing direct and 
simulated interaction with various 
immigrant and racial groups in the 
community 

F. Hate Crimes As They Relate To Immigrant And 
Racial Groups 

l) Understand the potential for immigrant 
and racial groups to be victims of hate 
crimes 

2) Current legal issues concerning hate 
crimes 

G. Community Sensing 

1) Procedures for learning about immigrant 
and racial groups in the community 

2) How to develop a Cultural Awareness 
Needs Assessment 

H. Community Training Mentor (CTM) 

1) How to select a CTM 

2) How to train a CTM 

GUIDELINE #5: THE LAW ENFORCEMENT EXECUTIVE SHOULD EVALUATE THE 
NEED FOR ADDITIONAL CULTURAL AWARENESS TRAINING 
FOR LAW ENFORCEMENT AGENCY. The law enforcement 
executive and the Cultural Awareness Facilitator 
should determine, after the various assessments 
and sensing the community are complete, if there 
are any training opportunities for the agency. 

GUIDELINE #6: A TRAINING PLAN SHOULD BE DEVELOPED FOR THE LAW 
ENFORCEMENT AGENCY. If the evaluation in 
Guideline #5 indicates the need. for additional 
training, the training plan should include, but 
not be limited to, the following contents: 



A. Agency policy/value statement 

B. Principles of perception 

c. Elements of culture 

D. Demography·within the agency jurisdiction 

E. Patterns of immigration and racial employment 
in the law enforcement agency and local 
government 

F. Communication skills 

1) Personal communication skills including 
active listening and tactical 
communications 

. 2) Cultural communications including "in­
group privileges" and cultural conflict 
management· 

GUIDELINE #7: CONSIDERATION SHOULD BE GIVEN TO VARIOUS TYPES OF 
TRAINING DELIVERY POINTS. Consideration should be 
given to the placement of training at the 
following points within the organization: 

A. Basic police academy 

1) Considerations for experiential training 
opportunities for recruit officers 

B. In-service training 

1) Roll call cultural literacy training 

3) Advanced Officer Training on cultural 
awareness 

4) Supervisory and Management training on 
diversity in the workplace 

5) In-service training for non-sworn 
p~rsonal on cultural awareness and 
literacy 

6) Executive staff seminars on cultural 
diversity in the workplace and agency 
policy/value statements 



GUIDELINE #8: AN EVALUATION SHOULD BE DEVELOPED FOR THE AGENCY 
TRAINING PLAN. An evaluation component for the 
training program should be included during the 
design phase of the training plan. 

A. The agency and community assessment studies 
could provide baseline data. Discourtesy 
complaints, lawsuits, minority recruiting, 
EEO complaints and officer safety issues 
could be considered as indicators. 

B. Evaluation techniques that could be 
considered include time series comparisons, 
key person interviews and survey 
questionnaires of the community and agency 
employees. 
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ISSUE _ 

This is a report to the commission outlining the action taken by POST in 
response to AB 2306 of 1990 to implement training for peace officers on 
methods of gang and drug law enforcement. 

BACKGROUND 

On July 18, 1990, AB 2306 (Calderon) was chaptered, amending 13519.5 PC, 
(See Attachment A) to require the Commission on POST to implement a 
course or courses of instruction to provide training to the appropriate 
peace officers on methods of gang and drug law enforcement. The 
training was to be implemented on or before July 1, 1991. The intent of 
the regulation is to ensure availability of the training. There is no 
requirement that specific courses be completed by the officers. 

ANALYSIS 

Prior to the final passage of AB 2306, POST began reviewing all existing 
gang training in the Basic course. As a result, seven new performance 
objectives were added to the curriculum effective September 1989. (See 
Attachment B) . The drug portion of the Basic Course was also reviewed 
and found to be up-to-date and relevant by an advisory committee of 
subject.matter experts. 

POST convened an additional advisory committee (See Attachment C) to 
review the existing in-service gang training to insure currency and to 
evaluate the need for expanded training. The four existing gang 
training courses were updated and a standardized curriculum adopted. A 
new 24-hour "Training for Trainers" course was designed and adopted 
which is intended to create a cadre of subject matter experts to provide 
local training via the Advanced Officer Course or stand-alone in-service 
modules (See Attachment D). 

Gang and drug law enforcement training as subjects in advanced officer 
and modular courses has increased substantially in recent years. POST 
presently has eight gang courses certified and 36 drug courses 
certified. The Narcotic Investigation Course, an 80-hour course, was 
recently standardized and updated as part of the POST Institute of 
Criminal Investigation. 

• 



With this outline of action taken to implement training on methods of 
gang and drug law enforcement, it is proposed that notification be made 
to the now Senator Calderon of compliance by POST to AB 2306. 

RECOMMENDATION 

Approve notification of Senator Calderon that appropriate action has 
been taken by POST to meet the requirements of AB 2306 concerning 
implementing gang and drug training for law enforcement. 

• 



• .~ ... mbly Bill No. 2J06 

CH.\PTER 333 

:\n act to amend Sections 13510. 13522. and 13.52.5 of, and to • 
Section 13Sl9.S to, the Penal Code, relating to public safety. 

[.-\pproved bv Gov~mor Julv 18, 1990. File-d with 
Seeretao- of State July 18. 1990.1 

I...ECISLATtVE COU:SSEL'S OICEST 

:\8 2306. Calderon. Public safety. 
Existing law requires the Commission on Peace Officer Standa 

and Training to develop courses for the trainin~ of peace offic. 
This bill wouid require the commission to implement a course 

courses of instruction to provide ongoin- training to the appropri 
peace officers on methods of g..ng and drug law enforcement. 

E:cistmg law requires the Commimon on Peace Officer Standa 
:.md Trainin~ to establish and enforce minimum standards relatin1 
peace officer members of specified entities. and to public sa£ 
dispatchers of specified entities. 

This bill would extend those provisions to joint powers aa:enc 
Under eostinalaw. any entity that desires to receive state ud fr 

the Peace Officer's Training Fund shall make applicabon to 
commission for the aid. and reqwres that the initial applicabon 
accomparued by a copy of an ordinance. or in the case of 
University of CalifonUa and the California State University b 
resolution, adopted by its goveminJI body providing that it • 
adhere to the standards for recruitment and trairung established 
the commission. 

This bill would permit the original application of an aqency t 
is not authorized to- li.Ct by ordinance to be accompanied b: 
resolution. 

A The Pft'ple of the State of Caldomia do enact as follows: 

'1111!1!1" SECI10N I. Section 13510 of the Penal Code is amended tore 
·· 13510. (a) for the purpoSe of raising the level of competenc:t 

• t• "!' 

local law enforcement offic:ers. the commission shall adopt, and n: 
from time to time amend. rules establishing minimum standa 
relating to physical. mental. and moral fitnesa. which shall govern 
recruitment of any city police officers. peace officer memben t 
county sheriff's office, manbals or deputy marshall of a munic:i 
coW't, reserve offieen as defined in subdivision (a) of Section &l 
policemen of a district authorized by statute to maintain a pol 
department. peace officer members of a police deparnnent opera 
by a jomt powen agency established by Article l 1 commencing ~ 
Section 6500) of Chapter 5 of Division 7 of Title 1 of the Governm 

ATT.mn!ENT A 

Ch. 333 -2-

Code, regularly employed and paid inspectors and lnvesti1Jators of a 
district attorney's office as defined ln Section 830.1 who conduct 
criminal investigations. or peace officer memben of a district. in any 
city, county, city and county, or district receiving state aid pursuant 
to this chapter. and shall adopt. and may, from time to tune amend. 
rules establishing minimum standards for trainint of city police 
officers. peace officer memben of county sherifFs offices. marshals 
or deputy marshals of a municipal court, reserve officen as defined 
in subdivision (a) of Section 830.6. policemen of a distriCt authorized 
by statute to maintain a police department. peace officer men;aben 
of a police department operated_ by a joint powen agency established 
by Article 1 (commencing Wlth Section 6.500) of Chapter 5 of 
Division 7 of Title 1 of the Government Code. regularly employed 
and paid inspectors and investigaton of a district attorney's office as 
deftned in Section 830.1 who conduct criminal investigations. and 
peace officer members of a district which shall apply to those citie:'­
counties. cities and counties, and districts receiving state aid 
pW'S\Wlt to this chapter. Those rules shall be adopted and amended 
pursuaut to Chapter J.S (commencing wath Section 11340) of Part 1. 
of Division 3 of Title 2 of the Government Code. 

(b) The commission shall conduct research concerning 
job-related educational standards ~ job:'related se~tion 
standards. to include vision. hearing. physical ability. and emotional 
stability. Job-related standartb which are supported by this research 
shall be odopted by the coiDIIWiion pnor to January 1.1985. ami shill 
apply to thoM peace olllcer classm identilled in subdlvisioa (a). The 
commislioo shill consult with loc:al entities duriq the conducting of 
related .-arch into job-related selection stanclards. 

(c) For .the purpose of raising the level of competenCe of local 
public safety dispatchen. the commission shill odopt, ami may. from 
time to time amend. rules establishing minimum standards relating 
to the recruitment and training of loc:al public safety dispatcben 
having a pr;mary responsibility for providing clispatchingservices for 
local law enforcement agencies deseribed in subdivision (a), which 
standards shall apply to those cities. COWltiet. cities and counties. and 
districts receiving state aid pursuant to this chapter. These standards 
shall also apply to consolidated dispatch centen operated by an 
lndependent public jolnt powers agency established pursu~t. to 
Article 1 (commencing with Section 6.500) of Chapter 5 of D1VU1on 
7 of Title 1 of the Government Code when providing dispatch 
services to the law enforcement personnel listed in subdivision (a). 
Those rules shill be adopted and amended pursuant to Chapter 3.5 
(commencing with Section 11340) of Part I of Division 3 of Title 2 
of the Government Code. As used in this section. "primary 
responsibility'' refen to the performance of law enforcement 
dispatching duties for a minimwn of 50 percent of the time worked 
within a pay penod. 

(d) Nothing in this section shall prohibit a loc:al agency from 

..... 



-3- Ch. 3:13 

establishing selection and training stanc:lards which exceed the 
minimum standards established by the conuniJsion. 

SEC. 2. Section 13.519.3 i.s added to the Penal Code, to reacL 
13.519.5. The commission shall, on or before July I, 1991, 

implement a course or courses of instruction to provide ongoing 
training to the appropriate peace officers on methods of gang and 
drug law enforcement. 

SEC. 3. Section 13.522 of the Penal Code i.s amended to read, 
1J522. Any city, county, city aDd cOunty, or district which desires 

to receive state aid pursuant to this chapter shall make application 
to the commission for the aiel. The initial application shall be 
accompanied by a certified copy of an ordinance, or in the cue of the 
University of California. the California State University, and agencies 
not authorized to act by ordinance, by a resolution, adopted by its 
governing body providing that while receiVing any state aid 
pursuant to this chapter, the city, county, city and county, or district 
will adhere to the stanc:iards for recruitment and training established 
by the commission. The application shall contain any information the 
commission may request. 

SEC. 4. Section 13.525 of the Penal CoCie i.s amended to reacL 
13525. Any ci~, county, city and county, district, or joint powen 

agency which desires to receive state aid pursuant to this chapter for 
the training of regularly employed and paid local public safety 
di.spatchen, u described in subdivision (c) of Section 13.510, shall 
include that request for aid in its application to the commission 
pursuant to SectioJU 13.522 and 13.523. 

0 
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ATTACHMENT B 

.--------- Commission on Peace Omcer Standards and Training --------..... 

8.50.0 GANG AWARENESS 

80% 
2 

70% 
2 

70% 
2 

80% 
2 

80% 
2 

KD38 Learning Goal: The student will understand the characteristics 
and importance of recognizing gangs as they apply to officer 
safety and investigation of criminal activity. (9-1-89) 

PERFORMANCE OBJECTIVES 

8.50.1 

8.50.2 

8.50.3 

8.50.4 

8.50.5 

The student will identify the following types of gangs 
which represent law enforcement concerns: (9-1-89) 

A. Street gangs 
B. Motorcycle gangs 
C. Prison gangs 
D. Cult/ritualistic gangs 

The student will identify the following primary reasons 
for gang membership: (9-1-89) 

A. Peer pressure 
B. Common interest 
C. Protection/safety 

The student will identify the following characteristics 
which are common to most gangs: (9-1-89) 

A. Cohesiveness 
B. Code of silence 
C. Rivalries 
D. Revenge 

The student will identify the following methods which 
gangs use to distinguish their members from members of 
other gangs. (9-1-89) 

A. Tattoos 
B. Attire and accessories 
C. Use of monikers 
D. Use of hand signs 

The student will identify the following gang graffiti 
factors as significant to law enforcement operations: 

(9-1-89) 

A. Identifying individuals and/or a specific gang 
B. Identifying gang boundaries 
C. Indications of pending and/or past gang conflicts 
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80% 
2 

8.50.6 The student will identify the following types of 
criminal activities as those commonly engaged in by 
gangs: (9-1-89) 

A. Sale and use of narcotics 
B. Physical violence 
C: Auto theft/burglary from vehicles. 

70% 8.50.7. The student will identify law enforcement methods used 
2 to reduce gang activity. These include: (9-1-89) 

A. Identification of gang activity 
B. Coordination with allied agencies 
C. Reduction of the opportunity for criminal 

activities 
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ATTACHMENT C 

STREET GANG ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

Sergeant Ernest Owen 
Sacramento County Sheriff's Dept. 
Main Jall 
651 I Street 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
(916} 455-5310 

Sergeant Scott Reese 
California Highway Patrol 
2555 First Avenue 
Sacramento, CA 95818 
{916} 445-0752 

Lucy Quarry, G.I.C. 
California Youth Authority 
3001 Ramona Avenue 
Sacramento, CA 95826 
(916} 739-2067 

Sergeant Al Lerche 
Alameda County Sheriff's ·Dept • 
15001 Foothill Boulevard 
San Leandro, CA 94578 
(415} 667-3653 

Officer Guy Bernardo 
San Jose Police Department 
201 West Mission Street 
San Jose, CA 95110 
{408} 277-4345 

Investigator Tom Baxter 
Inglewood Police Department 
#1 Manchester 
P.O. Box 6500 
Inglewood, CA 90301 
(213) 412-5337 

Sergeant Ignatius Chinn 
Oakland Police Department 
455 7th Street, Room 232 
Oakland, CA 94607 
(415} 273-3951 
(415} 430-4899 

Detective Bertrum Sorenson 
Metro G.V.S./Gang Investigations 
Long Beach Police Department 
400 West Broadway 
Long Beach, CA 90802 · 
(213) 420-3108 Office 
(213) 420-6409 Desk Phone 

Lieutenant Tony Argott 
Men's Central Jail 
Los Angeles County Sheriff's Dept. 
441 Bauchet 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
(213} 974-4916 

Detective Robb Hurt 
San Diego Police Department 
Training & Development Division 
1401 Broadway 
San Diego, CA 92101 
(619) 531-2626 

Senior Investigator Richard W. Pena 
Buena Park Police Department 
6650 Beach Boulevard 
Buena Park, CA 90622 
(714} 521-9352, Ext 158 

Sergeant Anthony Coultress 
San Joaquin County Sheriff's Dept.· 
222 E. Weber Avenue 
P.O. Box 201058 
Stockton, CA 95201 
(209} 944-2141 

Sergeant Daniel Foley 
Intelligence/Gang Task Force 
San Francisco Police Department 
850 Bryant Street 
San Francisco, CA 94103 
(415} 553-9081 

Detective Sergeant Robert Jackson 
Los Angeles Police Department 
150 N. Los Angeles Street 
P .0. Box 30158 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
(213} 458-2501 



David Talford, Senior Investigator 
Riverside Co. District Attorney's 

Office 
Juvenile Court Building 
9991 County Farm Road, #200 
Riverside, CA 92503 
(714) 358-4140 

Sergeant John Powell 
Career Criminal Detail 
San Bernadino County Sheriff's Dept. 

· 655 East 3rd Street 
San Bernadino, CA 92415 
(714) 387-3544 

Lieutenant Carlos Mestas 
Fresno County Sheriff's Department 
Area 2 
5717 E. Shields Avenue 
Fresno, CA 93727 
(209) 292-1126 

Deputy Ed Lupo 
Lompoc Sub Station 
Santa Barbara Co. Sheriff's 

Department 
751 Burton Mesa Road 
Lompoc, CA 93436 
(805) 737-7737 (W) 
(805) 736-6481 (H) 

Sergeant Wesley McBride 
Juvenile Operations Bureau 
Los Angeles County Sheriff's 
Department 
11515 So. Colima Road 
Whittier, CA 90604 
(213) 946-7916 

Jerry Marynik 
DOJ Administrator I 
Bureau of Organized Crime & 

Criminal Intelligence 
P.O. Box 903357 
Sacramento, CA 94203-3570 
(916) 739-5678 

Rev: 4-3-90 
GANGADV.ROS 

Donna J. Waldrop 
Advanced Training Center 
Department of Justice 
4949 Broadway 
Sacramento, CA 95820 
(916) 739-5202 

•• 

•• 
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Exp.anded Course Outline 
A 24-Hour Train-the-Trainer 

Gang Awareness Course 

OBJECTIVES : 

The student will be able to instruct law enforcement personnel on 
the history, characteristics, structure and dynamics of street 
gang members and their associates. 

The student will be familiar with specific attributes of groups 
such as: 

Black Street Gangs 
Hispanic Gangs 
Asian Gangs 
Prison Gangs 
Outlaw Motorcycle Gangs 

The student will be able to demonstrate the application of the . 
knowledge on gang awareness to enhance officer safety. 

I. 

· TRAIN-THB-TRAINBR 
GANG AWARENESS COURSE 

Introduction and Overview 

A. History of Gang 

1. Street Gangs 
2. Asian Gangs 
3. Outlaw Motorcycle Gangs 
4. Skinheads 
5. ·Prison Gangs 

B. Gang Dynamics 

1. Structure and characteristics 
2. Gang Sociology 

C. Problems Today 

1. Criminal Activity 
2. Drugs 
3. Mobility 
4. Officer Safety 
5. Lack of complete Documentation 
6. Counterintelligence 



II. 

Commission on Peace Omcer Standards and Training 

Street Gangs 

A. 

B. 

Cripe and Bloods 

1. Identification characteristics 
a. Predominate color worn 
b. Clothing 
c. Gang Jargon/slang 
d. Graffiti 

(1) Handsigns_ 
(2) etc. 

e. Nicknames 
f. Profiling of gang members 
g. Gang identity/recognition 
h. Organization and structure 

2. Areas of operation/local group 
3. Criminal Activities 

a. Gang violence 
(1) Drive-by shootings 
(2) Weapons 
(3) Enforcement 
(4) Rivalries 
(5) Revenge 
(6) Witness Intimidation 

b. Drugs 
(1) Sales 

(a) Street corners 
(b) Rock houses 
(c) Apartments 
(d) Hotels/motels 

(2) Trafficking 
(a) Cellular phones/pager 
(b) Multiple forms of transportation 
(c) Caravaning 
(d) Intra-/interstate implications 

c. Other criminal activities 
(1) Jewelry store robberies 
(2) Auto and truck theft 
(3) Weapons thefts and sales 
(4) Witness intimidation 

Hispanic Gangs (Mexican Gangs) 

1. 

2. 

Identification Characteristics 
a. Territorial 

(1) State 
(2) Local 

b. Graffiti 
c. Handsigns 
d. Monikers 
e. Tattoos 
f. Clothing 
g. Calo - Gang Jargon 
Structure 
a. Traditional 

2 

' . 

j 
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b. Allegiance/protection 
c. Pride 
d. Cliques 

3.. Criminal Activities 
a. Substance Abuse 

(1) Alcohol/Marijuana 
(2) PCP 
(3) Heroin 
(4) 381 P.C. (Inhaling Glue) 
(5) Crack/cocaine 

b. Gang Violence 
(1) Drive-by shootings 
(2) Weapons 
(3) Vendetta. 
(4) Rivalries 
(5) Witness Intimidation 

c. Other Criminal Activities 
(1) Auto Thefts 
(2) Burgla.ries 
(3) Robberies 

III. Asian Gangs 

A. Chinese Gangs 

1. 

2. 

3. 

Organized Structure 
a. Big Brother 
b. Little Brother 
c. Kids 
Criminal Activities 
a. Gambling 
b. Loan Sharking 
c. Extortion 
d. Importation of Heroin 
e. Alien Smuggling 
f. Prostitution 
g. Bookma.king 
h. Residential Robberies 
i . Drug Abuse 
Triads 
a. Historical development 
b. Crimina.! syndicates 

(1) Traditional structure of a. triad 
(2) Recruitment 
(3) Ritua.l and ceremonies 

c. Hong Kong 
(1) Tria.d in Hong Kong-crime connections in 

the US 
(2) 1997 exodus of Tria.d members to the US 
(3) US immigration policy 

d. Taiwan's United Bamboo 
e. Na.rcotics trafficking 
f. Tria.d in the US 
g. Triad in California 

(1) Organized crime activities 

3 

... ;. 
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4. 

(2) National and international crime 
connections 

(3) Wah Ching's gambling 
Ethnic Chinese youths from South East Asia 
involved in criminal activities 
a. Organized Structure 
b. Criminal Activities 

(1) Ruthless 
(2) Medical Fraud 
(3) Insurance Fraud 
(4) Residential Robberies 
(5) Business Robberies 
(6) Car Theft. 
(7) Extortion 

B. Vietnamese, Cambodians, Laotions, and Hmong. 

1. Cultural Differences 
2. Organized Structure 
3. Assimilation with established American street 

4. 

5. 

6. 

gangs 
Language problems 
a. Interpretation 
b. Translation 
Police problems 
a. Name reversal 
b. Means of basic communication 
Criminal Activities 
a. Generally commit their crimes against 

other Asians/Oriental 
b. Residential Robberies 
c. Business Robberies 
d. Extortion 
e. Illegal currency transactions 
f. Murder 
g. Weapons possession 
h. Protection rackets 
i. Assaults 
j. Witness intimidation 
k. Auto theft 

C. Koreans 

1. Organized Structure 
2. Criminal Activities 

a. Within Korean community 
b. Extortion 
c. Residential Robberies 
d. Business Robberies 

D. Narcotics use and trafficking 

Narcotic smuggling 
a. Golden Triangle 

(1) Opium and Morphine 
(a) Production,· cultivation, 

4 
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. laboratories/refineries, processing 
(b) Logistics and export to the US 
(c) Smuggling of Southeast Asian 

heroin to the US 
b. Hong Kong 

(1) Heroin laboratories 
(2) Major international drug market 

c) Hmong 
(1) Opium production/smuggling 
(2) Methods of opium concealment 
(3) Mail routing to the US 

E. Organized crime groups 

1. National and international crime connections 
2 . Street Gang 

F. US Indochinese Refuge Resettlement Program and Policy 

G. Demographics and mobility of gang members 

H. Profiling gang members 

IV. Outlaw Motorcycle Gangs 

A. Hells Angels 

2. 

Very Structured 
a. Local chapters 
b. National organization 
c. International connections 
d. Hierarchy of chapter officers 
Criminal activities 
a. Manufacture and distribution of 

methamphetamine 
b. Auto theft 
c. Chop shops 
d. Witness intimidation 
e. Contract murders 
f. Revenge murders, both within and outside of 

the club 
g. Firearms and explosives 
h. Business infiltration 
i. Money laundering 

B. Other outlaw motorcycle gangs 

1. Vagos 
2. Bandidos 
3. Hessians 

C. Lifestyle 

1. 
2. 

Gang "colors" 
Tattoos 

5 
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3. 
4. 
5. 

Motorcyc'!es 
Clubhouses 
Women's role -~ male dominance 

D. Gangs allies, enemies, and counter-intelligence 
operations 

1. Local, national, ·international connections 
2. White supremacist philosophy 
3. Cou~ter-intelligence operations 

E. Run Enforcement 

1. Tactical operations 
2. Officer safety 

V. Skinheads 

A. Unorganized/relatively small in numbers 

1. Young whites . 
a.. Shaven heads or extremely short haircuts 
b. Involved with heavy metal rock bands 
c. Dress style 

2. 
d. Tattoos/graffiti 

·. Philosophy 
---·--- - --:----~ 

3. 

4. 

a.. .Hatred for Jews, Blacks, and Homosexuals 
(1) Recruitment into white supremacist and 

separatist organization 
(a.) Aryan Nation 
(b) White Aryan Resistance 
(c) White Student Union/Aryan Youth 

Movement 
(d) Ku Klux Klan 

(2) Li tera.ture 
Criminal activities 

·.a.. Vandalism 
b. Robbery . 
c. Grand Theft Auto 
d. False imprisonment 
e. Possession of illegal weapons 
f. Possession of explosives 
g. Battery 
h. Assault 
i. Assault with a. deadly weapon 
j. Conspiracy to commit murder 
k. Murder 
1. Thrill killings 
Propensity for violence/may become organized 

VI. Prison Gangs 

A. Introduction 

1. Evolution 

6 
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. 2 . 

3. 
4. 
5. 
6. 
7. 
8. 
9. 

10. 

Organizational structure/leadership (prison vs 
street) 
Recruitment 
Alliance with street gangs 
Criminal activities 
Weapons (prison vs street) 
Tattoos 
Graffiti 
Slang 
Drawings 

B. Mexican Mafia. (South) 

1. East LA or other large metropolitan area 
2. Align with the Aryan Brotherhood 
3. Sophisticated 

C; Aryan Brotherhood 

1 . Whites only 
2. Align with the Mexican Mafia (EME) 
3. Known to assault staff 

D. Nuestra Familia (North) 

1. 
2 . 
3. 
4. 

Rural areas or small towns 
Align with Black Guerrilla Family 
Appears to be disorganized since RICO 
Norteno Movement 

E. Black Guerrilla Family 

1. Blacks only , 
2. Align with Nuestra Familia 
3. Most radical/philosophical background/political 

factors 
4. Known to assault staff 

F. Others 

1. Crips/Consolidated Cripe Organization 
2. Bloods/United Bloods Nation 
3. Texas Syndicate 
4. Vanguards 

VII. Crime prevention Programs 

VIII.Specia.lized prosecution 

A. Gang prosecution versus individual predatory. crimes 

IX. Reasons for documenting all contacts with, known or 
suspected gang members 
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A. Identify gang problems 

1. Members 
2. Associates 
3. 

B. Solve crimes 

1. Members 
2. · Associates 
3. Vehicles 
4. Turf 

C. Successful prosecution 

1. Use of information or evidence that may otherwise 
not be used. 

2. Use of Special Prosecutor 
3. Revocation of parole or probation 

D. Special Laws 

1. 467 P.C. (Intent to commit 
2. 182 P.C. (Conspiracy) 
3. 32 P .C. (Accessory) 

great bodily harm) 

E. Methods 

1. Field Interrogation 
2. Crime Reports 
3. Arrest Reports 
4. Photos 

a. Line-up quality 
b. Depicting tattoos 
c. graffiti 

5. Probation Report 
6. Written Intelligence reports 

X. Resources 

A. GREAT (Gang Reporting, Evaluation and Tracking) 

B. OSS (Operation Safe Street) 

C. CRASH (Community Resources Against Street Hoodlums) 

D. SANE (Substance Abuse and Narcotics Education) 

E. DARE (Drug Abuse Resistance Education) 

F. BOCCI (Bureau Of Organized Crime, DOJ) 

G. Community based organization • 
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H. WSIN (Western States Information Network) 

I. GIN/GISU (CYA) (Gang Information Network/Gang 
Information Service Unit) 

J. PGTF (Prison Gang Task Force) 

K. Gang Investigators' Associations 

L. CDC/SSU (California Dept of Corrections/Special 
Services Unit · 

M. SMASH (San Bernardino Movement Against Street Hoodlums) 

XI. Officer Safety Considerations. 

A. Common Sense 

B. Be aware 

C. Risk assessment 

D. ·Mental attitude 

September 1989 
1GANG24HR. OUT 
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state of california Department of Justice 

MORANDUM 

From 

: POST Commissioners 

Ronald Lowenberg, Chairma 
Accreditation Committee 

Date: July 18, 1991 

Commission on Peace Officer Standards and Training 

Subject : REPORT OF THE ACCREDITATION COMMITTEE 

• 

• 

The committee met in Huntington Beach on June 19, 1991 at 10:00 
a.m. Present were myself and committee members Don Forkus 
(Advisory Committee), Ray Johnson (CPOA), Karel swanson (CPCA), 
Gary White (PORAC), and Ed Williams (CSSA). Also present were 
Deputy Director Glen Fine and Bureau Chief Mike DiMiceli. 

Visitors present were: 

Jerry Hallanger (LAPD) 
Jack Healy (CHP) 
Fran.Hickman (LAPD) 
Ed McErlain, Huntington Beach P. D . 
Ted Mertens, L. A. County Chiefs' Association 

The Committee discussed the 1989 study of accreditation and 
agreed that the present study should expand upon the program 
developed initially in 1989. 

The Committee further agreed that a stable funding source is 
necessary to support an accreditation program, and that the 
Driver Training Fund and Peace Officer Training Fund are the 
most reasonable sources of funding. 

Finally, the Committee agreed to communicate with the various 
professional and labor organizations about the accreditation 
study and to include the information gained in a model 
accreditation program. A proposal for an accreditation program 
should be included in the Commission's response to the 
Legislature on the Rodney King incident. 

Further work by the Committee will be scheduled following the 
Commission's discussion of the study at this meeting. 

Minutes of the committee meeting are included at this tab. 

The committee adjourned at 1:30 p.m • 
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POST Committee on Accreditation 
June 19, 1991 

Huntington Beach Police Departmen.+-

MINUTES 

CALL TO ORDER 

The meeting was called to order at 10:00 a.m. by Chairman Ron 
Lowenberg. 

ACCREDITATION COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

Present: Ron Lowenberg, Commissioner 
Don Forkus, Advisory Committee 
Ray Johnson, California Peace Officers' Association 
Karel swanson, California Police Chiefs' Association 
Gary White, Peace Officers Research Assoc. of Calif. 
Ed Williams, Calif. State Sheriffs' Association 

Absent: Dan Lungren, Commissioner 
Dick Moore, Commissioner 
Floyd Tidwell, commissioner 

POST staff present: 

Mike DiMiceli, Bureau Chief, Management Counseling 
services 
Glen Fine, Deputy Executive Director 

Visitors present: 

Jerry Hallanger, Los Angeles Police Department 
Jack Healy, California Highway Patrol 
Fran Hickman, Los Angeles Police Department 
Ed McErlain, Huntington Beach Police Department 
Ted Mertens, Chief, Manhattan Beach Police Department 

DISCUSSION OF 1988/89 ACCREDITATION STUPY 

Chairman Lowenberg briefly reviewed the resource material for the 
meeting and the purpose of the committee. 

Chief swanson described the 1988/89 study of accreditation. 
Members of the committee commented on the earlier work and the 
present study, from the perspective of the organization they 
represent: 

* Williams (CSSA) - concept and previous work is good. 
The original program was limited to police and 
sheriff's departments and some concern remains that to 
add other agencies will create a cumbersome program . 
Other agencies may be added after the program is 
established. 
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White (PORAC) - PORAC is interested in the concept and 
ready to reconsider support for an accrArl i t-;,t- inn 

program. 

Forkus (Advisory Committee) - support for the concept 
continues. Local agencies will need outside assistance 
to solve problems and prepare for an accreditation 
review. 

Johnson (CPOA) - current time is right for renewing a 
proposal for an accreditation program. Committee 
should be aware of continuing pressure to join the 
CALEA program and of interest in accreditation from 
other law enforcement agencies. 

DISCUSSION OF THE PRESENT STUQY 

The discussion of the present study of accreditation included the 
following points: 

* An accreditation program will require a stable funding 
source to avoid an annual debate about funding from the 
State General Fund. The Driver Training Fund and the 
POTF seem, initially, to be the most logical funding 
source. At the same time, care must be taken not to 
jeopardize POST reimbursement funding to obtain support 
for accreditation. 

* The committee should revisit the principles upon which 
the 1989 program was based. The 1989 model program was 
developed, in part, as a defensive reaction to the 
pressure to approve national accreditation. Original 
principles upon which the program was based should be 
confirmed and new principles (i.e., shared costs) 
should be examined and included in a new program, as 
appropriate. 

* Because California law enforcement remains, for the 
most part, reluctant to participate in the CALEA 
program, the committee should focus the present study 
on expanding the 1989 concept and model program. 

* A voluntary program is important, as is a mechanism to 
ensure timely participation in accreditation, 
especially as local conditions may exert pressure on an 
individual agency to become accredited. 

CONSENSUS OF THE COMHITTEE 

At the conclusion of the open discussion, the committee reached 
consensus that it should: 
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move forward with the 1989 model program, modifying it 
as necessary to reflect current principles and needs; 

report on the comntittee' s work to the organizations 
that are represented and present the reactions to a 
California accreditation program at a later meeting of 
the committee; 

develop a strategy to approach the Legislature to 
secure stable funding for the program; 

keep labor organizations (PORAC, ALADS, LAPPL, etc.) 
informed about the study and development of a proposal 
for an accreditation program; and, 

* include a proposal for an accreditation program in the 
Commission's response to the Legislature on the Rodney 
King incident. 

The Chairman will report on the committee's work at the July 
Commission meeting. Future committee meetings to continue the 
accreditation study will be announced after the Commission has 
considered the issue. 

ADJOURNMENT 

• The committee adjourned at 1:30 pm. 

\ 
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Commission on Peace Officer standards and Training 
Legislative Review committee 

Thursday, July 18, 1991, 9:00 a.m. 
Marriott Mission Valley 

Meeting Room - santa Fe 4 
San Diego, CA 

AGENDA 

Attachment 

New Bill - SB 1261 (Davis) Peace Officer 
Disqualification 

New Bill - SB 1053 (Robbins) Emergency 
Medical Service Dispatchers 

Amendments to AB 492 (Campbell) - ACR 58 
Followup: Training Technology and Facilities 

Amendments to SB 811 (Ayala) - Composition 
and Size of POST Commission 

Status of Active Legislation 

This chart indicates the current status and 
history of bills for which the Commission 
has taken positions during this legislative 
session. 

Informational Legislation 

These bills are generally outside the scope 
of the Commission's interest in taking positions 
but are being followed for their potential 
impact upon POST. The Committee may wish to 
receive a briefing on these • 

A 

B 

c 

D 

E 

F 



BILL ANALYSIS 

Peace Officer 
Disqualification 

Author 

General 

Slata of caJifomia Attachment A 
COMMISSION ON PEACE OFFICER STANDARDS AND TRAINiNG 

1601 Alhamtn Boulevard · 
Saaamenta, California 95816-7083 

1. This bill would require certain peace officers, while 
in uniform, to immediately undertake reasonable 
efforts, as defined, to restrain or arrest any other 
peace officer whom he or she observes engaging in the 
felonious use of force, as defined. This bill would 
also provide that if the peace officer fails to 

:undertake these reasonable efforts, the officer is 
guilty of official dereliction of duty, a felony. 

2. This bill would require a peace officer, having actual 
knowledge of the commission of the felonious use of 
force by another peace officer to immediatei'y report 
the commission of that use of force. Any peace officer 
who knowingly fails to immediately report that use of 
force is guilty of official obstruction of iustice, a 
felo11Y· 

3. This bi11 would provide that if a peace officer engages 
in the felonious use of force and fails to immediately 
adhere to the order of another uniformed peace officer 
to cease and desist the officer is guilty of 
interference with a peace officer under color of law, a 
felony. 

4. This bill would specify .that a peace officer who is 
convicted of any of the above is not qualified to hold 
offi9e as a peace officer and shall not be so employed. 

Analysis 

The commission's policy is not to take positions on legislation 
outside the scope of its responsibilities. The provisions in 
this bill relating to establishing criminal sanctions for peace 
officer misconduct are outside POST's responsiblities. The 
provision establishing a new peace officer disqualification under 
Government Code Section 1029 (a), however, would be within POST's 
legislative interest. 

POST 1-159(Rav. 1189) 



Existing peace officer disqualifications include persons 
convicted of a felony, charged with a felony and adjudged by a 
superior court to be mentally incompetent, found not guilty by 
reason of insanity of a felony, determined to be a mentally 
disordered sex offender, or adjudged addicted or in danger of 
becoming addicted to narcotics. 

This bill was introduced along with several others as response to 
the LAPD/Rodney King incident and directed particularly to those 
officers who apparently failed to act to restrain/report those 
officers using excessive force. The intent of the bill is to 
reinforce the peace officer duty to intervene and take positive 
action when another peace officer is illegally using excessive 
force. Law enforcement labor groups are opposed to this bill 
because of its harshness in designating these acts or omissions 
as felonies and because of the vagueness of language defining the 
criminal acts or omissions. 

There is some reason to question the necessity for adding the 
peace officer disqualification to specifically identify these 
crimes when Section 1029 (a) (1) of the Government Code already 
provides that all felony convictions are disqualifiers. The 
author's office is aware of this redundancy but believes that the 
proposed new felonies could be reduced to misdemeanors during the 
legislative process which would therefore make the proposed 
disqualifier necessary. 

4lt Comments 

• 

This issue currently has high interest in the Legislature with 
many members supporting corrective legislation. It may be 
appropriate for POST to remain neutral on the bill and work with 
the author on technical amendments as needed during the 
legislative process. 

Recommendation 

Neutral 



BILL ANALYSIS 

OR SUBJECT 

SlatsofcaJitomia Attachment B 
COMMISSION ON PEACE OFFICER STANDARDS AND TRAINING 

1601 Alhambra Boulevard 
Sacramento, CalifOI'nia 95816-7083 

Emergency Medical services 
Dispatchers 

BY city of Los Angeles, california State Firefighters Association 

General 

1. This bill would require the state's Emergency Medical 
services Authority (EMS) to establish minimum 
(voluntary) standards and adopt regulations for the 
certification, training, and scope of practice for an 
emergency medical services dispatcher (EMSD), as 
defined, EMSD programs, as defined, and EMSD training 
programs. The bill would also require the director of 
EMS to issue an EMSD certificate to an. individual who 
has completed an approved training program and passed a 
competency based examination. The bill would require 
local EMS agencies to ensure EMSD programs are 
consistent with standards established by the EMS. It 
would permit the local EMS agency to establish a fee 
schedule for assistance of .local dispatching agencies. 

2. This bill would create a continuously appropriated 
Emergency Medical Services Dispatcher Personnel Fund, 
consisting of prescribed fees established by the bill, 
to be expended by the EMS, to establish and maintain 
the EMSD testing, registry, certification, and EMSD 
training program. 

3. This bill would provide that a certified EMSD is only 
liable for certain grossly negligent acts when 
operating within the scope of his or her authority. It 
would provide that a public or private agency employing 
the ~MSD is not liable, except as specified, for civil 
damages if the agency has an approved EMSD program. 

Analysis 

Law enforcement, fire and other agencies throughout the country 
are increasingly adopting emergency medical dispatcher programs 
that consist of two separate functions: a·priority dispatch 
system and prearrival instructions. The priority dispatch system 
allows for more accurate response of prehospital care equipment 
and personnel through the utilization of medical priorities 
protocols applied in conjunction with a predetermined response. 
Prearrival instructions (PAI), sometimes known as "medical self­
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sustaining instructions according to medically approved procedure 
until such time as professional help can arrive. Questioning and 
directing methods using card systems have been developed for 
dealing with people in crises. These systems have recorded major 
success in saving lives when monitoring occurs to ensure 
protocols are followed. 

A growing body of case law is evolving suggesting that 
establishment of such programs is a duty of public agencies 
receiving calls and dispatching emergency medical services. 
POST's recently completed job task analysis for the police 
dispatcher indicates that 55% of the supervisors and 48% of job 
incumbents say the task of providing "advice to citizens of 
actions to take during medical emergencies" is a job task and 
that they perform this task more than oncejmonth. 

SB 1053 seeks to standardize the protocols through establishing 
minimum standards/guidelines for programs and individual 
dispatcher certification and training. There appears to be a 
need for this program because of the need for statewide 
uniformity and preparedness on the part of the dispatchers. The 
limiting of civil liability for dispatchers and their employers 
also appears to be desirable even though this provision is 
opposed by the California Trial Lawyers Association. 

The EMSD certification and training program to be established 
under SB 1053 closely parallels POST's existing program for 
police dispatchers, particularly for training course 
certification, individual certification, and agency/program 

-certification._ POST's 80-hour required Basic Complaint 
Dispatcher Course contains a brief overview of the emergency 
medical dispatch systems but does not cover the industry accepted 
standard of 40 hours of initial training nor the 12 hours 
annually needed for recertification. POST does certify two 40-
hour Complaint Dispatcher Medical Emergency Update Courses which 
complies with the existing EMS guidelines for such training. 
Passage of SB 1053 would result in two state agencies (POST and 
EMS) providing similar but not identical services. In view of 
the highly technical nature of EMS dispatching and the need to 
have the medical perspective present in developing guidelines and 
training, there appears to be no viable alternative to having EMS 
set these standards. It does appear necessary to closely 
coordinate both programs as POST could be reimbursing training 
for standards set by EMS. Therefore, it is suggested POST seek 
amendment to SB 1053 to require EMS to coordinate development of 
training standards with POST. 

SB 1053 would appear to lend support to POST's current quest to 
seek a portion of the 911 Emergency Telephone Account for the 
training of 911 dispatchers through AB 352 which is stalled in 
the Assembly Ways and Means Committee. 

Recommendation 
Neutral, seek amendment. 
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AMENDED IN ASSEMBLY APRIL 8, 1991 

AMENDED IN ASSEMBLY MARCH 18, 1991 

CALIFORNIA LEGIS LA TURE-1991-92 REGULAR SESSION 

Attachment C 

ASSEMBLY BILL No. 492 

Introduced by Assembly Member Campbell · 
(Coauthors: Assembly Members Becerra, Elder, Filante, 

Gotch, Hauser, Hayden, &ftEl }efte!l ]ones, and Umberg ) · 
(Coauthor: Senator Watson) 

February 13, 1991 

An act to add Section 13508 to the Penal Code, relating to 
law enforcement, making an appropriation therefor, and 

'· declaring the urgency thereof, to take effect immediately . 

" ' 

LEGISLATIVE COUNSEL'S DIGEST 

AB 492, as amended, Campl;>ell. Law enforcement: 
instructional technology. 

Under existing law, the Commission on Peace Officer 
Standards and Training is responsible for developing and 
implementing programs to increase the effectiveness of law 
enforcement. The commission is required to adopt rules 
establishing minimum standards relating to physical, mental,. 
and moral fitness governing the recruitment of specified 
peace officers. 

This bill would require the commission to conduct pilot 
projects with regard to needed facilities and otherwise 
implement modern instructional technology to improve the 
effectiveness of law enforcement training, as specified. 

The bill would require the commission to develop an 
implementation plan for the acquisition of law enforcement 
facilities and technology, including specified items. 

Xb.g bi'l "''i'lid QfjfliWpFiil~il ~!79,009 &etB tfie Peaee Offieers' 
TF!I'ittittg Ftlftft ~ tfie eeffl:ffl:issiett fef' tfie 1999/!H ~ ~ 

· ~, • I - I · • ' '. • . 
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AB 492 -2-

&ttt:i $BQ7,QQQ fFers tAts Pe!lee QU'iQen;' Tn~iAiA~ EuR:d to the , · .) 
9'iU~PR:iGGi9Rt ~r tl;;ui HJQl Q2 firga) rgar J tg QftablirR a }Q'lFRiRg 

technology laboratory, conduct the pilot projects created by 
this bill, and implement modern instructional technology as 
provided by this bill. 

This bill would require the commission to report to the 
Legislature on or before January 1, 1994, as to the status and -·" 
effectiveness of the pilot projects. I 

Tfte hill o:'8ttlei BeelaFe tR.at it is h~ tal<'i effgct jwrg9diate1y 
Q£ aR ur~9RQ)' rtatutg 

Vote: %. Appropriation: yes. Fiscal committee: yes. 
State-mandated local program: no. 

The people of the State of Cabfornia do enact as follows: 

1 SECTION l. The Legislature acknowledges the study 
2 by a committee specially convened and constituted by 
3 the Legislature to investigate the need for modern 
4 technology and facilities for law enforcement training 
5 pursuant to Resolution Chapter 166 of the Statutes of 
6 1989. The study made each of the following conclusions: 
7 (a) The skills, knowledge, and attitudes acquired by 
8 law enforcement officers through training has a profound 
9 impact upon the quality of living in California. 

10 (b) The training of California's law enforcement 
ll officers suffers from lack of availability of modern 
12 instructional technology · and specialized training 
13 facilities. 
14 (c) The training oflaw enforcement officers could be 
15 greatly enhanced through technology and adequate 
16 facilities. 
17 The Legislature finds and declares that it is essential 
18 that the training of California's law enforcement officers 
19 be afforded greater use of modern instrHctional 
20 technology and specialized training facilities. 
21 SEC. 2. Section 13508 is added to the Penal Code, to 
22 read: 
23 13508. (a) The commission shall do each of the 
24 . following: 
25 ( 1) J\ Conduct pilot projects with regard to needed 

,:.h~IIJl • /t.ufl.t'"f t4...tJ.,~ 
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-3- AB 492 

facilities and otherwise implement modern instructional 
technology to improve the effectiveness of law 
enforcement training. 

(2) Develop an . implementation plan for the 
acquisition of law enforcement facilities and technology. 
In developing this plan, the commission shall consult with 
appropriate law enforcement and training organizations. 
The implementation plan shall include each of the 
following items: 

(A) An evaluation of pilot and demonstration projects. 
(B) Recommendations for the establishment of 

regional skills training centers, training conference 
centers, and the use of modern instructional technology. 

(C) A recommended financing structure. 
(3) Report to the Legislature on or before January 1, 

1994, as to the status and effectiveness of the pilot projects 
implemented under this section. 

(b) The commission may enter into joint powers 
agreements with other governmental agencies for the 
purpose of developing and deploying needed technology 
and facilities. 

(c) The technology to be incorporated into law 
enforcement training by the commission is exempt from 
Chapter 7 (commencing with Section 11700) of Division 
3 of Title 2 of the Government Code. 

SEC. 3. Tse SliHlt ef sevefttytfl:ffie tset!Siifta aell<tFS 
($19,QQQ) ts sereey liflf!F8f!Fi<ttea ffflfft ~ Pe<tee Offieers' 
TYaiaieg ~ fe the Cai'RfflissiaR eft Peaee Offieer 
St<tfta<tras tfflti Tr<tiftiftg r-~ 1999/91 ftsetH yelif':' THe 
stlfft ef ~ive llttRi!IFi!lil tv·reAty f9"QP thgpsaod dol1ars 
($ifl:Z,OOO) h; horoby aP'pro~ri?ted from the Peace 
OftieePs~ TrsiRiRg FusS ts tAQ QGJRRRliHiGR f.9r tho 
iQQl gg ~is9al :·eyr T};;}ese fiu,.Qs d~1"U bo ntod to Qit'Nhljsh 

~ litiiatRiRS tgchR:g[og~' haboratOr!'; to conduct the pilot 
projgqts CrOated b)' tbir i?Ct; ')Rd to implement modern 
iArtrnction'Nl tocb.Ro 1 o~r QS f'FGI'i'ei9Q b!· tRir ·1ct 

SEC. :1:. ThiSJ aet ia I:Ut ~PgeH:ey stRtah!l R@99Cfe1F!' fgr 

tks iHO!FRe8iate ~rs6eFuetisR sf t:Re {!7'l9lig f"9'?99; R9?ltA, 
"8F !58,etr zuiti.liR tl.le HlE!8:RiM§ E!' \ r~iQl9 I" gf tl.ili' 

CaRstitw.tisM asElsl.lell gs iRte iHlliR\!lreliotg g£fect The fucts 
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Attachment D 

AMENDED IN SENATE MAY 21, 1991 

SENATE BILL No. 8ll 

Introduced by Senator Ayala 

March 7, 1991 

An act to amend Section 13500 of the Penal Code, relating 
to the Commission on Peace Officer Standards and Training. 

LEGISLATIVE COUNSEL'S DIGEST 

SB 811, as amended, Ayala. Commission on Peace Officer 
Standards and Training. 

Existing law provides for the Commission on Peace Officer 
'· Standards and Training in the Department of Justice. The 

duties and responsibilities of the commission, include, among 
other things, to develop and implement programs to increase 
the effectiveness of law enforcement, including the adoption 
of rules establishing minimum standards relating to physical, 
mental, and moral fitness to govern the recruitment of 
specified law enforcement personnel. 

Existing law provides that the commission consists of 11 
· members appointed by the Governor, as specified, one of 

whom is required to be from the category of peace officers of 
the rank of sergeant or below with a minimum of 5 years' 
experience as a deputy sheriff or city police officer. 

This bill would change the size of the commission to 13 
members by providing that 2 more members be appointed e,. 
the Ge\·erHer, one member appointed by the Speaker of the 
Assembly and one member appointed by the Senate 
Committee on Rules, from the category of peace officers of 
the rank of sergeant or below with a minimum of 5 years' 
experience as a deputy sheriff or city police officer. This bill 
would also expand the category from which the total of 3 
members are required to ee &em f6 include a marshal or 
state employed peace officer. 

98 90 
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Vote: majority. Appropriation: no. Fiscal committee: yes. 
State-mandated local program: no. 

The people of the State of California do enact as follows: 

1 SECfiON 1. Section 13500 of the Penal Code is 
2 amended to read: 
3 13500. {a) There is in the Department ofJustice a 
4 Commission on Peace Officer Standards and Training, 
5 hereafter referred to in this chapter as the commission. 
6 The commission consists of 13 members appointed as 
7 specified in subdivision (b). The members appointed by 
8 the Governor ; shall be made after consultation with, and 
9 with the advice of, the Attorney General, and with the 

10 advice and consent of the Senate. 
11 =Ffie 
12 (b) The commission shall be composed of the 
13 following members: 
14 (1) Two members shall be (i) sheriffs or chiefs of 
15 police or peace officers nominated by their respective 
16 sheriffs or chiefs of police, (ii) peace officers who are 
17 deputy sheriffs or city police officers, or (iii) any 
18 combination thereof. 
19 (2) Three members shall be sheriffs or chiefs of police 
20 or peace officers nominated by their respective sheriffs or 
21 chiefs of police. 
22 (3) Three members shall be peace officers of the rank 
23 of sergeant or below with a minimum of five years' 
24 experience as a deputy sheriff , city police officer, 
25 marshal, or state employed peace officer. The three 
26 members appointed pursuant to this paragraph shall be 
27 appointed as follows: 
28 (A) One member shall be appointed by the Senate 
29 Committee on Rules. 
30 (B) One member shall be appointed by the Speaker of 
31 the Assembly. · 
32 (C) One member shall be appointed by the Governor. 
33 (4) One member shall be an elected officer or chief 
34 administrative officer of a county in this state. 
35 (5) One member shall be an elected officer or chief 
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1 administrative officer of a city in this state. 
2 (6) Two members shall be public members who shall 
3 not be peace officers. 
4 (7) One member shall be an educator or trainer in the 
5 field of criminal justice. 
6 The Attorney General shall be an ex officio member of 
7 the commission. 
8 Gf 
9 (c) Of the members first appointed by the Governor, 

10 three shall be appointed for a term of one year, three for 
11 a term of two years, and three for a term of three years. 
12 Their successors shall serve for a term of three years and 
13 until appointment and qualification of their successors, 
14 each term to commence on the expiration date of the 
15 term of the predecessor. 
16 The additional member provided for by the 
17 Legislature in its 1973-1974 Regular Session shall be 
18 appointed by the Governor on or before January 15, 1975, 
19 and shall serve for a term of three years. 
20 · The additional member provided for by the 
21 Legislature in its 1977-78 Regular Session shall be 
22 appointed by the Governor on or after July 1, 1978, and 
23 shall serve for a term of three years. 
24 The additional members provided for by the 
25 Legislature in its 1991-92 Regular Session shall be 
26 appointed 6,. Mte GeYePtteP on or before July 1, 1992, and 
27 shall serve for a term of three years. 

0 
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Commission on Peace Officer Standards and Training 

Status of Legislation of Interest to POST 

810 NoJ 
Aulh"' Sub/act 

S8241 Peace Offlcoro - llllhorizn POST to set 
(Davlo) atandardt ond rolmburoa for peace officer 

momboro of Corono(t Offlcu 

AB352 Funding Local Public Safety Dlspotcher 
(Nolan) Training - authorizn a peroentage of tho 

911 Emergency Telephone Accounlfor 
POST to train dlspetchero 

AB401 Establlshoo CaiHomla Comni .. lon on Law 
(Epple) Enforoomont Pollclto, Proceduroo, and Training 

AB420 Hazardous Materials Enforoemont Training -
(Elder) requlroo POST to provide voluntary training 

S8474 Th,...Yoar 8rtak·ln·Sorvlce for PC 832 
(Prooloy) Coum Groduatoo - requlroo requaUflcatlon 

orrettatlng 

AB492 ACR 58 FoUowup: Training Technology and 
(Ca""btll) Facllftloo Stall» - roqulrea POST to ovaluato 

pilot projtcll and develop plan 

SB811 Cornpoaftlon ond Slza of POST Commlllion -
(A yolo) eddo two mombtro appointed by Ltglolaturo 

from peace offlcero of rank of .. rgeant or below 

AB990 Comrn.Jnlty CoDogo Training - roqulreo 
(Stathum) Chancellor to otudy !""act of ADA cop on 

atate•mondated training 

SB 1053 E~y Medkal Sorvlc,. Dispatcher• 
(Robblna) Training and Certification · 

S8 1126 Peace Offlcora: Privete Post·Socondory 
(Presley) EducatlonallnstiMlonl - authortzn the 

appolntnwnt of peace officers pursuant to 
MOU with chief or ahsriff 

AB 1196 Peace Offlcero: llllhorizeo California Museum 
(Hughes) ol Science and Industry to appoint peace offlcero 

SB 1261 Peaco Officer flftquallllcatlon 
(Davis) 

P :Pending 
F =Failed Passogo/or2 yr. bill 
S =Suspenso FUo 
Revised 6/19/91 

Comninlon 
Position 

Support 1129 3/12 418 5114 p 

Support 1129 3118 s 

Oppootd 214 4130 5116 6118 

Noutrll 214 2111 p 

Support 2125 516 5117 p 

Support 2113 "" s 

Oppoao 317 4130 p 

Support 314 ..-:13 516 5117 p 

Not Conlidorod 318 5114 p 

Oppoao 318 5114 p 

Oppoaod 318 4130 p 

Not Conoldorod 5116 p 
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BILL-FILE - COMMISSION ON POST-MASTER 
TYPE -INFO LEG 

BILL NO AUTHOR TITLE TYPE POSIT! 

A 8 I 8 3 

AB 192 
AB 591 

AS 7GI 

AB 1114 
AB 1180 

AB 1297 
A!l 1301 

AB !364 

1871 •• 2022 
AB 2175 
S B I 50 

SB !89 
SB 191 

SB 19 8 
58 208 
sa 313 

SB 421 

58 513 
SB 528 

SB 671 
SB 885 
sa 998 

SB 1014 

sa 1075 
SB 1149 

FERGUSON 

KATZ 
MOORE 

HORCHER 

ARCHIE-HUDSON 
MURRAY 

ISENBERG 
HL EHS 

CORTESE 

BURTON 
COSTA 
BOLAND 
DEDDEH 

DILLS 
MCCORQUODALE 

DILLS 
KOPP 
PRESLEY 

WATSON 

WATSON 
DILLS 

MORGAN 
LOCKYER 
ROSENTHH 

CALDERON 

ROBERTI 
PRESLEY 

LAW ENFORCEMENT: PAIN 
ENFORCEMENT TECHNIQUES 
GANG RISK INTERVENTION PROGRAMS 
PEACE OFFICERS 

PENALTY ASSESSMENTS: AUTOMATED 
IDENTIFICATION SYSTEMS 
CRIMES 
PRIVATE INVESTIGATORY AND SECURITY 
SERVICES 
TRIAL COURT FUNDING 
PEACE OFFICER TRNG: PREJUDICE­
BASED INCIDENTS 
DEPARTMENT OF FISH AND GAME: 
DIVERSION OF WATER 
COMMUNITY CORRECTIONS 
CORRECTIONAL FACILITIES 
COUNTY PAROLE OFFICERS 
CUSTODIAL OFFICERS: SAN DIEGO 
AND FRESNO COUNTIES. 
DRIVER TRAINING 
CRIMINAL FINES: DAY-FINE 
SYSTEM 
DRIVER TRAINING 
RECORDS 
LOCAL PUBLIC EDUCATIONAL 
AGENCIES 
PEACE OFFICER TRAINING: 
DOMESTIC VIOLENCE 
PEACE OFFICERS: CRIMES 
DRIVER TRAINING PENALTY 
ASSESSMENT FUND 
CITIES: POLICE 
JUSTICE SYSTEM CHARGES 
PEACE OFFICERS: CITIZENS' 
COMPLAINTS 
LAW ENFORCEMENT: AUTOMATED 
TELLER MACHINES 
ARREST: REASONABLE FORCE 
COP.R ECT! ONS 

INFO LEG 

INFO LEG 
INFO LEG 

INFO LEG 

INFO LEG 
INFO LEG 

INFO LEG 
INFO LEG 

INFO LEG 

INFO LEG 
INFO LEG 
INFO LEG 
INFO LEG 

INFO LEG 
INFO LEG 

INFO LEG 
INFO LEG 
INFO LEG 

INFO LEG 

INFO LEG 
INFO LEG 

INFO LEG 
INFO LEG 
INFO LEG 

INFO LEG 

INFO LEG 
INFO LEG 

NONE 

NONE 
NONE 

NONE 

NONE 
NONE 

NONE 
NONE 

NONE 

NONE 
NONE 
NONE 
NONE 
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NONE 

NONE 
NONE 
NONE 

NONE 

NONE 
NONE 

NONE 
NONE 
NONE 

NONE 

NONE 
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F. 

G. 

commission on Peace Officer standards and Training 
Advisory Committee Meeting 

Call to Order 

o. Roll Call 

July 17, 1991, 10 a.m. 
Marriott Mission Valley Hotel 

Meeting Room - Sierra 5 and 6 
8757 Rio San Diego Drive 

San Diego, CA 

AGENDA 

o. Introductions 

Approval of Minutes of Previous Meeting 

Review of Commission Agenda 

Update on Cultural Awareness Training Study 

Report of Training Review Committee 

Advisory Committee Member Reports 

Commission Liaison Committee Remarks 

Chair 

Chair 

Chair 

Staff 

Staff 

staff 

Members 

Commissioners 

H. Old and New Business 

o. 

o. 

o. 

Update on Impact ADA Growth Cap 
on Law Enforcement Training 

Update on Evaluation of Legal Update 
Satellite Broadcast 

Update on Recruitment Project 

Adjournment 

staff 

Staff 

staff 

Chair 
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POST Advisory Committee Meeting 
April 17, 1991 

CALL TO ORDER 

Holiday Inn - Holidome 
Sacramento, California 

MINUTES 

The meeting was called to order at 10:00 a.m. by Chairman John 
Clements. 

ROLL CALL OF ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

Present: Charles Brobeck, Calif. Police Chiefs' Assoc. 
Don Brown, Calif. Organization of Police and Sheriffs 
Douglas Burris, Calif. Community Colleges 
Cois Byrd, Calif. State Sheriffs' Assoc. 
Jay Clark, Calif. Assoc. of Police Training Officers 
John Clements, Calif. Highway Patrol 
Donald Forkus, Calif. Peace Officers' Assoc. 
Derald Hunt, Calif. Assoc. of Administration of Justice· 

Educators 
Dolores Kan, Women Peace Officers• Assoc. of Calif • 
Marcel Leduc, Peace Officers• Research Assoc. of Calif. 
Joe McKeown, Calif. Academy Directors' Assoc. 
Carolyn Owens, Public Representative 
Cecil Riley, Calif. Specialized Law Enforcement 
Judith Valles, Public Representative 

Commission Advisory Liaison Committee Members present: 

Commissioner carm Grande 
Commissioner Edward Maghakian 
Commissioner Raquel Montenegro 
Commissioner c. Alex Pantaleoni 

POST staff present: 

Ron Allen, Bureau Chief, Training Delivery Services 
Mike Di Miceli, Bureau Chief, Management counseling 
Izzy Flores, Senior Consultant 
Ken O'Brien, Bureau Chief, Training Program Services 
Hal snow, Assistant Executive Director 
Imogene Kauffman, Executive Secretary 

INTRODUCTIONS 

Newly appointed Advisory Committee Member, Judith Valles, 
President of Golden West College, was introduced and welcomed. 
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APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING 

MOTION - Brown, second - Clark, carried unanimously to 
approve the minutes of the January 16, 1991 Advisory 
Committee Meeting at the Holiday Inn on-The-Bay in 
San Diego. 

DEMONSTRATION OF THE POST AUTOMATED TRAFFIC ACCIDENT ANALYSIS AND 
RECORDS MANAGEMENT SYSTEM 

A presentation was made which described and demonstrated the 
Office of Traffic Safety Automated Traffic Accident Analysis and 
Records Management System (ATAARMS) software that operates on an 
IBM compatible personal computer. It was demonstrated how the 

'system allows manual data entry in a pre-determined format, and 
that the entry screens are consistent with certain source 
documents: Notice to Appear, Traffic Collision Report, and 
Property Damage only. stored data can be retrieved in structured 
summary reports and ad hoc reports produced on demand by the 
user. The database will provide: Name Index; eight Statewide 
Integrated Traffic Records System (SWITRS) reports; ten citation 
correlation reports; and eight DUI reports, including an 
adjudication report. 

There was consensus that it was well done, impressive, and should 
be distributed to the field • 

UPDATE ON ETHICS TRAINING 

It was reported that staff had received instructions to examine 
the area of ethics and values and determine whether or not there 
could be appropriate video tapes used to bring out some timely 
messages to law enforcement training programs. Staff has met 
with video producers and got some concepts as to how that might 
be done. A number of agencies have begun to make a series of 
vignettes that were related to ethical matters. Some problems 
have arisen such as questions on what to recommend as to their 
use. There are possibilities of using them at the beginning of 
teleconferences, but in some instances the message is totally 
unrelated to the content of the program. What audiences to 
target in terms of ethics is being studied. Another is that the 
types of things_that are presented must have credibility in terms 
of timely issues that mean something to the officers that don't 
appear to be critical in nature. 

Four video tapes obtained from the Los Angeles Sheriff's 
Department were shown. They showed the deep-seated impacting 
messages that could be given to the officers in a short period of 
time. The Video Review Committee and the Video Makers Producers 
Committee will be working on how best these vignettes can be 
provided to develop programs that have a message • 

2 



~ REVIEW OF COMMISSION AGENDA 

• 

Staff reviewed the April 18, 1991 commission meeting agenda and 
responded to questions and discussion on the issues. Agenda item 
c. was discussed - "August Vollmer University Appeal for POST to 
Recognize Non-Accredited Education Units" - and the following 
action was taken: 

MOTION - Byrd, second - Forkus, carried unanimously that the 
Advisory Committee support the staff recommendation to deny 
the request for recognition of non-accredited units, 
courses, and degrees .toward the award of POST professional 
certificates. 

Agenda item R. was discussed which included a request by 
California Reserve Officers' Association for representation on 
the POST Advisory committee. 

MOTION - Byrd. second - Brobeck, carried unanimously to 
recommend to the commission that the request be denied. 

ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEMBER REPORTS 

community College - Douglas Burris reported on the problems the 
community colleges are facing, i.e., growth overcap. It is 
figured that in excess of 20 new colleges, costing $2 - 3 
billion, are needed to accommodate the growth factor. At the May 
meeting the Board of Governors will appoint a citizens' 
commission patterned after the ACR 58 approach. The committee 
will look at improved means to deliver instruction in the future. 

In response to a request for an ADA Cap update, staff reported 
that most of the problem is forecasted and not actual yet. Those 
courses that have been cut or denied certification are generally 
not mandated courses. The ADA cap problem will continue to be 
monitored. 

Calif. Police Chiefs' Assoc. - Charles Brobeck reported on the 
very successful conference held this year in Anaheim. The 
Association is very actively supporting legislation to repeal the 
effects of AB 2557, booking fees. He also stated that the 
Association's President, Karel Swanson, has been appearing on a 
number of talk-shows talking about training and the profession as 
a result of the Rodney King incident in Los Angeles. 

calif. Assoc. of Police Training Officers - Jay Clark's report 
included the announcement that CAPTO will have a State Board 
meeting on April 25-26 in Monterey. They will be reviewing 
progress on their plan to establish a computer~based bulletin 
board which will enhance their abiltiy to more effectivley 
provide information and communication links.to the membership. 
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Calif. Peace Officers' Assoc. - Don Forkus reported that CPOA has 
a new training course, a one-day course concerning officer­
involved shootings put on by an attorney in orange County. It 
identifies the elements needing to be considered for 
incorporation into the officer-involved policies. CPOA is also 
working on a course on the use of excessive force. Another 
course under way is recruitment testing and imaging. Hopefully, 
this will improve the profession's image. 

In response to a request for a report on "Verbal Judo" training, 
staff stated that it is comparatively popular training and is 
designed to assist officers in gaining non-violent compliance. 
It involves being aware of listening skills and body language, 
using proper verbal techniques. It is presented as a block in 
Advanced Officer courses, and is well received. The title more 
often us.ed is "Tactical Communications". 

Calif. Organization of Police and Sheriffs - Don Brown reported 
that COPS had introduced AB 2015. This bill would require all 
family security billings to install a security key box for 
emergency access. He also announced the COPS' Annual Seminar is 
scheduled for June 7-8 in Palm Springs. Emphasis will be on 
Public Safety Officers' Procedural Bill of Rights. 

Peace Officers' Research Assoc. of California - Marcel Leduc 
announced that the PORAC spring board meeting is scheduled for 
May 16-18 in Sacramento. 

Calif. Academy Directors' Assoc. -Joe McKeown stated that most 
of CADA's efforts are being directed toward passage of AB 990. 
This legislation was introduced by Assemblyman Stratham and 
requires that the Chancellor, in cooperation with POST, CADA and 
other concerned organization, study the fiscal effect of the ADA 
cap on offering public safety courses that meet state training 
mandates offerings in community colleges. Presley, who is co­
authoring the bill, indicates amendments will be made to change 
it so that it will exempt state mandate courses from the ADA cap. 

Calif. State Sheriffs' Assoc. - Cois Byrd, Chairman of the CSSA 
Training Committee, reported that they have been looking at their 
training and trying to breath some freshness into that training. 
Most specifical~y, they had met to review supervisory training. 
The Board of Corrections is working with. CSSA on the training, 
i.e., use of force, ethics and values aspects, group psychology, 
preventive action, policy and procure issues, and non-lethal 
weapons. 

Calif. Assoc. of Administration of Justice Educators - Derald 
Hunt reported that CAAJE's annual conference is set for April 26-
28 in san Diego. The theme, "A Look Toward the Future", will 
emphasize the use of computer-assisted instruction, teaching 
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control, and investigation of computer crime • 

Women Peace Officers• Assoc. of Calif. - Dolores Kan reported 
that there will be a three-day training conference next month in 
Beverly Hills. WPOA has three training workshops planned. Also 
included will be installation of incoming officers and 
presentation of awards as well as scholarships. 

California Highway Patrol - John Clements stated the CHP was 
faced with significant budgetary short-fall that could cancel the 
academy class in June and possibly September. 

Un behalf of the Advisory Committee, Chief Clements expressed 
thanks and best wishes on all future endeavors to Commissioner 
Carm Grande, who is retiring from the Commission. 

Chief Clements announced that he will be transferred to the 
coastal division of the CHP, located between Santa Cruz to 
ventura, effective July 1, 1991. 

ADJOURNMENT 

At the request of Chief Brobeck, the meeting was adjourned in the 
memory of John Rierdon, a 20-year veteran of the San Rafael 
Policy Department and a past Advisory Committee member. Mr. 
Rierdon passed away on April 7, 1991 • 

being no further business to come before the Committee, the 
g was adjourned at 1 p.m. 

Kauffman 
tive Secretary 
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ISSUE 

Should POST modify its Regulations which currently only 
recognizes units, courses and degrees from accredited colleges 
and universities toward the award of POST professional 
certificates? 

BACKGROUND 

August Vollmer University, a non-accredited private degree­
granting university has asked the Commission to change its 
regulations that now allow for POST recognition of only units and 
degrees from accredited institutions. The importance of the 
issue is that POST Intermediate and Advanced Certificates are now 
awarded based in part on educational units or degrees. 
Supervisory, Management and Executive Certificates all require 
the applicant to have completed 60 college units. If August 
Vollmer University's request were granted, the university's 
programs would satisfy POST's educational requirements for 
certificate awards. 

This request was before the commission at its April meeting with 
a staff recommendation for denial. That recommendation was based 
upon belief that approval of units from non-accredited 
universities would put the Commission in a position of conducting 
its own evaluation of each non-accredited college or university 
that applied. At the April meeting, Or. John Kenney, 
representing August Vollmer University, asserted that the 
university is "authorized to operate" by the State of California. 
He stated the criteria met to qualify for this "authorization" 
was essentially the same criteria as required for 

• 
"accreditation" or for "approval" under. proposed new rules of the 
state Council for Private Postsecondary and Vocational Education. 
or. Kenney also proposed that the Commission_limit its 
recognition of non-accredited universities to those such as his, 
which specializes in criminal justice education. The commission 
deferred action pending submittal by staff of additional 
clarifying information. 
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ANALYSIS 

In April, 1991, the California Postsecondary Education commission 4lt 
(CPEC) finalized a report to the Legislature on the subject of 
~ccreditation by professional ac~rediti~g bodies and ::.~ sta~e 
approval processes. The report draws attention to legislation in 
1958 which changed the Education Code to permit for-profit, 
degree~granting colleges and universities to operate in the State 
without monitoring by the state. As the result of the 1958 
legislation, incidence of fraudulent activities increased in this 
segment of proprietary education. New institutions with marginal 
assets were able to operate due to the lack of regulations and 
adequate consumer protection laws under the State regulatory 
system. The 1958 legislation introduced all of the various terms 
such as approved, licensed, authorized, and accredited without 
making clear distinction among them. 

As reported by CPEC, the Private Postsecondary Act of 1977, as 
amended in 1986 was legislative effort to foster greater 
integrity in postsecondary education, but as noted by the author 
of the CPEC report, Chief Policy Analyst, William Haldeman, "the 
lack of a sympathetic administrative structure" hampered the 
implementation of significant changes. 

The CPEC report also described the State regulatory system as 
"notoriously ineffective" between the years 1958 to 1989, when 
the Private Postsecondary and Vocational Education Reform Act wa~ ·-· 
enacted. The 1989 legislation, which took effect January 1, 
1991, establishes an independent council to administer the State 
regulatory system; strengthens the licensing laws; provides for 
closer monitoring; increased the measures to ensure the financial 
stability of institutions; establishes tougher consumer 
protection standards regarding false advertising, ambiguous 
enrollment contracts, and tuition refund policies, among other 
requirements. However, it is important to note that this new 
State regulatory system, pursuant to the 1989 Reform Act, has not 
yet become operative but is awaiting the development and adoption 
of required rules and regulations. 

August Vollmer University, which was first "Authorized to 
Operate" in 1986 is now a "Candidate for Approval" under the new 
State regulatory system. The university must undergo an 
appraisal under the new rules and regulations prior to January 1, 
1994. 

The Western Association of Schools and Colleges (WASC) is the 
most widely recognized voluntary accrediting body in this region 
of the country. The State delegates authority to WASC and 
exempts it from State supervision. Government Code Section 1031 
(e), in addressing the minimum education standard for peace 
officers, specifies that a two-year or four-year degree from a 
college or university accredited by WASC is acceptable in lieu 
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of high school graduation . 

Voluntary accreditation and the processes proposed under the new 
state system may appear similar on the surface. Both are based 
on a comprehensive set of standards that must be met by 
institutions, including a site visit, to determine compliance. 
The differences in the systems revolve around the source of 
authority, primary emphasis and the consequences of decisions. 

For example, the primary emphasis of accreditation is to promote 
integrity and quality of the educational experience among 
postsecondary institutions. These associations establish 
threshold standards that must be met for membership. A certain 
sameness in the membership enables members to carry out peer 
evaluations, self evaluations and provides for transferability 
among similar institutions. Units, credits and degrees from non­
accredited colleges and universities are not recognized or 
accepted by accredited institutions. 

on the otherhand, the primary objective of State licensure is to 
ensure that institutions and the individuals employed by them 
comply with minimum standards relating to consumer protection. 

since the April Commission meeting, in addition to conducting 
more research in the interest of clarity, staff has sought 
alternatives for the commission to consider with respect to this 
pending issue, and has had discussions with Dr. Kenney. He has 
submitted additional information which is included as Attachment 
A. The materials provide an explanation of his rationale in 
support of this appeal, as well as his explanation of the 
processes of accreditation and State approval/authorization. 

He describes in Attachment A substantial similarities in the 
processes of accreditation and State approval/authorization. 
staff is not in disagreement with his description of the 
processes per se. However, other available information from CPEC 
establishes that there are substantial differences behind the 
surface of these processes. As noted earlier, the Chief Policy 
Analyst for CPEC recently described, in an April, 1991 report to 
the Legislature, that the State regulatory system was 
"notoriously ineffective" between the years 1958 to 1989. 
Further, that which transpires after the 1989 Postsecondary 
Education Reform Act becomes effective depends on the future 
success of the newly designated State regulatory body and the 
effectiveness of the implementation of the pending new rules and 
regulations. 

Dr. Kenney's proposal to limit POST recognition to non-accredited 
institutions that specialize in criminal justice;criminology 
curricul~ was evaluated. August Vollmer University may be the 
only private non-accredited institution now specializing in 
criminal justice education. Certainly, POST does not wish to 
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discourage higher education for the criminal justice field. 
However, should the commission give recognition to August Vollmer r4lt 
University as requested, there is some likelihood that other non­
accredited institutions could move into this area. Impetus would 
also be given to ~th~~ ~~~-accr~dited instituti~ns to seek POST 
approval of their programs. Additionally, while staff respects 
Dr. Kenney personnally, staff has no basis for opinion as to the 
quality of degrees and units awarded by August Vollmer 
University. If this option were to be pursued, the Commission 
probably should establish its own approval criteria by which 
August Vollmer and potentially others would be evaluated. 

According to the CPEC representative there are approximately 200 
private postsecondary degree-granting institutions in the State. 
POST currently has requests from students for recognition of 
three other state approved non-accredited institutions, Columbia 
Pacific University, of San Raphael, Sierra University, of Costa 
Mesa and California coast university, of Santa Ana. These types 
of requests are received with some frequency. It would be 
anticipated that these requests would be intensified if the 
Commission decides to recognize non-accredited institutions. 
POST lacks the staff expertise and the necessary resources to 
evaluate postsecondary degree-granting programs. There also 
would be difficulty in promulgating criteria that would serve 
this POST evaluation process. 

As another alternative, the Commission could accept the state .• 
approval process either in whole or in part. Blanket 
recognition of all State approved non-accredited institutions 
would entail the recognition of some 2,500 to 3,000 
institutions, including vocational institutions. The partial 
recognition consisting of only the degree-granting institutions 
was discussed in the previous paragraph. The down side of 
blanket recognition would be the potential risk of greatly 
reducing the quality control of education credits now afforded by 
the accrediting body that POST now recognizes. There could be an 
adverse impact upon the credibility of POST professional 
certificates. 

Still another alternative could be that August Vollmer University 
apply for accreditation through WASC. If he were successful with 
his application for accreditation, the issue before the 
commission would be resolved. 

Dr. Kenney has drawn attention to Education Code Section 94301. 
This statute, as revised effective January 1, 1991, expresses 
legislative intent to establish minimum standards for education 
quality and the ethical and business practices of postsecondary 
educational institutions. The intent is also to encourage 
recognition of coursework and degrees issued by private 
institutions. A copy of Education code section 94301 is included 
as Attachment B. 
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Although the intentions expressed in Education Code Section 94301 
are commendable, it appears premature to consider changing POST 
Regulations based upon the creation and potential of a new State 
regulatory agency which is still evolving. Morec·:.,r, the 
university which is the subject of this appeal was originally 
authorized to operate in 1986 under a system which has been 
described by CPEC as ineffective in assuring the integrity of its 
non-accredited units. As of January 1, 1991, the state's 
regulatory system, resulting from the 1989 Reform Act, requires a 
newly designated independent council and the development of rules 
and regulations to improve the system. As previously noted, 
these legislatively required changes have yet to be realized. 

In summary, based on the foregoing, the options before the 
Commission appear to be the following: 

(1) Deny the appeal for POST to change its regulations 
to allow for the recognition of non-accredited 
units, courses and degrees toward the award of 
professional certificates. 

(2) Change POST Regulations to place reliance for 
recognition upon the State approval process. 

(a) Blanket approval of all State regulated 
institutions, including vocational 
institutions. 

(b) Recognition of only the degree-granting 
institutions. 

(c) Recognition of only those State 
approved/authorized programs that 
specialize in criminal justice 
curriculum. 

(3) Change POST Regulations to allow for POST to 
establish and adopt standards for the recognition 
and approval of educational institutions. 

In conclusion, because of reliable input regarding the 
inadequacies of the State regulatory system between the years 
1958 and 1989, it would not seem prudent to rely on the 
authorization/approval process at this time. Further, it is 
premature to make an assessment as to the eventual success of the 
new State regulatory system that is currently under development. 

It is believed that the option of requiring POST to develop its 
own approval standards would be unduly costly and would require 
new staff expertise. 
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Because of these findings it is felt the current POST Regulation 
requiring units, credits, and degrees from accredited ~ 
institutions for the award of professional certificates is ' 
appropriate. 

The staff report, prepared for the April 18, 1991 Commission 
meeting, is included as Attachment c. Regulation Section 1001 
(a) and Commission Procedure F-1-4 (b) are included as Attachment 
D. The latter two documents articulate the current requirement 
of the Commission's recognition of only units awarded by 
accredited colleges and universities toward the award of POST 
professional certificates. 

RECOMMENDATION 

Deny the request for recognition of non-accredited units, credits 
·and degrees toward the award of POST professional certificates. 
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~ay 10, 1991 

~r Glen Fine, Assistant Director 
Commission on Peace Officer 3tandards and 7raining 
!501 Alhambra !oulevard 
oacramento, California 95816-7083 

~-ear ::;len; 

Enclosed is my report to the Commission clarifying 
accreditation, approval and authorization of higher education 
Jegree-granting institutions. The Report also includes a 
rationale for the August Vollmer University request and a 
recommendation for adoption by the Commission. 

The Report has been reviewed by my staff, faculty members and 
Cr. ~errill Mulch ~o~ho has been a consultant to the \/estero 
Association of Schools and Colleges antr to the State Department 
of Education on accreditation, approval and authorization of 
degree-granting institutions and to the ad-hoc co~Bmittee for 
degree-granting institutions of the Council for Postsecondary 
and Vocational Education in the preparation of regulations. 

I feel confident that you will find that this Report addresses 
the key issues of concern of the Commission members. I have 
purposely avoided addressing the issue of the Commission 
acceptance of all units, course work and degrees from 
accredited ins~utions toward the award of P.O.S.T. 
professional certificates. As was indicated in our recent 
conversation it is a subject for much more study. 

I trust that the staff ~o~ill concur 
recommendation to the Commission. 
is realistic and essential for the 
,rofessionalis!B of law enforcement 

in my proposed 
I sincerely believe 
furthering of 
in California. 

that it 

I am looking forward to your response to the Report and in 
working with the staff on preparation of the final report to 
the Commission for the July 18 meeting in San Diego. 

Best personal regards, 

/"I 

J~euney, ~~t:~~;~~~ Ph.D. 

JPK/mmc 

Enclosures 

y· ·-~ .... -,~ ...• 

• AUGUST VOLLMER UNIVERSITY 
- - -- -- - - - ~------· -- --- - - . - -- -----
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?repared by: 

John?. t-.::enney, ?h.D., President 
AUGUST \'OLL!1Pil>. UNI i£RS!TY 

:he Repo~t has been p~epa~ed to support my request :nat :he 
Commission recognize units, course work and degrees of criminal 
~ustice/criminology and :aw enforcement ~rograms ci ?rivate 
~ostsecondary degree-granting institutions licensed to conauct 
business in California toward the award of P. 0. S. T. 
?rofessional certificates. The Repo~t includes tne following: 

A • A RATIONALE FOR THE AUGUST VOLL!1ER UNIVERSITY REQUEST 

B. RECOMMENDATION 

C. SUMMARY OF STANDARDS AND REQUIREMENTS FOR 
ACCREDITATION, APPROVAL AND AUTHORIZATION OF 
POSTSECONDARY DEGREE-GRANTING INSTITUTIONS 

D. REQUIREMENTS FOR ACCREDITATION EY ACCREDITI~G 
COMMISSIONS 

E. REQUIREMENTS FOR APPROVAL AND AUTHORIZATION OF PRIVATE 
POST-SECONDARY DEGREE-GRANTING INSTITUTIONS :o 
CALIFORNIA 

F. EXCERPT FROM HANDBOOK OF ACCREDITATION, •ESTERN 
ASSOCIATION OF SCHOOLS AND COLLEGES 

G. EXCERPT FROH SENATE BILL NO.l94 

HAY 1991 
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:je :ommission =an ~ust!fy :ecogni:~on ~~ ~=i::. :~u::~ ~or~ 

~~a aegrees of c=iminal ~usti~e/criminology and :aw enfo~~ement 
;:ograms of private postsecondary de~:ee-g:an:!ng ~nsti:utions 

~i:ensed to conduct business ~~ :Ql!:c:~!a :o~a:c t~e award of 
?.o.s.:. p=ofessional certificates ~or the ~allowing :easons: 

1. Private postsecondary degree-granting institutions are 
recognized as a cateoorv of higher education 
institutions along ~ith private and public colleges 
and universities ~n California. 

2. 7hey provide education equal to that erovideri by 
accredited public and privat~institutions. 

3. ~hey are subjected :o a rigorous evaluation process 
~hich measures their adherence to stanaaras anri 
regulations established by the State Legislat~re and 
the oversight agencies, the State Department of 
Education in the past and since January l, 1991, "I'he 
Council for Private Postsecondary and Vocational 
Education. The process is comparable to that of 
accrediting commissions • 

4 • The Private Postsecondary Education Act of 1977 as 
amended 1986 provided a basis for effective higher 
education by degree-granting institutions. 

5. The Private Postsecondary and Vocational Education 
Reform Act of 1989, operative January l, 1991 assures 
continued provision of quality education by the private 
postsecondary degree-granting institutions. 

6. By limiting recognition to units, course W'orlc and 
degreei from criminal justice/criminology and law 
enforcement programs the relevancy and app1ic•bi1ity 
of education provided is assured. Criminal justice/ 
criminology which includes laW' enforcement is now a 
recognized academic discipline. 

7. It is becoming increasing difficult for professional 
peace officer• 1n California to attend the traditional 
collegea and universities due to cutbacks in the 
program offerings, limitations on scheduling classes 
and the transportation "gridlock" vbicb complLcatea 
tranaporta tion • 

(A-l) 



8 • :he Legislature has =ecognized :hat the need for 
educational services is so great in California that ~t 
cannot be met by tax supported higher educational 
~cst1tctions a:one. :~e fi~ancial jur~er~ ~3 ·u~L :oo 
great for :he State to carry. 

9. It is the stated intent of the ~egislature in t~e 

Reform Act of 1989, operative January 1, 1991 to 
promote effective integration of the private 
postsecondary eriucatian into all aspects of 
California's educational system. 

10. The Legislature has encouraged :AX suooarted 
institutions to recognize work completed and degrees 
and diplomas issued by privat~ly supported 
institutions to the end that students may have equal 
opportunities for equal accomplishments and ability. 
This means that the Legislature has recognized as a 
matter of public policy that the private postsecondary 
degree-granting institutions are providing quality 
education. 

11. The programs of the private postsecondary 
degree-granting institutions will provide additional 
opportunities far the advancement of the 
professionalism of law enforcement in California. 
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B. RECOMMENDATION 

':"he C:ommissioo. :-ecogni:::es units, cou:-se work and C.egrees ct :!":e 
::-~minal Justice/C:!minology and law enfor~ement programs of 
private postsecondary degree-granting :nstitutions licensed :a 
~onduct business in California towar-d the award cf POST 
pr-ofessional certificates. 

:he Programs of all universities and colleges are easily 
identified as follows: 

1. CRIMINOLOGY- Ph.D. and Doctor:- of ~riminology (D.Crim.) 

Z. CRIMINAL JUSTICE D.Cr:-im. and Ph.D. 
~aster of Arts - ~.A. 

~aster of Science -~.S. 

~aster Degrees: 

Bachelor Degrees: 

Master of Criminal Justice- ~.C.J. 

Bachelor of Ar:-ts - B.A. 
Bachelor of Science - B.S. 

Associate Degrees: Associate of Arts - A.A 
Associate of Science - A.S . 

3. ADMINISTRATION OF JUSTICE -

4. 

Master Degrees: 

Bachelor Degrees: 

Master of Arts - M.A. 
Master of Science- M.S. 

Bachelor of Arts - B.A. 
Bachelor of Science - B.S. 

Associate Degrees: Associate of Arts - A.A. 

POLICE SCIENCE: 

Associate of Science - A.S. 

Associate of Arts - A.A. 
Associate of Science - A.S. 

(Limited primarily to community colleges) 
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C. SU~MARY OF S!ANDARDS AND REQUIRE~ENTS FOR 

ACCREDITATION, APPROVAL AND AU!HORI:AT!ON "" 

?OSTSECONDARY :EGREE-GRAKTI~G INST:TcTIONS 

I. "Accredited " means that an institution has been re:ognized 
as meeting the standards _established by an accredited agency 
recognized by the U.S. Department of Education. 

Accrediting commissions "accredit" institutions, not individual 
programs. For California it is the Commissions of the •estern 
Association of Schools and Colleges. 

Institutional accreditation is a voluntary, non governmental 
-process. -

"Approval" means that the Superintendent of Public 
cnstruction in the past and the Council for Private 
Postsecondary and Vocational Education since January 1, !991 
has determined and certified that an institution meets ~inimum 

established standards and the provisions of the applicable 
legislative Acts. 

3. "Authorization" meant in the past that the SuperintonA•nt 
of Public Instruction had granted permission for an institution 
to operate having met established standards and regulations and 
undergone a rigorous evaluation process. (All institutions 
with the status became "candidates for approval" Jan~--j 1, 
1991. !his status will no longer be used.) 

4. The stated purposes of accreditation, approval and 
authorization include the following: 

a. To assure the educational community, the general public 
and other organizations and agencies of institutional 
integrity and that established standards have been met. 

b. To promote excellence in education • 

. c. To encourage institutional development and improvement 
through self study and periodic evaluation by qualified 
peer professionals. 

d. To develop and use standards to assess and enhance 
educational quality and institutional performance and 
to evaluate these standards by ongoing research. 

5. The status of accreditation indicates that au institution 
has met au accrediting commission's standards • 

(C-1) 



The status of approval or authorization indicates that dn 
institution has met the standards established by the Private 
Postsecondary Education Act of 1977, as amended 1986 and the 
Private Postsecondary and Vocatidnal Reform Act of 1989, 
operative January 1, 1991 and the requirements or ::.he oversight 
entities, the Superintendent of Public Instruction in the past 
and the Council for Private Postsecond~ry and Vocational 
Education since January 1, 1991. -

In order to achieve the statuses the institutions must have 
undergone an intensive and comprehensive self study followed by 
an on-site evaluation of institutional performance. In this 
process the institution must demonstrate financial 
responsibility, that satisfactory quality of education is 
provided and that the institution· is committed to established 
standards and requirements. 

6. The California Superintendent of Public instruction in an 
information bulletin stated, "Degrees granted by institutions 
in conformance with any of the categories for accrediting, 
approving, authorizing, or exempt degree-granting institutions 
are all eaually legal under the law". 
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~EOU:RE~ESTS FOR ACCRE~I7AT:ON 

EY 

ACCREDI::~lG COM~!53!0NS 

As used, Section 94302 of :~e Cali~orn!a Education Code, 
''AccreditedH means that an inst~:ution has been recognized or 
approved as meeting t~e standards established by an accrediting 
agency recognized by the United States Department of Education 
or the Committee of Bar Examiners for the State of Cali:ornia. 
It shall not include those ~nstitutions that have applied ~or 

accreditation, or are identified by accrediting associations as 
candidates for accreditation or have provisional accreditation. 

Accrediting commissions "accredit" institutions, not individual 
programs or units, course work and degrees. Institutional 
accreditation is a voluntary, non - governmental process. :t 
follows policies and procedures established by representatives 
of accredited institutions. 

Institutions of higher education, colleges and universities, 
are all approved by a governmental agEncy otherwise they could 
not operate. Accreditation follows governmental approval. 

THE HANDBOOK OF ACCREDITATION of the Accrediting Commission for 
Senior Colleges and Universities of the ~estern Association of 
Schools and Colleges clearly presents the purposes, standards, 
policies and the process for accreditation. A brief overview 
of the requirements follows: 

In order to assist institutions in determining their 
educational effectiveness, the Commission has recognized four 
purposes of accreditation: 

"J. To assure the educational community, the general 
public, and other organizations and agencies that 
an institution has clearly defined objectives 
appropriate to higher education and that it meets 
Commission standards; 

"2. To encourage institutional development and im,rovement 
through ~elf study and periodic evaluation by qualified 
peer professionals; 

"3. To develop and uae standards to assess •nd enhance 
educational qualitY and institutional performance 
and to validate theae standards by ongoing 
research; and 

"4. To promote interchange of ideas among public and 
independent inatitution• through peer review.· 
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The accreditation standards to be addressed are as :'ollo~o~s: 

!. Institutional cntegrity 
Institutional ?urposes, ?lanning ano ~ffectiveness 

3. Governance and Administration 
~. Educational ?~ograms 

5. ?aculty and Staff 
6. Library, Computing and Other Information and 

Learning Resources 
7. Student Services and the.Co-Curricular Learning 

Environment 
8. Physical Resources 
9. Financial Resources 

The status of accreditation indicates that an institution has 
met Commission standards. In so doing~the institution has: 

"!, Undergone a period of intensive and comprehensive 
self study followed by an on-site evaluation of 
institutional performance; 

'" ". 

" 3 • 

Demonstrated that it operates at a satisfactory 
level of qualitY in its educational programs 
consistent with its stated purposes and 
consistent with Commission standards; 

Demonstrated the availability of sufficient 
resources to support existing and planned 
activities at a satisfactory level of quality, 
and offered reasonable grounds for belief that 
there will continue to be adequate resources in 
the future; and 

"4. Committed itself to institutional improvemenc, 
periodic self-evaluation, and continuing 
compliance with all Commission standards, policies 
procedures and decisions.· 

Every accredited institution files an annual report, is visited 
at least every five years, and undergoes a comprehensive self 
study and evaluation at least every ten years. 

The process for accreditation includes a comprehensive self 
study by the requeating institution which addresses all of the 
applicable requirements aet forth in the Bandboo~ of 
Accreditation {aee handboo~ pagea 119 - 128). 
Following aubaiaaion of the atudy a visit is aade by an 
evaluation teaa-of professional peers {see handboo~ paa~• 
128 - 128). The viait serves to: 

"1. Confira and validate the conclusions of the 
institution's report; 
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Determi~e ~hether the institutiori 
responsive to recommendations of 
visitir:g team • 

':"'.as been 
the previous 

Identi:y areas in ;..rhich :he institution is not !.:;. 
compliance ~ith Commission standards; 

"4. Call attention to problems not adequately 
recognized by the institution itself; 

"5. Reinforce the institution's c;,mmitme:..t to the 
continuing pursuit of excellence; and 

"6. Recommend to the Commission the appropriate 
accreditation action." 

In its relations ~ith the institution it serves the Commission 
is committed to ~orking closely ~ith the institutions in terms 
of their o~n stated purposes within the context of Commission 
standards. It interprets standards in ways that are relevant 
to the character of the particular institution, respecting 
institutional integrity and diversity. Emphasis of this and 
other "commitments" is on aiding the institutions in 
fulfillment of their responsibilities to the accrediting 
process and the responsibilities of the Commission in 
individualizing the process for each institution. 

Accreditation ceases whenever an institution fails to pav its 
annual fees, or requests in writing that its accreditation be 
terminated, or when the Commission formally acts to terminate 
accreditation • 
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E. EEOCIREMENTS FOR APPROVAL AND AUTHORIZATION 

JF ?RIVATE ?OSISECONDARY :EGREE-GRANTI~G :~sr:rcr:~sS 

: ~ CALIFOR~IA 

The California State Legislature in providing :or :he ~~ceasing 
of the private postsecondary degree-granting ~nstitutions :a 
.operate has given them the status of "approval" or "approval to 
operate". The definitions of the terms have varied throu£n the 
years as new legislation has been passed but are essentially as 
follows: 

1. "Approval" or ''approval to op.erate" means th~t the 
Superintendent of Public Inst~uctions in the past and 
the Council for Private Postsecondary and Vocational 
Education since January 1, 1991 has determined and 
certified that an institution meets minimum 
established standards and the provisions of tne 
legislation. 

2. "Authorization to operate" meant in the past that the 
Superintendent of Public Instructions had granted 
permission for a postsecondary institution to operate. 
(This status was dropped effective January 1, 1991, and 
all institutions with this status became "Candidates 
for Approval".) Note: SB194, the Private Postsecondary 
and Vocational Education Reform Act of 1989, operative 
January 1, 1991 and the Private Postsecondary Education 
Act of 1977 as amended 1986 made adjustments in 
existing law with regard to application and approval 
process for the institutions that were approved or 
authorized pursuant to provisions antedating these 
a c. ts. 

The LEGISLATIVE INTENT of the Act of 1977 as amended 1n 1986 
clearly establishes the Legislature's expected quality of the 
education to be provided by private postsecondary education 
institutions and its expected acceptance of degrees conferred. 
Section 94301 of the Act follows: 

"It is the intent of the Legislature to encourase 
privately supported education and protect the integrity of 
desreea and diplomas conferred by the privately supported 
as well as publicly supported educational institutions." 

"It is also the intent of the Legislature to encourage 
recognition by tax supported institutions of work 
coapleted ead degrees end d1ploaes iaaued by pri~ately 
supported iastitutioaa to the ead that atudaata aay ha~e 
eqael opportunities for eqael acco•plishaeats aad 
ability.• 
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"In the present period, the need for educational services 
is so great that :t cannot ~e met by tax suppor~ed 

educational ~"~tit~~~~~~ a:one. :he =unt~ibuti,.n ~·i 

privately supported educational institutions to the 
preservation of liberty is essential. These objectives 
can ~est be achieved by protecting the integrity of 
degrees and diplomas ~ssued by such tnstitutions." 

SB194, The Reform Act of 1989, operative January l, 1991 stated 
that, 

"It is the intent of the Legislature to promote the 
effective integration of the postsecondary education 
into all aspects of California's education system and to 
faster and improve the educatio~al programs and services 
of these institutions while protecting the citizens of 
the State from fraudulent or substandard operations." 

Both Acts established standards and required the oversight 
agencies, the Superintendent of Public Instructions in the past 
and the current Council for Private Postsecondary and 
Vocational Education to promulgate additional standards as 
needed which must be met by all private postsecondary 
degree-granting institutions. Section 94310 of the Education 
Code as amended by the Acts require that the prescribed review 
process shall review the following for which standards have 
been established in the Acts or prescribed by the oversight 
agencies: 

1. Institutional Objectives 
2. Administrative Methods 
3. curriculum 
4. Instruction 
5. Faculty, including qualifications 
6. Physical Facilities 
7. Administration Personnel 
8. Procedures for Keeping Educational Records 
9. Tuition, Fees, and Refund Schedules 

10. Admission Standards 
11. Scholastic Regulations and Graduation 

Requirements 
12. Degrees Offered 
13. Financial Stability 
14. Library and Learning resources 
15. Student act1v1t1ea and aervtces 
16. Etbical principle• and practice• 
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:AIEGORIES OF !SSIITtTIONS 

• 7here are :.hree categories of :.OJ.stitutions covered. by the Acts: 

• 

• 

Vocational Education 

Out of State acc~edited institutions ~?erating in 
California 

Degree-granting ~nstitutions. 

All must meet the standards set forth in the Acts, ':"lowever, t:,e 
~nstitutions in each category are evaluated differently under 
supplemental standards, regulations and procedures and 
visitation teams. 

SB194 states, "!t is the intent of the Legislature t!'lat the 
~inimum standards for approval for de~ee-granting institutions 
established in 94310 not exceed the accreditation standards 
ctilized by ~estern Association of Schools and Colle~••·" 

THE EVALUATION PROCESS 

The process for approval and in the past authorization includes 
a comprehensive self studv by the requesting degree-eranting 
institution which addresses all of the applicable requirements 
set forth in the Acts and supplemental standards, regulations 
and procedures. Following submission of the study a visit is 
made by an evaluation team of professionals which includes a 
subject matter specialist. The visit serves to: 

1. Confirm and validate the conclusions of the 
institutions report. 

Determine whether the institution has been responsive 
to recommendations of the previous visiting team. 

3. Identify areas in which the institution is not in 
compliance with established standards and regulations. 

4. Call attention to problems not adequately recognized by 
the institution itself. 

5. Reinforce the institution's commitment to the 
continuing pursuit of excellence; and 

6. Recommend to the Superintendent of Public Instruction 
in the past and currently to the Council the 
appropriate approval or (authorization) action • 
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All ~nstitutioos must !'~le an annual report, ~n :he past with 
~he Superintendent of ?ubli~ Instruction and currently with the 
:oun~il for Private Postse~ondary and Vo~attonal Edu~ation and 
each institution shall file a ~elf-studv and he vi c;i r.a.-! '2.: 
:east every five years. 

'RAUDULENT AND ScBSTANDARD P~RFORMANCE OF INST:TcTIONS 

The 1977 Act as amended tn 1986 and the Reform Act of :989 
~hi~h became operative January 1, 1991 contained "pro.- bition" 
provisions designed to protect consumers and the public rrom 
fraudulent and substandard performance of ~nstitutions. 
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PURPOSES OF 
ACCREDITATION 

-:-:,e Wesi:er;. :.sso::c:1:r o~ S:noo1s ana C.J!1eges .v~·:...s:~· ·s 
:)ne of ::-.e s;x reg!or.a, ac::-e(:lltlr.g. csso::a:1ons ·:~ver!ng :ne 
'....:n1~ec S:a:es. wnos-: :·uroose !S ::.r.~1nt.:a1 ~~.:Jrovemen: :;.; 
eau:at10n ar:c :oo:Je~atton amor.g eau:at;onal :rs:.::-..::1ons 
ana age!"lCies. 'NASC ·.·.·as rormea on JUlY:. :962. :~ evaJua:e 
anc ac::~ea1: sc:~oo1s. :::11eges. ana un1vers1tleS 1r. -:ai1for:-:oa 
~awau. G .... am. 3nC ::-:e Da:;fic !S;ana Trus: 7errrtones. 1w\'';..SC 
~un::1ons :~rougn a ::arc of ::trecto:-s anc ~;:ree ac:::-ealttng 
::ommiSSiOns: ::--:e ,:.c::-eatttng 2JmmlsSton ~or Sen1or C..:~­

leges ar1o '..:nrve~st:1es. :ne .4c::-earnng Comm:ss1or. for C_;rn­
munJty anc Jun1or So1:eges. ana ::"!e Ac::reatttng Comm!ss;on 
for Scnoo<s. The ooarc of a<rec:ors con=ts oi n1ne mem· 
oe~s. eacr. ac::-eortmg :::omm1SS10n etectmg :r.re~ r'rre~oe~s. 

::.3cn commiSSIOn. w1::": ::-1e 1nvo1vemen: c• all ::::.art1c:oat1r.g 
mst1tut1ons. aevetoos 1ts own stanoaras. ::roceoures. ana ~:s· 
:a! oot1C:es. unoe~ tlle autnonty ana suo_~ec: ':Q ::-1e aoorova1 
of :ne WAS2 ooarc c~ 01rectors. The ac:reOitatton a::1ons cT 
eacn commiSSIOn are cerntrea oy tne ooarc of arrec:ors of 
WASC. Accred<tat<on ceases wnenever ar. ~~smut<O~ ia11s to 
oay ItS annual fees. or reouesrs 1n wrJtJng tna: rts accreor:.a· 
:<on oe term<natea. c· wnen tne Comm<SS<On forma II' ac:s :o 
termmate accreon:atron. 

Voruntary nongoverr.mental. mstrtutronat ac::reortatron as 
oract<cec oy tne Comm<ss<on ana me orne' reg<ona< comm<s· 
srons 15 a un10ue cnaractensttc of Amencan eaucat1on. No 
msotunon 1r. tne Ltnaea States IS reoutrec to seeK ac:red1ta· 
:ron: nowever. oecause o7 :ne recogn1zec ::leneTrts. mos: of 
:ne et1g10le mst1tutrons 1n tnts ana otner reg1ons nave sour;n: 
:o oecome ac:reattec. Jn many otner countnes :ne matnte· 
nance of eaucat<ona: stanaaras <Sa governmental funct<on. 

Wh<le tne Comm<ss<on worKs to estaolisn m1n1mum stanaaras 
of aual<ty tor <nst<tut<ons. 1ts onmarv locus 15 ro foster eauca· 
!lanai excellence. Eacn <nstttut<on has tne resconsmilitv of 
aefimng, for <tself. cnaractensttcs of aualitv and excellence. 
and oresenttng evtaence tnat such auality ana excellence <S 
bemg acnteved. The Commtss<on tnes to aeal w<tn ins!ltu· 
ttonal differences <n ways tnat protect !Jotn general stanaaras 

·~or tne WASC Constrtut1on antJ list ot cancfidale and accredttea lftstttu­
ttons. see tne annual WASC Directory. wntcn ts avauaote from eacn Com­
mrsston otftce or tram wASC. P.O. Box 9990. Mills Colleae. Oaktana. CA 
94613·9990. For a hst at reatonal acerea1tmg assocraoons ana re1atect 
coooes. see 11aaes 194-96 . 
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o~ ex:::e11en:e ana JnalvtoL.;aitZec e:::Ju:atJor.aJ :;--.tiCS::.~;,~· ana 
.J:-a::1::e. 

~·:1e Corr.m!SSJor. a:·::'edJ!S ;_:-:s!r::.;ttor.s. ;,at J:-:::JJVIOi.,;al =r~~ 
g;ams. 7::erelore. ,,...., aaoltJon :: a.ssessmg :~e a::aoem1:: 
.:Jt..i3Hty o~ eau:at1onal orogran:s. :::e :.o:":""-:"":'1!SSJOn er:"'::;)ii2SiZes 
structures. ~rocesses anc resources. 

\Vhere ar: mst!tUt!On :JrovJaes :rog:-ams not :(::mmonly o~· 

:ereo tly ac:reo1teO lr\Sli!UtiOr\S of n1gner eau:atiOn 1n tne 
Umteo S:ates. :ne Jr.StltUtlor. :>ea!"S tne ouroen of 
aemonstranng tna; tlie suo1ec: ;-,-.a:ter offeree IS aoorooroate 
:o n1gne~ eou:at1on. a:aoemr:: 1r-: ouaJJty ana :'tgor. ana lS 
aote to ne rev1eweo oy oee!"S Tro:-r: a:::re'J!tec ;r;stJII..::Jor.s. 

In oroer to ass1s: Institutions 1r. aeterm1n1ng tne" eaucat1ona1 
effe::trveness. tne :ommrssJor. r.as re:ognrzec tour maJOr 
ouroases of accred1lat1on: 

1. io assure tne eaucatlonal commumtv. tne general 
outliiC. ana otner organ1:at1ons anc agenc1es tnat an 
msmut10n nas c1eany oermec ODJeCtlves aoorooroate 
to n1gner eoucat1on anc tna: 1: meets CommiSSIOn 
s;anoaras: 

2. io encourage msmut1ona1 oevelooment and lm­
orovement tnrougn self study ana penoa1c eva1uat1on 
oy oual1f1ea oeer oroiess1ona1s: 

3. To aeve1oo ana use stanaaras to assess anc en­
hance ecucanonal ouallty ano institutional oerror­
mance. anc to vauaate tnese stanoaros ov ongomg 
researcn: ana 

4. io oromote'intercnange of ideas among ouolic and 
indeoenoen: institutions tnrougn peer revoew. 

Accreditation IS a cont1numg process. tne heart of whiCh 11es 
1n penod1c self-appra1sa1 by eacn 1nSt1tut1on. In ItS Initial aP­
plication for cand1aacy or accreditatiOn. and 1n oreparat1on 
tor eacn suoseauent visit.· every institution prepares an ex­
tensiVe reoort Wltn onmary emonas1s on self-anai!ISIS and 
'81181uation. Between scneouled VISits. each msmut1on ad­
cresses visiting team recommenaat1ons ana suom1ts annual 
reports. 

As a result of extensive eJCDerience and researen. tne Com­
mission nas oetermmed that tnere are certam oasic cnarae­
tenst•cs of ouallty reouired ot all instrtutlons.of higher educa­
tion. The Commission has found tnat institutions can readily 
ma1nta1n tneir inaiViauallty wtlile comolyin& witll tnese esm1> 
lisnecto stanaaraa. 'Thea· Commllllon smnGaftiS. poliCies. 

I 
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COOE OF 
COMMISSION 

GOOO PRACTICE 
AND ETHICAL 

CONDUCT 

ana oroce:tures are ::>ertodtcaH~ revtewec ana re'nsec. ~evt­
Sior.s are ":"'.ace as neecec. ~aseo en ~esearc:"":. ::-:e exoen-

:;"". :3rrytng o~..:: 1:s ~·.;nc:tor.s. ::'le -::c~~:ssior. :-.::s es:acitsr.eo 
= :::>ae o~ gooc :):-a::::e. ::Jam for ::s .~e:anor.s '.vt:r. :~e !r.s:rtu­
:~~ns 1: serves ana wttn regarc ~-::· ::s 1nterr.a1 ·Jrg.ani;:atton 
ana orocecures. 

~·.·ery tr.St1tut10n cesmng recog:11non :Jy :~.e ·:~r.-:rr:tsston !S 
exoe~tea to aotae oy tne s:anaarcs ana :JOitCtes o7 tile ":om­
~tSston. as s:ateo 1n :nts .'""lancnooK anc as r-:-:av oe ce­
vetooec m me !uture .. A.s ~now1e~ge tncreases ana tne neeas· 
of society cnange. tnstitutions are continually evmvmg m • 
orcer to serve tnelr stucents an0=::ommun1tv oette• Con­
seauently. :r1e C.:;mmtsston conttnuatly rev1ews :r1e rote ana 
\:2u01tv or 1:s s~anaaras ana engages 1n w1aesoreaa ::J;-.sw~a· 
:ton w1tn tl"\e acc:-eol'teo mstttut1ons 1n :ne ~eg!or: ~n oroe~ ~c 

:ncoroorate tne~r suggesttons ana re-:eiVe tnetr aoorovaL 
:or.ststent researcr. finomgs aemor.strate :nat ac-:~enttatton 
ser\l'es all :y:Jes of lnstm;ttons ror ;r:strtuttor.at tmorovemen:_ 

>he effectiveness of self-regulatorv ac:rea1tat10n. nowever. 
a.e:lenos uoon tne tnstttutton s ac::eb~ance oi soec:t1c re~ 
soonsmililles. 1nc1udmg comoltance w<tr. all of tne stanaaras 
ana aotdmg oy the CommiSSIOns ootrc1es . .:Jroceaures. ano 
aectstons. ihere must oe mstltuttonat mvo1vement tn ano 
commitment to the accreditation orocess. The process as­
sumes tnat eacn lnSlltutlon has ;ne resoonSIOIIIlV to oartiCI­
oate 1n ana to acceot an nones: ana rortnngn: assessmenc 
oi tnstttutJonat strengths ana weaKnesses .:..s a ::mse· 
auence. an acceotaDJe self-stucv reoort anc oeer eva1uat1on 
are ~eoutrec. Ontv tn tnts wav wtll :ne vattalty anc vt:atnv of 
::>e ac::re01tat10n process oe ensurec. 

1r. 1ts relations wttn rne mst1tUt1ons 1t ser\l'es. ::1e Commtsston 
:s comm1nec to: 

.:... Aooratse inStltUttons tn terms o7 :nerr own s!ateo 
purooses w1tnm the context of ::.ommiSSIOn stan­
cares. lnteroret stanoaras 1n wavs tnat are relevant 
to the cnaracter of tne oart1cu1ar 1nsmutton. resoec:­
mg InStitUtional 1ntegnty ana 01vers1ty. 

2. Emonas1ze the value and •moortance of InStitu­
tional self study. 

3. ASSISt and stimulate improvement in the eouca­
uonal effectiveness of the institution. 
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.:. . .:.c:-- -::·.::: eva\uatlor, v~sn.s oy ex:::~ene!"l:ec anc :::..:aJ­
Ifleo oee!'"S unoer ::onalttar:s wntcr.. rr:sorar as reason­
aorv ocssiore. ensure rmcamal ana OD)ec:,ve )ucg­
men·~. avotdtng conflt::: of 1nteres:. 

5. ~rote:: .!ne confJaent;airty of the rnstrtuttor.al seJf. 
stuov ana evaruatran team reoarts. 

c. Mar<e srncere effor:s to rnclude a~ evaruatron 
teams reoresentatron trom other rr.strtutrons of srmr­
rar ouroose ana acaoemrc orogram. 

7. Prov1oe rnstrtutrons an oooon:unrtv to oorec:. tor 
:ause. to rndrvrdual memoers assrgnea to t:<e team 
oesrgnateo to vrsrt the rnstltutron. wrtn soecral con­
cem ior oossibre conflict of rnterest. 

E. :::ons•oer ior evaluatron teams. persons recom­
menoeo ior accreortrng servrce. 

9. Advrse eacn cna•r to arrange consultatron aurrng ,.~-
tne vrslt wrth aomrnrstratron. facultY. s:uoents. ana 
trustees. ana to rnc1uoe ounng comorenens1ve v1srts 
a oubhcrzeo opportunrty for an open nearrng. 

10. Previae oooortunrty for tne rnstrtutro~ to resoond 
rn wntrng to tne team reoon: oefore 11 rs como1etea. 
ana to apoear before the Commrssron wnen tne reoon: 
rs cons1oered. The CommiSSIOn staff w111 not1fv tne 
rnstttutton 1n wm1ng as soon as reasonao1y oosslole 
regarding CommrSSion oec1S1ons. 

11. Prov1oe opportunity for rnst1tUt1ona1 reoresenta­
trves ana tne general oubilc to attend oortrons of 
Commtss1on meetings oevoted to poilcres ana Jtner 
nonconfioentlal matters. See oollcy on Puol1c Access 
to tne Commission. pages 10i-08. 

12. Encourage widespread discussion and senous 
cons1deratron of maJOr team recommendations. 

13. Reauest a wrmen response tram an instrtution or 
refer a matter to the next evaluation team wnen the 
Commtssion·s attention is orawn to the possibility 
tnat an 1nstrtut1on may be in violatron of CommiSSion 
standards or policies. If a written report IS reauested 
and the response is not deemed adeauate. the staff 
may SCI'Iedule a tact·findinl visit to tne 1nst1ttrtion in • 
auestion. Tne Commission will bear the expei!H of 
SUdl a ViSit. 

• . 
:•·>;: . 



THE STATUS OF 
ACCREDITATION 

:.4. MaKe ar: mrtiai viSit fo:- :anaicacy or acc:-ecrtc­
:o~r: :c an ms:m.::1on amy on :ne wnr:er. reo:.Jes: s7 
:7"'.e ~:11ef executive otficer ana govermng ooaro ::--.a1r 
::~7 tne mstttu:ton. 

e';atuatron oro::eaures ana a7"::er ewe no:1::e :c ::1e :r_­
s:;tutton. 

:e .. =-ermrt wttncrawat of a :-eaues: for :nt~;aJ :.:ma!­
cacy or rntt:a1 ac:::rem:atJon at any t1me (even af:er 
evaluation' onor to i1nal ac~10n ov the CJmm1SS1on. 
Thts onvuege aces not aoory to otner :ypes ot vrsn:s. 

·- RevoKe ac:reoi~atJon or :anoJaacv only atter aa-
vance wnnen notrce. 

~ s: =.~.:::l'Jrage -:~ntmu1ng :~mmurncatlon oe'!.wee!i 
:.1e Commrss1on ana rnstrtL:tlons tnrougn :ne ttaJson 
o:i1cer oosltlon 1n eacn InStitution. See poi1CV on 
~ccreoJtatlon Lla1son Officer. oages 93-.!. 

Tne s~atus o~ ac::-e-:lt:atron tnOJCates :nat an 1nstrtunon r.as 
me! CommiSSion stanoaros. 

1r. so aomg, the msmut1on r.as: 

:. Lmoergone a oenoo oi 1ntens1ve and comorenen­
Sive self stuov followea oy an on-s1te eva1uat1on oi 
msmut1ona1 oe:iormance: 

::. DemonstrateD tnat 1t ooerates at a sat1siac:orv 
1eve1 or aua11ty 1n JtS eaucat1ona1 orograms consJstenr. 
w1tn J!S statea ourooses ana consistent wttn CommJS· 
SiOn stanoaros: 

-· DemonstrateD the avauao111ty of suffiCient re­
sources to suooort ex1st1ng ana 01anneo actiVIties a~ , 
a satisfactory 1eve1 oi ouallty, ana offered reasonao1e • 
grounos for oeuet that tnere w111 contmue to oe • 
aoeouate resources 1n the future: ana 

4 Committed 1tself :o mstltUtlonal 1morovement. 
oenod1c self-evaluation. and cont1nu1ng compliance 
w1tn all cammJSSion stanoards. poliCieS. procedures 
ana deciSions. 

Accreditation is anamed by the process of evaluation of an 
enure mst1tut10n and continues until formally witndrawn. It is 
supject. however. to oenodic review and to conditions as de­
terrmned by the Commission. Every accredited institUtiOn 
files an annual reoort. is vtsited at least every five years. and 
unoergoes a comorenens1ve self study and eva1uat1on at 
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ieas: every ter. y~a~s. 1:11t1al ac:::rednatror .. as a mea-:~:~ -• 
:..:~rr,ml~Sto!"'l ~:ltt:y. r~autres r::s::tutrorta: self s:uoy anc r=· 
vtew no .'l"'iore :."":an five ~ea;s a~e; :;,e ::ate o~ ::--;e ·:.omrr.~s· 

Si:Jn a::::or. g:-a:'i::r:g su:il s:at~s. i,·ettne~ ac::-e-:::a:1on n:::­
:anorca::y tS re:r:Ja::tve. 

:..s a votLm:ary. nongove;ru;.,en·,a; agency. ·.:~e C.ommtsstor. 
~oes not r:ave :::e ~es~or.stott'.ty to exer:1se tne regulatory 
:ontrol oi s~ate anc feoerat governmen:s. or tc a:Jpty tilerr 
:r.anoates regaramg :otiec:tve oargammg. affirmatrve actror .. 
neaJtn ano safety reguiattons. ana tne iiKe. i=:1rtnermore. tne 
::omm:ssron coes no: enfor:e ~:1e s~ancarcs o~ soe-::alcz:eo 
a::rea1ttng agenc•es. tne Amer~:an Asso:;a!lon o~ Un1vers1tv 
"rofessors. or otner nongovernmental organ•:at•ons. a:­
t~ougn 1r.st1tut10ns mav w•sn ~ rev1ew tne ouo11:auons of 
su:r: otner ager::1es as oar: o7 :ne self·stuoy orocess. ~:-,e 

:ommtss~on r.as r~s own s-::ancarcs ano ex:JeC':.S tnat mstlt\...t~ 
\ions anc teams w1ll aoo1y tnem w1tn .ntegnty. •mag•nat•on. 
ano an amtuoe of numane concern for stuoents anc tne cue-

Tne ac::reor~at•on s~anoarcs aoo1y to all •nstltut•ons 1n tne 
reg ron. ror tnose SeeKing candiCacv ana Initial accreditatiOn. 
tne Si.ancaros mus! oe me: at teast at a m1n1mum 1eve1. i=or 
rnsmut1ons seeKing reaff~rmavon of accrecltat•on. tne stan­
cares must oe met at n1gner 1eve1s. Tne stanoaros oeime 
normauve exoe:~at•ons and cnaractenst•cs of excellence. 
a no orov•oe a frameworK tor •nsmut~onal self stuoy. Deoena­
lng uoon tne stage of oeverooment ot tne lr1Stltut•on. some 
:omoonents of tne stanoaros mav oe v1eweo as of greatec or 
1esser cnorrty 

• 

-• 

• 
a 
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or the Council fnr l'rl\'nh~ l'osl'if'C'olulnl)' nwl \'o{'nlionnl Etbwnlion 
SEC. 5. Srdlrm 9.f31U of tl1c Eclm·nliou ( :Pff,., n~ nfldrfl by 

Chnpler IJU7 of tllf" StAtuh~~ of 19H9, I~ nmf•ud'~'l lo H"~d: 
94310. No rulvale posl~f~COIHiiH)' rdurnllnnnl ln~lilulioll IIIII}' 

lssuP., courer' nr awnrtl nn· ttrnliPmk Of lumen AIr IIPRH'~ unlt•.lli! I liP. 
lnslllullon meels lloe re<1ulreoneul! of sub<livisinn (o) m (I), "' 
rollows: 

(a) The lu•llluliou h •1'1"""'"1 loy lhc Cuuudl fur l'rivolo 
Postsecondary and Vocational Educntion lo o1•er ale In ( :alirm uln n111l 
award det~trees. 'I he council slrnll nol npprnvr. nn luslilutlou In ls<~rc 
degrees, cllt•lomn,, or r.erlillcales pursunnl to tl1l~ sululivl'iion uulil it 
has conducted a 'tnnlltatlve review nnrl A'i'~.:ossmeul of, nml lun 
approved. each dcRu~e l'rogrnm oHerc(l hy tllr in~lilution, ntulllll or 
the operallous or lire lnslihrliuu, nrrrl lrns <lderrrrirrr<l nil ul lhe 
rollowlng: 

(I) The lrrslilrrliun lros lire fndlilies, liunrrdnl '""""''"'· 
•d~nhrlstratlve CIIJ,abllitie~. racull }'I ami ot ht"t IIP.c-eS~AI y P.(IIIC'AI imlnl 
experllse and resonrrt>s lo emorre lis rnpahililr of lullilllng lire 
progr•rn Of JliOIJfAIOS ror eurollr.(l ~hulrnl~. 

(2) Tire lnrully I• fully 'I"Riilic<l In urulerln~~ lhe le.-d ol 
lrrslructlon llrol llrr.y arP. n<Signe<l orrrl slonll l'""r. . .s opprnprialc 
deRrees and have demonslralr.cl prnre~sionnl ad•lcvrnH'III iu lhr 
drRjor Oeld or Or.lols offered, In sulficlenl rnnrrloeu In provide llrr 
educational ""vices. 

(:I) 'llre eclucaliou service• orrrl courinrlurrr d<·nrlr r<·lolf' In lhc 
objeclives of llcr.I'IOIJosed progrnur nr progrnurs nrrrl olfcu shrrlerrl! 
the OI>Jlorluully lor a r1rrolily e<lrll'nliorr. 

(41 The lorililles are opproprinle for "'" ,f,.finc<l <'dou-nlinrrnl 
objectives nnrl Arr suffidrnl In enstnc •1••nlil r f'(ltH'nl ion a I services to 
lite sludenls enrolled In lire pro!:r•rn nr 1""~'""''-

(lil The rnmse of sh11ly lor wlri.-lrllrr. ""I!""';, grnnk<lrornvi<l<'s 
lhe cunfculum neces~nry to nd1ieve ih proiPS'I£'«1 or claimed 
acndendcobjedlve (or higiJCr elluenlioll, OIHIIIH~ ln-;(itulioll IP.ffllitC! 

a level of ara<lernlc oclrleverrocrrl opproprlnle In I hoi olegr<'r.. 
(6) The fnslllullon provl1les atleflllnle shulcnl mh·i~emrul 

lervlcet, academic plnnult•~ n1ul c•••rlcultnn •lc\'f'loru•acrlt Rctlvltle-., 
.rr.searcl1 supervision For ~hulrnh enrnllecl in rii.IJ. progrnm~. and 
~IJnlcal Supervision For Sllltlenls ellroiJcclln \"RiiUIIS lu•nJI h (H oressioll 
programs. 

(7) If I he lnslllnllon oHr.rs ('red it for 111 lor f'lpc• il"'llliallt·m uin~ il 
may do so only alter au r.\·nlnnlimr br 'l"nlili•·•l fnnrllr nrnl onlr in 
discipline! \vllhln lire hrslllullon ·, nrr r icnlnr nfiPr ill!!< lion I nr e 
•PJ>IOJ>IIale lo I he de111<'e lo he 1"""''"1 ·I lor nurndl slonll <lc•dop 
lpeelflr slanclnrds rcgRHiiug lire rr il<'r in for nwar ding ro "'Iii for I" inr 
exl'f'rleullalleRrrrlrrg al llrP. gro<lrrole level. irrrludiug I lor. rrraxirnurrr 
hUinber or IIOUU for \\'hid· Ctrllit IIIII)' IH! awnrtlf'd. 

(b) Tl1e approval proce~s shnll iuclucle n 'lllnlilal i\·c 1 cdcw RIHI 
assessmenl or all of lire following: 

t II I j,:, ,.II 

lw.lilulional pur pmr·, 111i~~icn1, uud 
(;o\"t~rwnu·e uwlnd111iui~l•aliou 

( :w 1 it·ulum. 
l11"ilruc:lion. 

"I,;, ·c ·1 i \ ,.~. (II 
(2) 
(.1) 
(I) 
(fi) 
(fi) 
(7) 
(R) 

hwuhr, i11dudiug llll'iJ quulilil'aliou~ 
l'hrsir'AI fudlilks. 
A (lmini~h AI i\'C 1 H'l !liOillll'l, 
PHif"f'(lllrf~S lm ~rt~piug cdu("aliollllllt't"oJds 

(9) Tnil ion, lt·c. rille I 1 dnwl sdu:dult:s. 
( 10) Admi~sion'i !ii1ouclallk 
(II) Fi11rmdal ni(l 1•olicics oucl p1 ul"l icT~. 

• 
(12) Sdwlastic u•gulaliou~ nnd H•ndualiun rcq•eir(~rueuls. 
(1.1) EthiC'alp1i11dpiPS nud 11111din~s. 
(1·1) l.ilumr nnd otlwr l(~a1uing r«·sonen~s 
( 1r,) .Studeul ndi\'ilil's uud ~1:1 dees. 
(If.) ll··~""'' ufi.,,ed 
"llu~ slnfulauh OIHI plorcdu~t·s ulililf~d hr llu~ ( o111H'il ~lwll fo,.lt'J 

th~ dt·\·t~lfiJliiiP-~11 uf leigh qualil)', inuo\"Alh·(~ t•du, alioual t'roguuus 
AIHI t•uwrr,i••R II~\'' fit•lds ol stwlr ""itl•intu•o;l'it'c·ouda• )' C(lut·nlinu. In 
nd1lilion, I he !ilnrula1cls AIIIIIHIH"r•tluu~s utili:~f•tll•r llu! c:ouudl slenll 
nnt lllltCA.'i01111hlr lrindt~r •~dw·utiounl inuovnlion nucl c:c)mpeliliou. 

II is tlu~ iuh~nl of tl•e l.(~gislnhtH~ llwl the miniwum slluulouls for 
appr ovnl I or d•·gu~f~ gnwl iug in sf il ut ion'i est uhlhlu·tllu St~d ion Y4:JI 0 
11ol f'tf'Cf~(l the AC:('tP.ditAiiou ~lniHI;nds ulilizt~ll by ll1e \Vcslern 
Association of Sdwols nnd ( :PIIt~g(~.'i 

(c) 'llw ("Oimdlmn)', nl its di!iii'H:I ion, dt·lc ·gut e llu~ 1 e.'ipousibilit ics 
(or lf~gnlntiou awl O\'f'lsigl•l of IHTJedilt•tl tlf"~ree grnulluf( lnw 
sd.ool~ In tlw c:nliforuia c:ouuuillt~C or JIUI FKHIIIincrs, Qlltl llull 
R(Tteclilnlion mA!)f be OI'Ct~pkd hr llu~ I"OIIIIcil in lieu of stale 
opp1ovnl. 

(d) (I) Tl11~ com1cil shall ("olldud n qualilalivc review uJUI 
n,.s('s~mt•nl olllre iuslilnlion nrul ull pro~liiiiiS olft~lctl, indwling tire 
ilf"ms lish~(l iu sululivi."iiou (h), lh1ougll n collljHd,cnsive onsile 
t t>dnv p1 Ol"f'S"i, JICI Foruwtl II)' a qualilil:tl vi~il iug commillf'O 
i111parwle1l l•r llw t:ouudl lo1 ll1al p111 po.w. bu·l• inslilulion !hnll 
snluuil n singlt~ npplkatiou (or ull opf~lalioos iu ( :alifurnia, n~ultl•c 
npplicAiion ~l,all indud1! n single ke wl.kh is in~lilulion·hase1lnrul 
uol sile·hnsed. "I he visiliu~ t·owu1ilke slwll l•e iu,pouwlctl l•y ll10 
cnmwil whhlu 9() tlnp; uf the dnh~ of llu~ 1 t'U!Ipt ol o CIHillllclccl 
RJ1plk:lliou mul sl1all he coiiiJHIWd of f!dnt·alcHS, OIHI ollu~r 
i11di\"illnnls will• t!11pt~rlist~ inllw a1t~as li.'iled iu suhdid~i1111 (I•). from 
df•grt·~ gn111tiug inslitulions lt•gallr op~rnliug within llw sl11le. 
\\'iiJ.in !JU .Jap or ll1r. IPC'(~ipl o( llu~ \ isilin~; C'llllllllitlt~(!.S evalunlhm 
tf!pOI( 01111 J('f"OIIIIIIf'lldnlioll~, Or 1111}' lf~fl"iiiii:.J1Jt~ t~d1~11~i011 nr lilllfl 
1101 lo ClC('Ctl !HJ 1lap, the cmuu-il sl.all luke~ mw of llw following 
nc·lions: 

(A) If tlw ill"ililuliou j,. in ("lllll(llinun~ with llli'i dn1pler llll(lllns 
IIOI opt:tah!d wilhin llueP. )"f~a•~ lwfof(~ lin~ liliug or the npplicalion 

88 &~n 
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94301. Legislative intent EDUCATION CODE 

It is the intent of the Legislature to promuLe the effec~ive 
integration of private postsecondary education into all aspects 
of California's education system and to foster and improve the 
educational programs and services of these institutions while 
protecting the citizens of the state from fraudulent or 
substandard operations. 

It is further the intent of the Legislature to recognize the 
enormous diversity of California's private postsecondary 
educational enterprise, with its approximately 3,000 privately 
supported institutions of academic and vocational education. 

It is further the intent of the Legislature to provide for 
the protection, education, and welfare of citizens of California, 
its postsecondary educational institutions, and its s~udents by 
providing for all of the following: 

(a) Ensuring minimum standards of instructional quality and 
institutional stability for all students in all types of 
institutions, and thereby encourage the recognition by public and 
private institutions of completed coursework and degrees and 
diplomas issued by private institutions to the end that students 
will be provided equal opportunities for equal accomplishment and 
ability. 

(b) Establishing minimum standards concerning the quality 
of education, ethical and business practices, health and safety, 
and fiscal responsibility to provide protections against 
substandard, transient, unethical, deceptive, or fraudulent 
institutions and practices. 

(c) Prohibiting the granting of false or misleading 
educational credentials. 

(d) Prohibiting misleading literature, advertising, or 
solicitation, or representations by private educational 
institutions or their agents. 

(e) Recognizing the importance of providing adequate 
funding through application and renewal fees and federal funding 
for the veteran's approyal process to support the state's 
activities in implementing this chapter • 



(f) Protecting the consumer and students against fraud, ~ 
misrepresentation, or other practices which may lead to an 
improper loss of funds paid for educational costs, whether 
fi.!"!anced through personal resources or =-tu.t.c z.nd ~'::'':~s~:l.l s~t.:::.:.en-:. 
financial aid. 

(g) Establishing a path for the development of institutions 
offering fields of study or methods of instruction and innovative 
educational delivery systems not previously recognized in order 
to encourage them to become fully approved institutions. 

(h) Recognizing and encouraging quality nongovernmental 
accreditation, while not ceding to that or any other 
nongovernmental process the responsibility for state oversight 
for purposes of approval if the accreditation process fails 
either to protect minimum standards of quality or to acknowledge 
legitimate innovative methods in postsecondary education. 

(i) Establishing an administrative agency staffed by 
individuals who are knowledgeable about private academic and 
vocation education, and charged with the responsibility of 
developing policies and procedures for the oversight and approval 
of private postsecondary and vocational education, including the 
responsibility for managing a broadly construed policy and 
planning process that seeks to improve state accountability for 
private postsecondary and vocational education as well as to 
improve the articulation of private postsecondary and vocation 
education with the ***public and independent postsecondary *** 
educational community. It is the intent of the Legislature that 
current employees of the Private Postsecondary Education .Qiv .. ~ion 
of the State Department of Education shall be covered by Sect~on 
19050.9 of the Government Code during the establishment of the 
new administrative agency. This new body should provide the 
leadership and planning needed to maintain and develop a strong 
private sector of this community. 

(Added by stats. 1989, c. 1307, - 4, operative Jan. 1, 1991. 
Amended by Stats.1990, c. 1479 (S.B.194), -1.) 

Additions or changes indicated by underline; 
deletions by asterisks*** 

• 
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ISSUE 
-

Should POST modify its Regulation wllich currently only 
recognizes un1ts, courses, and dearees from accredited colleges 
and univers1ties toward the award"of POST prcfess1onal 
certificates? 

BACKGROtmQ 

College units are necessary to meet requirements fer award of 
Intermediate and Advanced certificates. such units are also 
necessary to meet minimum requirements for the supervisory, 
Management, and Executive certificates. 

The Commission, at its March 24, 1965 meeting, adopted the 
requirement that it would only recognize units awarded by 
accredited colleges and universities toward the award of POST 
professional certificates. There is no documentation en file for 
the basis of the Commission decision. However, it is speculated 
that the action was taken to protect the integrity of the 
certificates, and to preclude the necessity fer POST staff to 
conduct independent analysis of the academic standing of each 
educational institution under consideration. Commission 
Regulation lOll authorizes the award of certificates and awards 
to members of participating agencies in recognition of 
achievement of education, traininq, and experience. commia.aion 
Procedure F-1-4 (b), in describinq the qualifications for the 
award of certificates, cites that education points (units) shall 
have been awarded by an accredited colleqe or university. 

Auqust Vollmer Univenity is a non-acc:eclite4 institution. Ita 
president, John P. Kenney, proposes that the Ccmaission cb•DCJe·­
its Requlation, allowing non-accredited institutions• unita aad 
cours..._ to be acc:apted"" in the ·award·· of POW- prot ... ional. 
certificatea. He notu that recant leqial.ation, sa 194, na... 
illlprov.cl the proces• for oveneainCJ institutions such- as bia, 
that the oversi9bt ruponsibil.ity bas been r..,ve4 fr~ tbaa 
su~ of PUbl.ic- Instruct:ion· andz pJ •ced- vith tba· COnacil 
For Privat:e>Po•Usaa•t!•rr &JIIlc.Vocational- Blfrcletioa. 



operate as a California degree granting institution in accordance. 
with california Education Code Section 94310 (c). The 
institution was subsequently reauthorized on September 19, 1990 
under Education Code Section 94310.3 (change in code sections). 
However, pursuan~ t~ S~ ~~~. ~h~=~ ~~s effective September 26, 
~990, Education Code Section 94310 (h) essentially grandfathered 
those existing author~zed institutions, with the des~gnatian 
''Candidate far Approval Status.'' The legislation also indicates 
that on a specified date prior to January 1, 1994 Ita be 
determined by the council For Private Postsecondary and 
Vocational Education) that eacn institution granted "Candidate 
for Approval Status" shall file a completed application for 
approval pursuant to the new legislation. 

ANALYSIS 

The commission has affirmatively articulated policy which states 
that only units of credit and coltege degrees awarded by 
accredited institutions will be honored toward the award of POST 
certificates. Historically, this position was taken as a means 
of providing assurance that the source of the education credits 
was recognized and approved as meeting standards of a recognized 
accrediting body. over the years, POST professional certificates 
have remained respected and in many instances assigned value 
beyond that which was anticipated by the commission. 

The Private Postsecondary and Vocational Education Reform Act of ,.-
1989 and follow up legislation SB 194 are expressions of 
legislative intent to improve the educational programs and 
services of private postsecondary and vocational educational 
institutions. The language of the Reform Act specifically cites 
the intent to protect the citizens of the state from fraudulent 
or substandard operations. 

The recent legislation acknowledges and recognizes the co­
existence of the nongovernmental accreditation process (Western 
Association of Schools and Colleges) along with the process under 
development pursuant to the 1989 Refo:.1ll Act and SB 194. SB 194, 
among other provisions, enacted langu-,ge "prohibiting a private 
postsecondary institution from advert~sing, or indicating in any 
promotional material that the institution is accredited, unless 
the institution has been recognized or approved as specified." 

According to Mr. Kenney, the August Vollmer University program is 
devoted exclusively to criminal justice/criminology. He notes in 
his corra•pondence that the university's deqreea are appropriate 
and applicable for law entorc..ant; that they should be accepted 
toward the award of POST Intermediate and Advanced certificates. 
Mr. Kenney further inc:licatu that •authorized. and approved 
institutions have been created by law. They have been given 
legal status with all institutions of hiqher education. Tbay are 
creatures of the state therefore have all the rights and • 
privileq.._ accorded. Anythinq alae, ia di•grip1M$ign. • 
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The standard under which the university was originally authorized 
to operate May 1, 1986 has been theoretically improved by 
legislative action and the identification of an independent 
oversight Council. Under ~he old standard the super~ntendent cf 
Public Instruction, under the authority of ~he Ed~ca~i~n c~de, 
could confer upon institutions: (l) Accredited (2) Approved 
(J)Authorized or (4) Exempted status. The council is currentlY 
in the midst of promulgating its rules and regulations ·.;nich will 
govern the new process. Under the new system, the Council will 
confer only one designation, that being " Approval." As Mr. 
Kenney observes the new standards for approval of pri·:ate 
postsecondary institutions, based on preliminary review, do 
appear to be similar to those steps involved in the 
accreditation process, i.e., comprehensive self-study, followed 
by an on-site evaluation of the programs and services of the 
total institution. The new regulations will also be subject to 
review and approval by the Office of Administrative Law. In 
enacting SB 194, The Legislature eXpressed its intent to 
recognize the enormous diversity of California's pr~vate 
postsecondary educational enterprise, with is approximately 3,000 
privately supported institutions of academic and vocational 
education. 

However, August Vollmer University has yet to undergo this new 
appraisal process. As previously noted, the university is a 
"Candidate For Approval status," based a grandfather provision 
under Education Code Section 94310 (h) . 

In summary, POST staff finds the old system under which August 
Vollmer was originally authorized to operate unacceptable in 
assuring the integrity of non-accredited units. It would be 
overly burdensome and complicated for POST staff to distinguish 
between sound educational institutions and those that are 
fraudulent or substandard in their operations, i.e., diploma 
mills. We could possibly accept for recognition purposes those 
institutions "Approved" under the new independent council for 
Private Postsecondary and Vocational Education. However, the 
council's operating rules and regulations for such approvals are 
under development and reportedly are several months away from 
completion. These rules and regulations for approval should be 
completed and adopted, and institutions like August Vollmer 
University approved accordingly before POST consider recognition. 
It is important to note that this issue is larger than August 
Vollmer University. If POST Regulations are changed to 
recognize "Approved• institutions, units would be accepted from 
All such institutions. 

Should the commission consider a change in pOST Regulation& at 
this time, as requested by Mr. Kenney, or at soma future data, 
the issue of retroactive approval of units bears soma attention. 
It would appear most reasonable to recognize only units completed 
after the conferring of "Approval" status by the council for 
Private Poataacondary and Vocational Education. This is 
rec.....,ecl because.. there· would. be c;raater reliability in the' 



integrity of units earned under this approval process. 

Finally, the Commission should be aware that Government Code 
Section 1031 (e), in addressing the minimum education ~~~n~~rd 
F~~ peace officers, spec1fies that ~ t~o-y~d~ or :our-year degree 
from a college or university accredited by the Western 
Association of Colleges and Universities is acceptable in lieu of 
high school graduation. In the event the Commission decides to 
recognize ''Approved" educational institutions for credit toward 
POST certificates, an issue of apparent inconsistency will exist, 
as graduation from an ''Approved'' educational institution will not 
be acceptable in satisfying the high school graduation minimum 
standard for peace officers. This inconsistency could be 
reconciled either by the Commission not recognizing "Approved" 
educational institutions, or through a change in the language of 
Government Code Section 1031 (e), also recognizing "Approved" 
educational institutions, along with accredited colleges and 
universities. = 

Mr. Kenney is aware of staff analysis described in this report 
and of the conclusion that it appears premature to consider a 
change in POST Regulations. Mr. Kenney wishes to appeal and 
petition directly to the Commission for a change in regulations. 
This report and agenda item has been prepared to allow for this 
appeal. 

Mr. Kenney's formal request for Commission action and his 
supporting analysis are included as attachment A. 

Attachment B includes letters of support for recognition of 
August Vollmer University. 

RECOHMENPAIION 

Deny the request for the recognition of non-accredited units, 
courses and degrees toward the award of POST professional 
certificates. 

• 

•• 

• 
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POST .-\D~HNISTRA TJVE ~1ANCAL 

REGL'LATIO!'IS 

CAL!FOR~IA CODE OF REGuLA TJONS 

;-he Regulauons of the Comm1ss1on on Peace Officer S t.llldards and Trainmg are esublished and adopted in 
.:nmphancc: w1t.h. and by authonty of PenaJ Code Secuons l3500 el seq. 

;-he Regutauons are codified in Title 11. Chapter 2 of the Callfom1a Code of Regulauons. ongmallv effecuve 
'ktober 23.1960. and rev1sed cffecuve December l. 1983. 

TITI.E II 

PEACE OFFICER STANDARD~ND 1RAJN!NG 

CHAPTER 2 

COMMISSION ON PEACE OFFICER STANDARDS AND TI.AlNlNG 

Arucle 1. General 

'IOTE: The objectives of the Comm1ssion on Peace 
Officer Standards and Tr:unmg are: 

1000. Objectives. 

Ia) To nuse the level of competence of regular. 
reserve, and specialized peace officers: 

(I) By est.ablishmg mmlmum standards 
rclaung to physical. mental. and moral 
fitness wh>ch shall govern the selecuon of 
such peace o(ficcrs. and 

,;) By establishing mmimum standards for 
training such peace officers. 

(b) To provide such services and aid to local law 
enforcement as are authorized by law. 

tOOl. OefiniU.S. 

(a) "Accredited College" is a community collqc, 
college or university accredited as suc:h by: 

(I) The dqlanmalt of educalioa of lhc stale 
in which lhe community college, college 
or university is localed, or 

(2) A rec:opizalnational or regional accred­
ililll body, or 
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(3) The state umverslly in the state in wh1ch 
the community college, college or 
untversuy \S located. 

(b) "The Act" refers to Pan 4, Ti~e 4 of the Penal 
Code of Califom1a. commencmg at Secuon 
13500 and enu~ed. "Standards and Trammg of 
Local Law Enforcement Officers." 

(c) "Approved Course" is a curriculum thaus de· 
u:muned by the CommiSSion 10 sausfy a 
legislative mandate. Approved courses are 
outlined in •P AM. Secuon 0-7. 

(d) "AssiS!allt Department Head" is a peace officer 
occupying the first position subordinate 10 a 
depanment head. is generally responsible for 
supct'lision of middle managers and/or 
supcrvisorS. and is a posicion for wllic:h 
c:omiMIISUrllC pay is autlloriad. 

(e) "Cenifted Course" is a fonual pcCJIIUI of in· 
struelioa for law enfGW for wbidllllc 
l)wnmjssjon appCMd individual pi • ""ns 
for lllc purpcliD of maintaining quality CGUrOI. 

(0 "Commission" is lllc Commission Gt Peace 
Ofllcer Slllldlnllllld Traiuing. 
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POST .·\D~tlNISTRATlYE \IANl:AL 

C0\1MISSION PROCEDURE f. I 

REGCLAR AND SPECIALIZED LAW ENFORCE:VIENT 
CERTIFICATE PROGRA:VI 

Purpose 

1-1. Tht Proftssional Certificate PrOI!ram: This 
1 ·~lmmiSSlon procedure dcscnbes lhe Protess10nat 
'.·.:rtlllcatc Program established m Secuon ill!! oi the 
i\cgutauons. 

1·:!. 

J. 

b. 

9190 

Gen~rai Provjsions 

F.li~ibility: 

T" be cilgtble lor the award at a Regular 
Progrnm Corutlcate, an applicant must 
currcnUy be a tull-ume peace ollicer em· 
ploved and pa1d as such in a parucipaung 
Cali fomta agency, and have sausfacton ly 
completed the Baste Course ltsted tn PAM. 
Sccuon D-1·3. 

To be eligible for the award of a Spectalized 
Law Enforcement Ceruficate. an applicanl 
must currently be a full·time peace officer 
employed and paid as such in a parucipaung 
c~lifomta agency 1 and have sausfactonly 
<:omplcted a spcc1alized bas•c course listed m 
PAM. Sccuon D-1. 

"otwnhstandmg the prov1s1ons of subsccuons 
J and b. full·time, patd peace officer employ­
ees of cities. counucs and distnciS aulltorized 
by statute to mamtam police depanmcnas are 
cligtble for award of a basic ccruficate if they 
arc required by Penal Code Secuon 832.4 to 
obl3tn such a ccnificate. and lheir employing 
agency docs no1 panic:ipale in the POST 
Program. This eligibility shall pcnain only 10 

award of a basic: c:enifJCale. wllicb sllall be 
issued oniy al~« compliance widl the lppl.i· 
cable selcctioa. lnining llld experience 
requuen ea11 Selection XQuilanenlllhall be 
Gcmuu-Code5er1ionltc729·1031.5; 
trainin& requu-11 sllall be llle minimum 
training specified ill Commiaioa Replalioa 
IOOS for 1hc peiCII offaccr's cllaifnrim; 
proN•"n \DYiel...,. lblll be 
con•·rm willlllle~for Ill 
offJCaSiiiC ' ' •PI I eP.l·S. 

RegUlar Baste Ccrurlcates wtil be awar<1e<11o 
officers quaufymg pursuam 10 Uus secuon wno 
complete the regular bas<c course referred to m 
Regulauon i0051ail I). Spectalizcd Baste 
Ceruricau:s wtll be awarded to quahfving 
officers who complete baste lt3.1ntng relerred 10 

_ '" Regulauon 1005(a)(2) lhru 16). 

J. .->. currcntlv emoloved peace olftcer who has 
sausfactonly complete<ilhc regular Baste 
Course. regardless ot compleuon date. and was 
•ssued the Spectal•zea BaSte Corulicate ami/or 
nigher level Spectalizea Ceraiicates. may 
apply for tssuance olthe Regular Baste and/or 
higher level Regular Ccruficates. 

c. A currentlv employed peace officer who has 
been awarded a Baste Ceruficate listing an 
expenence category may apply for anocller 
Basic Certificate. after completing lite requucd 
experience m the new agency category. 

1·3. Applicaaion RtquirtmtniS: 

a. AU applicauons for award of centficateS 
covered in th1s procedure shall be completed 
on the prescnbed Comm•ss•on form enuUed 
"Certificate Applicauon. ·POST 2·1 16 
(Rev. 8/88). 

b. Each applicant shall atteSt that he or she 
subscribes 10 the Law Enforcement Code of 
Edtics. 

c. Tbe depanmena bead shall sigmlhe following 
sUIICmelll which appeus oadle appliarim· 

(1) •y rec:oaunend llw die cenif'ICaiB be 
aWUOed. I -llw die~­
COIIIpiered a periact of ,;s&e I ' .mce 
or pctwm u provided ill s. · • tOlOb 
(3), (4),or(S)ofllleCanm' ·a•'• 
Repilliaal (Basic: Cenificall XQ ........ 
oaly).llllllllulf'l 1111.,_ 1 pla}'ell 
ia c ap· widube•'" - ' dl 
sclfaniiiDS " '1002ofdll0 I -

. -- " ·-...... a ··-:: _, 

I 
I 
I 
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